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Annual Stock Show Plans
Complete For Club Youth

Plans are complete for the 
annual Cisco Livestock Show 
for 4-H Club and Future 
Farm ers of Am erica

members at the high school 
here Friday night and Satur
day, March 9 and 10, accor
ding to an announcement

Lady Wranglers 
Off to Midland

Coach Konnie Hearne and 
all members of his Cisco 
Junior College girls basket
ball squad left Cisco at 10 
a m. Monday for Midland to 
participate in the regional 
junior college tournament. 
The team planned a workout 
soon a fter arriv ing  at 
Midland

The schedule called for

Cisco’s I,ady Wranglers to 
play Western Texas College 
of Snyder at 4 p.m. Tuesday.

Other schools par
ticipating in the tourney 
were Cook County JC, 
McLennan County JC, 
Ranger JC, Odessa JC, 
Amarillo JC and Howard 
County JC.

Schools Set For

this week.
The Cisco show is held 

each year as a preliminary 
event for the annual 
Eastland County Livestock 
Show that will be held this 
month in Eastland. The local 
show is sponsored by the 
Cisco L ivestock  Show 
Association, which under
writes expenses and pro
vides prizes for the winners.

G ilbert Copeland and 
Grant Robinson, ag instruc
tors at Cisco High School, 
are in charge of a r 
rangements. Mr. Robinson 
reported that there was good 
interest among young people 
and that the show expects to 
attract top animals in good 
numbers.

The program calls for sif
ting to begin at 7 p.m. Friday 
for swine. Judging will 
follow for swine in breeding 
classes and for market bar-
rows.

It Is Time^  1 * 1  11 1 l i n e

Spring Holidays to sign up
The coming week will be 

holidays for students and 
teachers of the Cisco Public 
Sc'hools and Cisco Junior 
College as they hold the an
nual spring break.

Spring break will begin for 
siudents of the Cisco Public 
.Schools at the conclusion of 
classes Thursday, March 8, 
while college students will 
Ix'gin their break as they

complete their last cla.sses 
on Friday.

Classes will be resumed in 
the public schools and col
lege on Monday, March 19.

Friday will be a work day 
for teachers of the Cisco 
Public Schools. The official 
boards of both the public 
schools and college will hold 
their regular meetings next 
Monday night.

For Softball

H a i l  0 p  E e i a b k s
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CONGRATIJI.ATIONS to 
Hutch Jessup, Cisco High 
SchiHil senior, for being nam
ed to the All-District basket
ball first team. CHS roaches 
said they had been waiting 
on releasing the names of 
those selected until other 
district teams finished in 
their play-off games.

More will be published on 
the all-district tram in Sun
day's paper.

Coach Ron Mouser also 
said several girls made 
honorable mention on the 
district standings and they 
will be in the Sunday paper 
also.

I UNDERSTAND that four 
Ciscoans were involved in an 
automobile accident in 
Abilene last Saturday. Mr. 
and Mrs. Ivan Webb and Mr. 
and Mrs. Rick Roark were in 
a two-car collision there.

Fortunately, none of the 
Ciscoans were seriously in
jured, even though the front 
end of Ivan’ s Chevrolet 
Suburban was demolished.

fatalities. This lamp oil looks 
like straw berry soda, smells 
good, and if swallowed and 
gotten into the lungs can 
cause disastrous results. 
Products like liquid fur
niture polish, kerosene, 
gasoline, and lighter fluid - 
are a ll derived  from  
petroleum. As little as a few 
drops, gotten into the lungs, 
can coat the lungs. This can 
cause the child to suffocate - 
because he can’t get oxygen 
through the oil coating,”  
noted Ellis.

During 1983 over 29,000 
poisoning rases were handl
ed by the Texas State Poison 
Center - over 25,000 of them 
involving children under the 
age of S years. "Prescription 
and over-the-counter 
medicines, plants, per
fumes, and petroleum pro
ducts - make up about 60 per
cent of the poisoning cases 
handled by the Poison 
Center,”  Ellis stated, "that 
is w hy it is so important that 
adults use and store 
household products and 
medicines very carefully.”

It’s time to sign up for soft- 
ball! Girls, ages 6 through 18 
and boys, age 6 through 8, in
terested in playing softball 
this spring and summer 
should bring their parents 
and come to Whitley Field 
(4th and Front Streets) for a 
Softball Signup Party! It will 
be on Friday, March 9,1984, 
from 4:00 to 6:30 p.m. Any 
adult interested in being a 
coach, manager, umpire, 
etc. should also come. Call 
442-4616 for further informa
tion. In case of bad weather, 
the party will be held at the 
Intermediate School Gym.

Local Schools

Will Observe

School Week
The Primary and In

termediate Schools will 
observe Texas Public School 
week by having Open House 
on Thursday, March 8th.

The Primary School will 
welcome anyone interested 
in the children and the school 
system from 6:00 to 7:00 
p.m. "Parents, come and let 
your child show you some of 
the things he/she has been 
doing lately,”  stated a 
spokesperson for the school.

After visiting the Primary 
school -  parents can journey 
on over to the Intermediate 
School and visit that school 
from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m.

We hope to see you 
Thursday night at Open 
House!”

A SAD FACT that was 
recently received at our of
fice states, "Childhood 
poisonings continue to in
crease.”  The information 
was received from Texas 
State Poison Center, The 
University of Texas Medical 
Branch, Galveston, Texas, 
and will hopefully be of use 
to all those who have 
children.

The following hopefully 
will not happen to any of the 
families in the Cisco area.

Your child comes running 
to you coughing and spitting 
a red, cherry-smelling liquid 
out of his mouth • he has been 
under the kitchen sink - and 
has gotten Into the scented 
lamp oil. What do you do? 
‘ ‘Hiis type of call comes to 
us daily,*' said Michael Ellis, 
Director of the Texas State 
Poison Center. “ And some of 
these cases can lead to

CISCO KID 
CAR WASH 

3rd St. and Ave. E 
Where Most People] 
Wash. Wash your vene-j 
ban blinds, throw

stor.
rugs.

March 18-24 is National 
Poison Prevention Week, 
and provides an excellent op
portunity for parents, grand
parents, and everyone who 
has small children in the 
house to survey their sur
roundings and see that 
potential poisons are stored 
carefully. "The common 
practice of storing cleaning 
and polishing agents under 
the sink and keeping medica
tions in medicine cabinets 
with sliding doors - begs for 
problem s,”  commented 
Ellis, "cleaning products 
and medicines should be 
stored on high shelves and 
out of sight.”

But even the most careful 
parent can still run into 
poisoning problem s. 
“ Children have nothing but 
time, and are quite inventive 
when it comes to getting into 
things,”  Ellis noted, “ the 
vast majority of these 
emergencies can be handled 
at home, but some do require 
medical attention.”  Should a 
poisoning emergency occur, 
call the Texas State Poison 
Center at (4M) 7IS-1420. 
REMEMBER -  children act 
fast. . .so do poisoas.

‘Thieves In

The Night’

The Saturday program 
will begin at 9:30 a m. with 
Angora Goats being judged. 
This will be followed by the 
judging of breeding sheep at 
10 a m., market lambs at 11 
a m., breeding beef at 11:30 
a.m. and steers at 11 40 a.m.

Randy Jordan.
Breckenndge banker, will 
serve as the show judge for 
all animals. Doug Fry and 
Sutton Crofts handled ar
rangements for the Cisco 
Livestock Show Association. 
County Conunissioner C.B. 
D ill has provided  a 
showmanship trophy.

The public was extended 
an invitation to visit the 
show Friday night and 
Saturday at the high school.

U.l.L. PARTICIPANTS -  Recently, Cisco 
High School had four students who participated 
in the U.I.L. Heartland Literary Practice Meet
8—MsaMnuMsut—

at Early High School. Those students were from 
left to right: Heather Lambert- spelling, Rhon
da Bradford- debate, Margaret Yeager- debate, 
and Angela Bradford- prose interpretation.

Viewpoint: A Call To Freedom
By JO SE PH IN E  

CLEVELAND
I can visualize the bare 

walls, the worn, straight- 
backed, benches of the State 
church in Canton. China. On
ly a few months ago, I sat 
worshipping with elderly 
Chinese who had walked 
miles to hear Scriptures 
read to them. Their personal 
Bibles had either been taken 
from them or been shared by 
many until the pages had 
deteriorated and aged with 
time. These Chinese had had 
the privilege while they were 
children to learn of God’s 
truths. He was the One who 
still gave tltem the only hope 
they now possessed. If they 
were not to experience a bet
ter life in the present, they 
still had hope in a glorious 
future.

The Chinese people are 
stripped of the freedom to 
worship, the freedom to own 
a Bible, the freedom to work 
as their interests dictate, 
freedom to live where they 
wish, freedom to have a 
family of more than one 
child, freedom to plan and 
freedom to try their plan.

After more than thirty 
years of gradually having 
these freedoms taken from 
them they now find 
themselves enslaved by the 
policies of a Godless State.

means of enslavement.
We were given the Divine 

gift of choice, the right to 
choose to serve good or evil. 
If this freedom is taken from 
us we do not know the dif
ference. The leaders knew if 
they did not allow the

children to know the truth 
they could indoctrinate them 
to believe lies.

It is well known in educa
tional c irc les  that if 
children’s minds are molded 
until they are adults, they 
with few exceptions, will be

Band Festival Is
Success for CJC

"The statement in the let
ter mailed and circulars 
thrown on the front lawns of 
some homes is a lie," Sheriff 
Johnnie Morren stated. 
"They are put out by people 
who know it is untrue and 
because of that, they refuse 
to put a return address or 
sign them. This is done in the 
same w ay a thief in the night 
works under the cover of 

'’N iarkness,”  Morren con- 
. tinued.

Morren says he proudl\ 
stands on his record of 
honest, progressive and im
partial law enforcement.

Johnnie Morren states that 
he is a man who welcomes 
honest facts and deplores, as 
do all of you, false and un
signed letters and circulars 
in an attempt to influence 
your vote in an election so 
important to all of you.

Morren ended the inter
view by saying, “ I depend on 
your good Judgment to re
elect me as your sheriff.” 

CLASSinED AOS 
GET RESULTS

George Washington said, 
“ Of all the dispositions and 
habits which lead to political 
propriety, religion  and 
morality are indispensable 
supports -  Reason and ex
perience both forbid us to ex
pect that national morality 
can prevail in exclusion of 
religious principle.”

Isaiah 5:20 tells us, “ Woe 
unto them that call evil good, 
and good evil; that put 
darkness for light and light 
for darkness; that put bitter 
for sweet, and sweet for bit
ter.”

In the recent television 
broadcast of "Meet the Na
tion,”  a statement was made 
by the moderator. She ex
pressed her opinion that it 
was alright for Congress to 
have a member of the clergy 
open their sessions with 
prayer since they were 
adults. But children are not 
to be exposed to pray to God. 
I questioned. Why are the op
ponents of the prayer 
amendment which is now be
ing considered in the Senate 
opposed to children being 
allowed to express their faith 
in God if they so desire’

In China, I observed and 
studied their atheist policies. 
It was obvious to me why 
China allows only adults and 
not children to attend their 
state sponsored churches. 
The minds of children are 
im pressionable. G iven 
understanding of both good 
and evil they will have a 
yardstick to measure right 
and wrong behavior. How 
can anyone make a rational 
decision if they do not know 
all the facts of an issue’  
They can’t. Ignorance of 
good and evil can be the

Eleven bands, including 
nxin than 1,100 students, 
took part in the third annual 
Cisco Junior College Senior 
Band Festival last Friday 
and Saturday at the local col
lege campus.

The annual CJC Junior 
Music Festival is scheduled 
for March 28-30 and 40 bands 
and 16 choirs have accepted 
invitations to participate, ac
cording to Director Tim 
Jones of the CJC band pro
gram. Others are expected 
to attend with at least 3,000 
young people on campus dur
ing the three-day event.

'The bands participating 
last weekend were judged on 
concert performance and 
sight reading with a I rating 
being excellent. Judges were 
Bill Woods of H-SU. Abilene; 
Bob Jorgenson, Midwestern 
University, Wichita Falls; 
and Tommy Fry, McMurry 
College, Abilene. Douglas 
Fry, retired CJC band direc
tor, judged sight reading 
events.

Friday’s results were as 
follows;

Abilene Christian High

Schonl - III. I
Ballinger High School - II,

I
Boyd High School - II, I 
Coleman High School - II,

II
Eastland High School - III,

II
Goldthwaite High School • 

II. I
Ranger High School - III, I 
Throckmorton High School 

-IV . II
Wall High School - III, II 
West High School - II, I 
The results of Saturday 

contests were as follows: 
Brewer III High School - 

II, II
Cisco High School - III, II 
Jim Ned High School - III,

III
Faufman - II, II 
Menard - II, I 
Selz High School - III, II 
Weatherford I High School 

- II . I
W eatherford  I I  High 

School - IV, II 
Director Jones said the 

festival was a good success 
from all standpoints. Several 
Wands spent Friday night in 
area motels, and all ate 
meals at local restaurants.

conditioned to the way they 
were indoctrinated — 
whether it be for right prin
ciples or wrong principles.

Senator Weicker, on the 
program "Meet the Nation,”  
stated he opposed the 
freedom of children being 
allowed to pray in public 
schools because he did not 
like someone else to write a 
prayer foi him. He showed a 
total lack of understanding 
of the issue he was called 
upon to discuss. He had not 
taken time to become ac
quainted with the amend
ment. The amendment 
clearly inauree that "no per
son be required to par
ticipate tm ptayer aad that 
the Government not be in
volved in the composition of 
any prayer to be said in 
public schools.”

Isn’t it time that we wake 
up and determine to become 
know ledgeable of the 
policies that are now being 
forced upon us’  Or will we 
pay no attention to the 
cracks that are now being 
made in the crock’  Will we 
wait until we discover all the 
precious water of our 
freedoms have leaked un
noticed from the crock and 
we are devoid of our 
freedoms’

Just why, I have 
wondered, does the Chinese 
government prohibit Bibles 
to be brought into their coun
try’  Why do they fear the 
truths in the Bible? Why do 
they not fea r other 
literature’  I am confident if 
the Chinese people were 
given half a chance to speak 
they would enlighten the peo
ple in the United States. 
They now live in darkness

rather than light. They are 
now being given bitter for 
sweet They now must hide 
their wishes and dreams in 
the se< r*'t recesses of their 
hearts and minds.

Winston C’hurchill said, " I f  
we will not take our stand 
against evil on the battlefield 
of our choosing, then we 
must take a stand on the bat
tlefield not of our choosing.”  

For tlie past twenty years 
in the United States we have 
forced our school children 
not to pray in their schools. 
Figures have been released 
by the government recently 
that telU us that 238AM 
crimes are now being com- 
Bsittad ifl our 
weekly.

Isn’t it time we woke up to 
the truth’  Isn’t it time to 
open our eyes to the evi<  ̂
close to us it is now stai; 
us in the face’  I,et’s comfl 
it before wc must take p 
stand on a battlefield not i t  
our choosing. 1/et us write, 
call our Senators, Represen
tatives or those empowered 
to put policies in effect. I.*t 
them know the thinking on 
such issues. It will make a 
difference whether you keep 
or lose your freedoms.

To call Senators Uoyd 
Bentson and John Tower, the 
numbers are 1-202-224-3131 
or 1-202-224-5922.

ri* sp 
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Club WUl Host
Golf Scramble

The Cisio C!ountry Club 
will be hosting a golf scram
ble at 1 p.m. Saturday, 
March 10, weather permit
ting.

All area golfers are invited 
to attend.

Child Abuse Is Increasing
Eastland County Child 

Welfare workers reported at
the Board meeting on Mon
day that there is a big in-

Tickets Available
Locally For B-B-Q

Tickets for the Sienholm- 
Hance Texas Barbecue to be 
held in Eastland Monday, 
March 12. at the Stock Show 
Arena beginning at 6:30 p.m. 
may be secured locally by 
contacting: Dr. Bill Auven- 
shine, Jerry Richardson or 
Charles Arnett in Ranger. 
Billy Wright, J.C. Fletcher, 
Truman P. Kirk, Erls Rit
chie. all of Cisco; Jim 
Moylan in Eastland or from 
either of the Eastland Coun
ty Newspapers: Cisco Press, 
Eastland Telegram, Ranger 
Times and Rising Star; or 
Delton Ake or Norris Starr, 
all in Eastland.

Cong. Charles Stenholm 
and U.S. Senate Candidate 
Kent Hance will be guests of

honor. Both will speak, field 
questions and visit w ith their 
supporters. Cong, Stenholm 
IS endorsing Cong. Hance for 
the Senate

It'll be probably the only- 
opportunity for citizens to 
visit both at the same time.

The fund-raising event will 
feature an Oscar’s Barbecue 
Feed, three live musical 
groups and plenty of 
politicin'.

Tickets are $10 each and 
can be purchased locally or 
additional ones by mail from 
Nema Parker at P.O. Box 
916. Eastland. TX 76448. 
Checks for tickets and/or 
contributions should be 
made to the Hance for Con
gress ( oinmittee.

crease in child abuse and 
neglect in Eastland County.

In January alone, twenty- 
eight cases of child neglect 
and abu.se were investigated 
in the county with eight of 
the children being placed in 
foster care

And there was another 
foster home placement in 
February.

The answer to why these 
children are being removed 
from their environment that 
they have been living with 
and are being placed in 
foster is usually sexual 
abuse.

A number of the children 
being sexually abused are 
teenagers. And teenage sex
ual abuse is a rapidly grow
ing problem.

In an effort to find what is 
triggering the big increase, 
workers are inveatigating 
the availability of por
nography locally and the or
dinances regulating it to see 
if there appears to be a con
nection between the two.

Are ordinances being en
forced and obeyed, and there 
is a need for some new or
dinances, are questions that 
they hope to answer.

Consideration is being 
given to the possibility of 
holding a workshop for the 
public this fall that would 
deal with and define child 
abuse and neglect.

Foster parent training 
continues on Monday nights 
at the T.E.S.Co. Reddy 
Room with the third session 
having been completed.

The workers were very 
happy to announce that a 
large donation of clothing for 
the foster children had been 
made by Mrs. Elarl Bradley 
at the Wearhouae. Such 
donatlona greatly help with 
the childrena’ n e ^ .

The Eastland County (3iUd 
Welfare Board haa aeven 
members and they meet 
once every two montha on a 
first Monday. The meeting 
was at 10 a.m. in the County 
Commiaaioncra’ Courtroom.

--t
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The following persons 
have authorized this 
newspaper to announce that 
they are candidates, subject 
to action by the May 
Democratic Primary: 

COUNTY SHERIFF: 
Don Underwood 
Johnny Morren 

(re-election»
Albert Biggs
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NOTICE
Lumber. p-Ufc.

DOZER SERVICE 
Tanking, brush pushing! 
and all types ol dirti 
work. $35 per hour. I 
Minimum 4 hours. Calli 
Rob Hallmark. 442-2127. 
p-tfc

OLIV ER WEST 
Water Well Service 

2 'j mi.. So. Rising Star 
>1 to 2 H.P. in stock 

817-643-4683 
Call Anytime

NO TICE : b’ or home
delivery of the Abilene 
Reporter News! If you live' 
north of 8th Street or west of 
Avenue N call Morgan Flem
ing. 442-3031. p^tfc

.Mini's Mratilig 
\ir Ciiiiditioiiiiig
Sales & Servire 

854-1795. Baird p-tfi

G.W. RABEL IS BUILDING 
HOMES ready to move onto 
your site or will sitebuild. 
Custom homes, barns, 
garages, decks or add-ons. 
Call Gary or Lloyd at 
442-4647 or 442-3430. tc.

TIM BARTON 
Construrtion 
& Insulation 

New Homes, add-ons, 
rabinets. metal const., 
concrete, e lec tr ica l 
work 4c blown cellulose 
insulation. Call 442-3727 
a fte r  5, 442-4049
daytime. p-59tfc

In ONE FAMILY Out I 
OF 5. MOTHER Gets a 
JOB To Help PAY For a 
CHILD'S UNIV ERSITY 
EDUCATION. LIFE IN
SURANCE Can Help] 
AVOID THIS!

“ Hollis Williams Con
struction'’

m u irá  r c IM u w  b m iia U u p . o w ta l
C M S tn ilO M . MU bMWt. rMtUB 
c a M o r t i .  c u a r r r i * .  * lu r t r l r « l  u u r t i  
m i u4 k*r r f a s d c U a f  Mudi.

4 4 M t n  TC

CONSTRUCTION

Romodaling, Add-ons, Now Homos, 

Cablnwts, Eloctricol. Etc FreeEstim otw

CONSTABLE: 
( Precinct 4 ( 

Ted J Parrish

JUDGE, 91st DIST.COURT 
Jim Wright 
1 re-election |

U.S. CONGRESS 
17th DISTRICT

Charles Stenholm

CASEY’S CAKES 
Wedding, Birthday, An
niversary, All Occasion 

Cakes.
I7.S0 A up 

442-1183 |p87tfc

REDI CE SAFE & fast with 
GoBese Tablets & E-Vap 
'water pills’ ’ at City Drug.

p-20

JOURNEYMAN ELEC
TRICIAN recently mov
ed to Cisco needs work. 
Docs a reliable, safe job 
for a reasonable fee. 
Housewiring, etc. No 
job too small. Mike Mar
tin, 442-1588 p-lltfc

Taylor Center Laundry 
Wash 

' is  cents 
100 Avo. D 

p-8tfe

CUSTOM M O VABLE  
HOMFi»

We h fid le it all from 
drawing your blueprint to a 
turn-key job on custom 
movable homes. All sizes 
and all prices to any stage of 
com pletion . Call (915) 
646-5464, for brochure or 
come by Highway 183,

Thrift Shop 
S till go ing, got 

everything 10-15 rents 
ol! every Item. Plenty of 
books, some new pants, 
shirts.

510 E. 7th 
442-2564 p-24

Jackson’s Bait House 
207 W. 13th 
Now Open

All kinds of fish bait, p-32

Pro'wüwOCd. to  E arly

Septic tank need clean
ing?
Call Lewis Septic Tank 
Service
442-2361 or 442-4946. 
p-ltfc

K^TAB
I F i c V S

6 : 3 0 - 9 a . m .  1 2 - 1 2 : 3 0 p . i  
5 - 6 : 3 0  p . m .  1 0 - 1 0 : 3 0  p . i

NOTICE: R.B. Boyd’s I 
Saw Sharpening Shop isj 
now equipped to| 
sharpen carMde blades. | 
1102 Ave. H, Cisco. p-281

Fort Worth Star | 
Telegram deliverer is 
Gary Fink. CaU 442-3349 
for a subscription. 
p-19tfc

Gnaranteed Amway 
Products for every need 
are just a phone call 
away.

We deliver 
Phone 4424278. p-28

Coming Soon to City 
Drug!

D.G.’s INCREDIBLE 
EDIBLES

Bakery, Luncheon, 
Menu, Salads, & Sand
wiches - Even a smal! 
ice cream  p a rlo r ! 
Almost anything you 
could ever want to eat!

Opening Day 
Monday, Feb. 20

8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.
Hom em ade pies, 

breads, rakes, candy, 
etc. We will keep some 
in stock, but in order to 
help us serve you better, 
call in bakery orders 24 
hrs. in advance. Call 
442-1215 or 442-2587 p-23

P-23

SEPTIC 
SYSTEMS 

INSTALLED 
FREE

ESTIMATES 
DON W ALLACE 

442-4627

General Shelters of 
Texas, Inc. is seeking a 
dealer in Cisco for retail 
sales of portab le 
buildings. Lot and small 
investment required., 
E!xcellent opportunity tc 
expand ex is tin g
business with low risk. 
Contact Mike Wulf, 
G enera l M anager
817/422-4547. p-24

Professional 
NAIL SCULPTURING 

Satisfaction 
Guaranteed 

»40:00 $20.00
CallCindy, 442-4814. p-20

.1 M KSvtN HOMK

MM\ I KN V .t ! i

IMPKOVKMKNT ALSO

Coni-rete, Cemetery or 
Residential. Call for 
Estimates 442-1930. p-25

BUSINESS O PPO R -I 
TUNITY

Would yon like 
business of your own?! 
You don’t need an office I 
to start. Begin at home, j 
full or part-time. Ideal I 
for husband and wife | 
teams.

C a ll 442-4278. No! 
obligation, no informa
tion over the telephone. 
Let’s have coffee and 
Ulk. p-28

CARD OF THANKS
I wish to thank the hospital 

staff, nurses and Dr. Addy 
for their kindness and con
cern for me while I was in 
the hospital and for the 
cards, flowers and visits. 
Every kindness was deeply 
appreciated.

May God bless each of you. 
Mrs. Mattie Hill Arnold

LOST g  FOUND

NEW CREDIT CARD! No 
one refused. Visa/Master- 
card Call l-( 6191-569-0242
p-20

ADVERTISE
yow Canse Sale

IN THE
CLASSIFIED ADS

W O R K I
Completed In Our Shop 

Abo Last Dates, Curbing

Harold Davies Owner
401 West 5th St. 

442-4082

CARPORT SALE: 2 family 
sale. Staple gun. 2 bar stools, 
bike exerciser, babv items, 
clothing, misek. 1211 Harrell 
Ave.. across P'ront Street, 
even with \V 4th. P'ridav and 
Saturday, p-20

FOR SALE: 4 x 4  pickup 
1969 Chevy ‘ j ton, LWB, Has 
1976 4-speed transmission 
and transfer case. Almost 
new clutch, pressure plate, 
c a rr ie r  bearing , front 
driveshaft. u-joints, master 
cylinder, chrome wheels and 
li-l5 tires. 0\er $3,000 in it. 
asking $2500 or best offer. 
Call (817 ) 442-2757 or (817) 
442-2244 p-15tfc

FOR RENTiSmall efficien
cy house. Furnished. Bills 
paid. 410 West 14th. $185 
month. 442-2320 or 442-4755. 
p-19tfc

LOST: Black and white 
border collie. One blue eye 
and one black eye. Brown 
County Animal Clinic tags. 
Lost Scranton area. Reward. 
Call 442-1680. p-21

For Rent: building with 
4 offices, ample storage, 
2 bathrooms, central 
heat/air, plenty of park
ing, 813 Ave. D Call G.R. 
Nance, 442-1472 p-28

F«>R SALE: 18.6 cub. ft. top 
mount refrigerator, reg. 
$669.95 for $499.88 plus 
transportation. See them at 
M ontgom ery Ward in 
Eastland, or ca ll 
629-2618. 'T20

FOR RENT: New office 
■paces available. You 

' tell us the size office you 
need. CaU 442-3024. 
p-55tfc.

« q

For Sale: 1975
Kaw asaki 900, low 
mileage with touring ac
cessories. Take up 
payments. Alsu 1971 
Yamaha Endure 175, 
needs part, priced to 
sell. 1009 East 18th. 
442-469'2 p-29

FOR SALE: 1972 Ford =̂ 4-ton 
pickup. Good condition, good 
tires, $1200. If interested, 
call 442-1446. p-ltfc

M IN I W AREHOUSE 
STORAGE as low as $25 
month. Call 442-3340. 
Cisco. p-88tfc

M O B ILE  HOME 
SPACE FOB I.E.ASE: 
One acre trai t. 442-3330. 
p-4tfc

FOR SALE: 1982 Ford 
T-Bird. Clean, white 
with red interior. AM- 
P'M Cassette. Belongs to 
non smoker. $7,595.00 
Call 442-3752 or 44'2-2168

L p -27 —

FOR S A LE : 1972 
Chevrolet 1-ton truck. 12 
ft. steel bed. 442-3667, 
after 5 p.m. weekdays. 
p-24

WANTED TO BUY: Beauty 
or barber chair. Call (817) 
55M126 after 6 p.m. p-21

•WANT TO BUY: Big, round 
’ bales of peanut hay. Call 
" ( B n )  725-7208. p-21

Storm Shelters: Pre
cast concrete storm 
shelters, split level or 
u n d e r g r o u n d .  
Guaranteed not to leak 
or seep. C lyde ' 
t-915i893iS496. p-HUc. ,

ITdlD C A I fi lixxoi'u; /lit.

WANTED: Bird lease. 
500 to 2500 acres. Local 
references available. 
P.O. Box 5726, Arl
ington, Tx. 817-640-1193, 
call collect, p-35

uiM iiiiiiiim iiiiiiiiim iim iiiiH

I  WANTED I
E To do babysitting in my E 
z home. CaU after 5:30 = 
:  p.m. 442-1870 p-20 =

FOR SALE: 6 heavy du
ty mobile home tires & 
wheels. Dressmaker 
portab le sew ing * 
machine, ’80 model. 22”  J 
se If-p ropelled  lawn 
mower. All very good 
shape. Call 442-4237 for 
appointment, p-29

W AN TED : Cashier, 
bookkeeper and cook. 
Guthrie Truck Harbor 
and White Elephant 
Restaurant, p-26

■:i|((■M■(|||;wl■<"■'ii'Wl(1■l«•■()l(WlK«l
WANTED: Two or three | 
bedroom house to be ^  
moved. E. Thomas. • 
915-672-6305, after six. •  
p-29

■llll■llq(■1n(N■(K(■lllll■llM

for yourself.

Good solid frame dwelling in good location, need to 
seU now. $9,500.00

Three bedroom, very nice, best of locations with two 
car garage and pecan trees.

Very beautiful three bedroom frame, two bath, a two 
room and bath servant quarters in rear, fenced back 
yard and sitting on about two blocks of land, large shed 
and worth the money.

Attractive brick, best part of town, paved street You 
wUI lUie it.

4̂ block of ground with nice large house and two 
houses not so good. Paved street and the price seems 
like a steal.

Attractive frame, close in to post office and down 
town. Solid but needs some attention inside bat only 
$ 10,000.00

Need to settle estate, three bedroom rock veneer 
with two ear garage. We will listen to any reasonable 
offer.

Five room frame solid and upright A steal.
Very beautiful brick on paved street chain link fence 

around the yard and around the garden. Very good weU 
for water.

Not too old brick duplex in good location.
Beautiful four bedroom brick and frame two atory, 

paved street, nice large yard, location right where yon 
would want it and wc ncied to sell i t

We have some very low priced property, some com
mercial property , you name it.

Three lots on Avenue D. Close in, very good for 
. business location or dwelling. Priced right.

807 Ave. D., Gsco

Cori D- Gorr . 
Real Estate Brokerage

Three soles men to assist in aN phoses
of the work. 442-3642 or, night 442-1642

FOR SALE: 5 bedroom 
home. 1000 West 6th, Cisco. 
D ownstairs com p le te ly  
redecora ted . $46,500. 
442-2366 or 442-1993. p -4 ^ .

FOR S ALE  BY 
OW NER: Remodeled 
older home on 2 lots. 
Completely carpeted A 
insulated. 2 bedrooms, 2 
baths, large kitchen 
with cook island. 
Upstairs unfinished. 
Call 442-3646. p-26

HOUSE FOR SALE in Cross 
Plains 3 bedroom, 2 bath, 
new carpet, corner lot, 
garage, shade trees. Close to 
churches, post office, ideal 
fo r re tired  couple. 
817-725-7435. 41-ltp
u n iiiH iim iiiiiim in ifu iifM iK9  mt

= FOR SALE: House to be s  
s  moved. Call 442-1142 §
i  i
I  •' iOiimmiiiniHiiMinmnnimi^

'i3 -gS>l!!9 ..1!JI*'J1 ( .*

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3 
bdrm., 2 bath, dining 
area, breakfast nook, 
den, 2 fireplaces, m  
lots on comer, chainlink 
fence, ga rage
w/storage, pecan trees, 
fenced garden, paved 
street. $25,000.00 Call 
442-2048. p-23

FOR SALE: Stately I 
older home, 404 W. Ilth 
Street. On Cisco’s pav
ing program for Spring 
’84. 40 steps to In
termediate School. All 
new kitchen, preserved 
and remodeled to be 
asset to the 
neighborhood. $28,000. 
Call (915) 048-7188. 
Owner will show on 
weekends, possib ly | 
other days, p-23

\\o m )o f( ; ( ) i )

PralM tha Lord!
L e t  th e  p e o p le  

p r e is e  th e e , O 
Q o d ; let all the 
p eop le  praise thee.

New Brick Home
from *33,50tr 

in Kimber Leo Estates

0  let the nations
be g lad  and s in g  
fo r Joy: fo r  thou

Building Sites For Sole 
Your Plans or Ours

442-3523

Sha lt Ju d ge  th e  
p eop le  righ teou s ly , 
an d  g o v e r n  th e  
nations upon earth. 
S e ’ lah.

c a s  Comtructioa 
442-3148 : 442-1580

Older Home
Met Location 
1700 sg. foot 

2 Both, 2 Bodroom, 
Living, Dining A Don 

Mce Trees 
M S , 0 0 ( r

Oiomness Realtor 
442-3148 ! 442-1144

P ia lm  6 7 :3 ,4
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Lunceford Cafe
All Coffegt Studwts and Sènior 
Gtiions Rodowo a 5% Discount

Ddly Specials
Mon.: Chicken Mod Steak *3**
Tues.: Hamburger, Fries, $90S 

Smoll Drink
Wed.: 12 oz. T-Bone ( 5«

Thurs.: Mexican Dinner $3**
Fri.: Fresh G itfish (ali you 

Can Eat) $j9S

Open 10-8 808 E. 8th 442-2251^

EBte Beauty ^op
907 W .M  Cisco 

442-1265
Wo « e offering e l photos of boouty 

services including MEN'S HAIRCUH, SOUR
NAiLS, pedkuret, EACiALS and coming toon 

EliCTROLYSB.
Owner-operator Dotsio Covington 

Operatort-Rarhora HoSond, Jonot Love, 
Crnmen Rosies 

Open 1:30 Tuesday - Saturdoy

(R0print0d From Fort Worth Star-Telogram's Sunday, Fobruary Ì9, 1984 Edition.)

1 7 2

DAVIS UPHOLSnRY
nEE Estimates (Locai)

21 Yeors Experience 
Foctory Trained

Owners A Operators 
610 W. 2nd TC Chories A Sue Davit

30 Years Experience 
Residential Telephone & 
Electrical Wiring & Repair

Jocks, Extensiont, Lights, 
Piugt.Eant, Switches, etc.

Alto Garden Plowing

Coll Royce Parsley
442-3287 P*5tfc

Chories & Sue Davis 
442-4712 K

Susan Wester teaches 
Piano

Children or Adults
Beginners, Intermedióte or Advance 

O oskai A Gospel 
442-4341 - 725-6731

taSmmiu nm esafsfoi

fAKM Bl'REAU INSURANCE CO S
»•f «SONAI t/CO Si «VICE

DF.H WILSON
A (ih N i

«I IlHI Ml NI Wt AN’ 
MM (lARl.tlV 
AijIO Hi AJ Im

M<)Mf MANI Iti, MUA’ P 9tfc

PO GO« 4 70 
tASUANO TfXAS 76446

O r ic e  817Æ 29 1704 
H o m e  8 1 7*4 4?  3601

IWE WIU INSTAU
E B iK  T M i W O R L D ’S  F IM F - t

Sight Sound
OQuaiM, eEupw ieic. « S w i c

903 E. Wolkor SOS Conrod Hilton
Brackonridao. Tx. 76024 O k o , Tx. 76437
(817)359-8441 1817)443-4131

10 Pt. SA m U TE SYSTEM
•  KIM Redever
•  10 Pt. Antenna
•  Polar Mount
•  LNA Mount
•  120 LNA

i ’ I ; • ]
S T O V E

$100 Off
Free Standing of Insert Models 

W e Also Sell

A T T A C K ! !  C H I M N E Y

C L E A N E R -  CREOSOTE  

R E M O V E R

HOUSE of WOOD STOVES

AHENTION  
HORSE OWNERS!

Will Break and Put o Rein on Coitt 
30 day Minimum. Hove Reference«.

Lorrie Shimp
108 W. 16th M l

M995.
Plus InstoNotion

100% Bonk Finoncing'A 
No Down Payment ir
No CoBoteral ir
All Ports A Lobor 
Guaronteed 3 Yeors

Mary Kay Cosmetics ^
Now available la Cisco. For a private, 

complimentary facial or reorder call

E ,  V b i b C n e i

ProfosslonnI Boouty ConsuHont
Q b V o  441-34« •**

H A R G R A V E  IN SU R A N C E

AGENCY
I IM Ave .D
Cisco, Tex

Personal Soles A Service For 
HOME Insurance

-  Cor Insuronce
~ Commerciol Businesi Ineuronct 
-■ MobEe Home Insuronce A Travel Trailers
— Boot Insurance 
^ Ufa Insurence

Bends Of AN Kinds
Shirioy A . H a rg ro v e  

4 4 2 -1 4 7 7  O r 4 4 2 -1 0 5 9

\ / T O  I  r i i O L s r t m  r

StAT COVERS — VINYL TORS 
CAPHfTS tO A l  SfAl'o 

FREE ESTIMATES
CISCO AUTO TRIkd
Hwy «0  W . l (  — C 't.O

WILLIAM
JOHNSON

Ster-Teleerem/JOHN CO STBLLO
RUST OIL NO. 1 .... oilman C.B. Rust at the site of his first big find near Abilene

O i l m a n  f i n d s  s t e a d y  p r o f i t

Î5-

XÎ-

î>

XI*

ïi-

I Editor’s Note: C.B. Rust 
came to Cisco with his 
parents in 1959. He 
graduated from Cisco High 
School and earned degrees in 
Mechanical and Petroleum 
Engineering from  the 
Univertity of Texas at 
Austin. His parents are C.B.

% and Helen Rust who were 
owners of Rust Funeral 
Home.)

Bv JIM F I Q tA Y
Mar Tvlrgram HriUr

ABILENE — C B Rust ambled around a 
squcakinc pumpbobbmR up and dou n in a 
plovLCU field of red earih The \VestTe:;a> 
wind and the dust it earned pinched his 
eyes almost shut, making for a less than 
comfortable visit to Rust Oil Corp. No. 1, 
the well that marks Rust s first biß find 

Still It s a trip the Fort Worth oilman 
tries to make every week or so It's worth 
an hour plane flight m his Bcechcraft 
Bonanza and a bumpy ride in a four-wheel 
drive RV because the weil, and others like 
It, make money

Rusf drilled the well in late 19ao during 
the bowm-when a fever-.tif«*»-ted the oil 
industry alter the iranian re' olu'ion That 
eventually helped triple oil prices. And 
even though headlines chronicled the 
fearsome bust that followed. Rust is still 
drilling wells and still making money 

Surprisingly enough, so are plenty of 
ot her independent oil and gas producers 

True, oil prices fell From an official 
high of $34 a barrel — and sometimes as 
much as $40 a barrel — oil prices today 
have subsided to within a dollar or so of $29 
per barrel

But at the same time the cost of drilling 
for and producing oil 'oas plummeted 
Drilling contractors and well servicing 
companies, scraping to pay big bank debts 
and stay alive, are cutting their prices to 
win the business of oilmen like Rust 

"My expenses are maybe 31 percent less 
now, but our oil prices aren t 31 percent 
lower.The gap between pricesand 
expenses is wider,” he said.

The difference is profit, and it 
makes him optimistic enough to 
plan to drill between 25 and 30 
wells this year.

“ It's easily as good a time for an 
independent as any time since at 
least 1961," the last year of the 
drilling boom, said Bob Madison, 
vice president of the Permian 
Basin Petroleum Association. 
Madison is in Midland, 140 miles 
west of Abilene, but he said he 
believes the situation is the same 
in the Abilene area as it is in Mid
land.

Oil prices haven’t really 
changed for close to a year, and no 
big shifts are expected in 1984. 
'There’s a certain amount of sta‘ 
bility, and optimism,” Madison 
said.

That optimism applies only to 
those still in the business, of 
course. Peter Wellish of the inde
pendent Petroleum Association of 
America estimated that upw ard of 
a thousand of his members have 
dropped out of the business in the 
past two years. The association’s 
membership of about 7,000, Well
ish said, "is just about back to 
where it was in 1978 and 1979, be
fore the priceswenlupsomuch.” 

Tlie rest have dropped out, some 
because they took on excessive 
debts, some because of inexperi
ence that was glaring when it be
came clear oil prices weren’t head
ing for 160 a barrel like so many 
had predicted.

As Rust's Beechcraft Bonanu 
buzzed toward Abilene this partic
ular February morning, he had 
Ulked of the risks he could have 
taken — and almost <lid — that 
would have landed him in big trou
ble now. For example, he came 
close to buying his own drilling rig 
when he had trouble lining up 
drilling contractors to drill wells 
in 1960.

”1 almost fell into that trap. I

didn't have any rigs committed to 
me. and if 1 couldn't drill, I couldn't 
raise any money,” he said. “ A 
banker friend of mine told me he 
would lend me the money, but said 
he sure didn't think it was a good 
idea. That was probably the best 
piece of advice 1 ever took." he 
said.

Rust,37, grew up near Abilene in 
a tiny dot of a town named Stith. 
He earned degrees in mechanical 
and petroleum engineerinc from 
the University of Texas at Austin 
and went to work in West Texas 
and Houston fora major oil compa
ny, then for a large Fort Worth 
independent. By 1979. he was con
fident that he could run his own 
exploration and production com
pany.

For five years Rust has made his 
living off the rocky, mesquite-dot- 
ted land that just clings to the east
ern edge of the fabled Permian 
Basin, looking for what jMem tabe 
almost pea-sized oil deposits about 
a mile underground.

He’sa fair representative of Fort 
Worth’s independent oil produc
ers — he’ll drill a couple of dozen 
wells, he employs half a dozen peo
ple and he’s willing to lake his 
chances on the next prospect that 
looks promising. If he’s un
representative in any way, it may 
be in his engineering background, 
which has given him a methodical, 
cautiousapproachtoexploration.

For example. Rust's flight to Ab
ilene began on a day that was turn
ing from clouds to gusty blue skies. 
Although he usually does his own

flying, this time he had hired a 
professional pilot, and was glad he 
did when the return trip to Fort 
Worth's Mcachani Field became a 
tag game with thunderclouds and 
closed airports.

That’s the way he likes to do 
business. "You won’t see me drill
ing a bunch of rank wildcats. I like 
to go into older producing areas, 
where time has proved the wells.” 
he said. He searches for over
looked deposits, little blips on the 
geologic map that could make low- 
risk wells. "The trade-off is that 
we’re not going to find any real big 
fields.”

Rust’s weekly trips west serve 
two roles. The first is to allow him 
to escajw the offii'e for the out
doors. The second is to let him 
touch base with the people who 
keep the industry running.

On this visit, he’ll visit Craig 
Young, who as a petroleum land- 
man takes care of Rust’s and other 
oilmen’s leases, tracking down 
landowners, getting the necessary 
signatures, keeping his eyes open 
for opportunities and problems.

He’ll visit Sally Sneed at Pride 
Pipeline Co., which buys Rust’s oil, 
and they’ll iron out billing prob
lems. He'll chat with Roland Fun- 
derberg. a gauger who drives his 
pickup nearly 140 miles each day 
to inspect oil wells like Rust’s, just 
to make sure everything’s work
ing right.

Rust also will meet with one 
}ther colleague, E.R. "Sonny” 
3oode, owner of Ringo Drilling Co. 
Goode is on the other end of that 35

Krcent expense cut that Rust 
:es so much — except that Rust’s 

expense was Goode’s profit, and 
over the past year as many as four 
of Goode’s five drilling rigs have 
been idle at one time.

Goode had been drilling for 
close to20years before surfing his 
own company. Like Rust, he 
jumped into the business in mid- 
1979, just before the prices rocket

ed.
He shows Rust his new offices, a 

single-story, pre-fab type building 
that, while neat and relatively spa
cious. apparently are not exactly 
Goode's previous offices in a 
downtown bank building

Goode pointed out that the park
ing at his new office is so much 
better than at the bank building. “ 1 
can park right at the back door 
here." he said.

Goode’sdoine better than many; 
he has all five rigs running, he 
says, if not at the rates he’d like to
get

Rust figures four or five, de
pending. That might keep a rig 
busy a couple of months, and it 
seems to satisfy Goode's require- 
menu. They agree to keep in 
touch.

Aquick ride out to Rust Oil Corp. 
No. 1 produces the tangible evi
dence W the lit “

middle of a plowed field that will 
be planted, perhaps with cotton, 
come spring. But in the winter 
pall, a stiff wind swirls red dirt 
around shoetopa like a spent wave 
at the beach and the land looks 
incapable of producing anjrthing 
other than the Mack liquid that 
slowly flows from the wells that 
now dot the farm land.

Which may beclooetotme. Rust 
points to a two-story home, modest 
but comfortable looking, that now 
houses landowner Odell Freeman. 
Then he points to a stand of trees 
protecting an old. small frame 
dwelling that formerly housed 
Freeman.

Rust Oil Corp. No. 1 is surround
ed by four other Rust Oil wells, all 
with pumps plunging up and 
down, pushing oil to a battery of 
tanks. Every day. a tank truck 
from Pride Pipeline drains them, 
and a small amount of natural gas 
is herded toward a pipeline a mile 
or so away.

Rust remembers his excitement 
when his geologist called from Ab 
ilene with news of a strong oil 
show while drilling the well in 
1980. Rust was on the scene for the 
first test that generously filled the 
drill hole with oil, and by the time 
an additional four wells were 
drilled, the little field was pro
ducing more than 250 barrels eve
ry day.

Rust figures production has de
clined to about 125 barrels daily. 
Oil wells typically burst forth at 
first, then setttc into an aging de
cline that might quickly end in a 
few years or plod on for well over a 
decade.

At 125 barrels a day, the wells 
will produce well ova rii millionin 
revenue in a year. Exptnaes quick
ly eat into that. Costs include pay
ing Funderberg for hia daily tour 
of the property, maybe $1J290 per 
month in electricity to run the mo
tors that drive the five pumps, the 
cost of servicing wells when equip
ment breaks or the well needs ad
ditional sUonilatioo to produce 
more.

Rust muat omka royalty pay
ments to the landowner, which av- 
aragt oMWighth to throeoix- 
toaaiha of the valu* of produetioa 
in tho arm , and current wiaOfall 
profits taxas of 22Jparetnt 0 0  the 
revenue in txcoaa o f the tH U por 
barrel boat. Thoee wetta o n i the 
rest of Rust's production a h »  help 
pay his employaea’ aalarlea.

He’s drlUad 96 woUa, about half 
of which currently are producing, 
he said.
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A BIRTHDAY Greeting 

from  President Reagan 
came in the mail Monday for 
Mrs. M.F. (Etta) Watts of 
707 East 21st Street, Cisco. 
She’ll be 88 years old on 
Saturday and the president’s 
greeting was a big surprise. 
Mrs. Watts is the mother of 
six sons, including Ike Watts 
of Cisco, and one daughter

She was born at Ooss 
Plains and lived in Cisco 
most of her life. You’ll want 
to Join us in a happy birthday 
wish for Mrs. Watts.

A NUMBER OF Cisco 
Junior College officials have 
been making trips to places 
like Dallas. Abilene, Paris 
and Levelland to look over 
computer systems used in 
teaching courses and in 
handling assorted chores for 
the school’s bookkeeping 
departments. (3JC is plann
ing to update its computer 
department with new equip
ment, reports President Nor
man Wallace, and they’re 
looking at what other schools

are doing with computers.
Among CJC folks helping 

with the survey and study 
are Joe Muller, Clois Purvis, 
Ralph Glenn, Olin Odom, 
Darlene Donharn and Dr. 
Wallace.

THE OFFICTAL boards of 
both Cisco Junior College 
and the Cisco Public School 
System will meet next Mon
day night. Their agenda’s 
w ill include preparing 
ballots for the April election 
as the deadline for can
didates to file for ballot 
places is March 7th -  this 
Wednesday. . Mayor Eris 
Ritchie attended a specialty 
advertising trade show at 
the Dallas convention center 
last weekend.. .Dr. E.E. Ad- 
dy has put up a new basket
ball practice goal at his 
place on Park Drive for the 
benefit of youngsters living 
in the area, and they ap
preciate it, we’re told.

MR RUDOLPH
Schaefer’s many friends are

Services For Services For
Virpnia Hogue Morris Fite 

Are Monday Are Sunday
Crypt services for Virginia 

Miller Hogue, 79, of Dallas, 
were at 3 p.m., Monday, 
March 5 at H illcrest 
.Mausoleum. 'The Rev. John 
W. Drake, Jr., minister, of
ficiated.

Mrs. Miller died March 
4th.

Survivors include one son, 
Robert of Dallas; two 
sisters, Elizabeth Miller 
Cureton and Mildred Miller 
Fhattell, both of Wichita 
Falls.

The family requested that 
memorials be made to the 
chanty of one’s choice.

Services For

Peter Knubben 
Are Saturday

Funeral services for Peter 
Matheu Knubben, 50, of Ijib- 
bock, formerly of Putnam, 
were held at 4 p.m. Saturday 
at St. Ann’s Catholic Church 
in Baird The Rev Peter 
Vergauwen, minister from 
.Abilene, officiated. Burial 
was in Putnam, directed by 
Parker Funeral Home.

Mr Knubben died Wednes
day night from injuries suf
fered in an automobile acci
dent south of Lubbock.

He was bom June 22,1933, 
in Heerlen, Holland. He was 
an electrician. He served in 
the U S. Army and the Army 
Reserve A resident of Ijib- 
bock since 1975, he was a 
Catholic

Survivors include four 
sisters, Tina Holders of 
Abilene, Elly Feely of Put
nam and Wiesa Hoenjet and 
Mia Fokkens, both of 
Heerlen, Holland; and eight 
nieces and nephews.

Pallbearers were Bobby 
'Feely, Addy Holders, Wes 
Thompson, Paul Heese, 
Roger Reynolds and Winford 
Fry.

Services For 

Bessie Moon 

Are Monday
Funeral serv ices  for 

Bessie Eudora Moon, 89, of 
Abilene, were at 10 a.m. 
Monday at EIliott-Hamil 
Funeral Home, U S  
Highway 277, Abilene Burial 
was in Elmwood Memorial 
Park

Mrs. Moon died at 12:40 
a.m. Friday at Care Inn Nur
sing Home in Abilene after a 
lengthy illness.

She was bom July 20,1894, 
in Indian Territory, now 
Tishamingo County, Okla. 
She attended Happy Hill 
School near O’Brien. She 
moved to Abilene from Cisco 
in 1974. She was a self- 
employed practical nurse 
and seamstress. She was a 
member of First United 
Methodist Church and the 
Elastem Star in Cisco.

Survivors include a 
daughter, Dessie Whitaker 
of Seminoi«; a sister, Ber
nice Weaver of Abilene; 15 
grandchildren; 12 great
grandchildren; 24 great- 
great-grandchildren; and 
eight great-great-great
grandchildren.

Funeral services for Mor
ris Jewel Fite, 74, of Moran, 
were held at 3 p.m. Sunday 
at Kim brough Funeral 
Home The Rev William D 
Davis, retired Methodist 
minister from Dallas, of
ficiated. Burial was in 
Moran Cemetery 

Mr Fite died at 3 a m. Fri
day at Eastland Memorial 
Hospital

He was born March 26, 
1909, in Moran He married 
Bernice Ayers on December 
17,1932, in Walters, Okla. He 
was an oil field worker and 
farmer He was a lifelong 
Moran resident and a Bap
tist.

Survivors include his wife; 
three daughters. Palsy Beth 
Hamilton of Dallas, Maurice 
Dale Martin of Dickinson, 
N.D., and Elirabeth Ann Mc
Crary of Pasadena; two 
sisters, Mrs. Effie Myers 
and Mrs. Emma P'aye Whit
son, both of Monahans; and 
two grandsons, Michael 
Morris Martin of Hobbs, 
N.M. and Mark Martin of 
Bridgeport.

Pallbearers were Robert 
Tonne, Bobby Tonne, Sam 
Brewster, Hubert Brewster, 
Morris D. Snyder Jr. and 
H.D. Connally.

Services For 

Mrs. Leveridge

pleased with the action of the 
Cisco Junior College board 
of regents in adopting a 
resolution naming the ad
ministration building -  the 
one with the gym in it -  in his 
honor.

Plans call for an open 
house and ceremony there in 
late April on a Sunday after
noon to honor Mr. Schaefer 
He is being honored because 
he has served longer than 
any one else -  over 23 years 
-  as a member of the college 
board. And he has filed as a 
candidate for re-election.

Mr. Schaefer, a long-time 
good citizen, tells us that the 
loss of his barn by fire last 
Friday was the 4th time that 
he has had a barn destroyed 
by fire in the 40 years 
they’ve lived out there on the 
Rising Star Highway. He 
plans to rebuild.

ONE OF OUR scouts call
ed to nominate Mr A.E. 
McNeely and Mr. 0 .0 . 
Mobley as our city’s cham
pion pecan shellers. Since 
last October when pecans 
started falling, they’ve been 
working the the small 
building back of the Mobley 
home at 1101 West 9th Street. 
They mostly shell pecans on 
the halves, our scout 
reported . .Contractor Roy 
f,. Cozart IS building the new 
home at the corner of 
Avenue N and West 15th 
Street. It will be a three 
bedroom , two bath 
residence. Mr. Cliff An
drews tells us that he quit 
smoking 13 months ago and 
feels better every day.. .The 
Paul Brashears went back to 
Austin last Sunday after 
spending a week at their 
Scranton farm home.

A COUPl-E OF weeks or 
so ago, Diz and Nona Dean 
were moving from the home 
they sold at 701 West 7th 
Street to the one they bought 
at 900 West 9th Street. They 
were in the room back of the 
garage at the 7th street place 
rem oving things from  
shelves. Mrs. Dean was on a 
step ladder handing things to 
Diz. Somehow, the ladder 
fell and the things she had in 
her hands hit Diz on the 
head.

It took four stitches to 
close the wound on his head, 
and Mrs. Dean had a frac
tured bone in her right heel. 
She underwent surgery and 
now is in a cast. They’re at 
the 9th Street home and do
ing as well as could be ex
pected under the c ir 
cumstances.

DR. ROBERT Sloan, pro
fessor at Baylor University, 
will spend his spring break 
in Cisco and will be in charge 
of the worship services at the 
First Baptist Church Sun
day, March 11, and he will 
direct a study of First Corin
thians at the church each 
day, Monday through 
Wednesday, March 11-14, 
starting at 7 p.m. 
Everyone’s invited.

Dr. Sloan and wife Sue and 
children will be visiting in

the home of her mother,
Mrs. Lucy Collier, during 
their stay here.

THE DRIVE TO raise 
money to buy a piano for 
loan to the Cisco Nursing 
Center took in J270 last Fri
day at First National Bank, 
reports Mr. Jerry McBeth 
They’d like a small and light 
piano, preferably a spinet, 
and a new one would cost 
around J2,0(X). Used spinets 
start at $1,200. Donations 
will be welcome, reports Mr. 
JMcB. . The Cisco Junior 
College Stage Band will play 
for the third annual 
nostalgia night program at 
l.one Cedar Country Club on 
Thursday night. Director 
Tim Jones will be swinging 
the baton. . .Mrs. R.N. Cluck 
spent last weekend in Dallas 
and A rlington  v is iting 
daughter Nancy and son 
Bobby. . .Tommy and Faye 
Deffeback of Snyder were 
here last weekend to visit 
her mother, Mrs. E.L. 
C allarm an, and other 
relatives.

THE CISCO Lions Club 
purchased glasses for a 
mother and daughter last 
week, reports Secretary 
Jasper Cook. . The 1984 
Lions Bowl football game 
between CJC and RJC has 
been set for October 6th, and 
a meeting of area Lions Club 
officials was to be held here 
this Wednesday to begin 
work on plans for the event.

Art Exhibit 
Is Held In 
Rising Star

An art exhibit of the works 
of the students of Betty 
Beggs was held in the First 
State Bank at Rising Star, 
Feb. 28-March 2nd.

The winners are listed 
below;

Best-of-show; Evelyn Mae 
Parker of Cross Plains.

Amateurs; 1st Place- Mar
jorie West of Rising Star; 
2nd Place- Marjorie West of 
Rising Star; 3rd Place- Polly 
Parker of Rising Star.

Honorable mention: Polly 
Parker of Rising Star (1); 
Marjorie West of Rising Star 
(2); Charlotte Self of Rising 
Star (3).

Beginners: 1st Place- 
Evelyn Mae Parker; 2nd 
Place (Tie)- Sam Cathey of 
Rising Star and Tonja Porter 
of Cross Plains; 3rd Place- 
Evelyn Mae Parker.

Honorable mention; 
Marianne Taff (3); Doris 
Griffin (1).

Children (12 years and 
under): 1st Place- Danyel 
Beggs of Rising Star; 2nd 
Place- Charissa Beggs of 
Rising Star; 3rd Place- 
Charissa Beggs of Rising 
Star.

Honorable m ention; 
Danyel Beggs (2).

A spokesperson for the ex
hibit stated, “ This was a 
first for our fair city. It was 
well attended and enjoyed by 
all.’ ’

Lionn Looking 

For Talent For 

Show Program
The Cisco Noon Lions Club 

is looking for talent to com
pete for awards in the annual 
club talent show at the high 
school auditorium at 7:30 
p.m. I'riday, April 6, accor
ding to Secretary Jasper 
Cook.

The show has been plann
ed to raise money to hire a 
contractor to pour and finish 
the concrete floor in the new 
Lions Pavillion at City Park, 
Mr. Cook said Advance 
tickets are $2 for adults and 
$1 for students. Tickets will 
cost 50 cents more at the 
door.

Those interested in par
ticipating in the talent show 
were asked to contact Mr. 
Cooke in the afternoons or 
evenings at phone 442-3154 or 
to give their names and act 
details to any Lion. Non- 
Lions will serve as judges, 
and prizes w ill go to the top 
three winners.

p u b lic  n o t ic e s

NOTICE OF 
DRAWING FOR 

PLACE ON BALLOT 
Notice is hereby given that 

a drawing will be held on the 
8th day of March, at 1:15 
p.m., in the office of Emma 
Lee Donovan, First National 
Bank, Cisco, Texas, for the 
purpose of determining the 
order in which the names of 
candidates are to be printed 
on the ballot in the Hospital 
election to be held on the 7th 
day of April 1984.

Emma I>ee Donovan 
President 

Cisco Hospital 
District Board

Public Hearings to assess 
needs of older persons in the

19-county West Central 
Texas Council of Govern
ments region and on the pro
posed Aging Department Ag
ing Services Plan Update, 
developed by the West Cen
tra l Texas Council of 
Governments for the period 
October 1, 1984 through 
September 30, 1985, will be 
conducted in Abilene at 10:00 
a m. and 11:00 a.m., respec
tively, on Thursday, March 
15, 1984. These hearings are 
for the purpose of updating 
the two year plan for the 
period e ffec tive  10-1-83

through 9-3(F85.
The meetings will be con

ducted at the Administrative 
Offices of the West Central 
Texas Council of Govern
ments 1025 E.N. 10th Street 
in Abilene, Texas.

The plan reflects the 
Department’s intent to sup 
port and expand a com 
prehensive coordinated ser 
vice delivery system for 
older persons in the region, 
as mandated the Older 
Americans Act Amendments 
of 1981.

The public is invited to at
tend. Summary copies of the 
Aging Services Plan Update 
will be available at the Aging 
Services Plan hearing. Op
portunities for questions will 
be provided, and input from 
the public is welcomed.
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Poodle Grooming by Audrey 
Mon. & Tues, by 

Appointments Only.
Call After 5 p.m. Wed.-Sat. or All 
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442-3916

1209 E. 10th. P-^

Clinton Heoring Aid 
Center

114 W. 8th Otco, Tx. 442-2168
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Congratulations to Jan Sparks ot Rolan, 
Texas lor choosing the winning name 
firs t of AllsuD’s new 32 OZ. cup in the 
’’SAME THE CUP CONTEST ”1 "The Tallsup ”

Are Sunday  ̂̂
Services for Gertrude 

I.evendge, 77, a longtime 
Cisco resident, were at 2 
p.m. Sunday at Cisco 
Funeral Home. The Rev. Bill 
Weeks, pastor of First 
Presbyterian Church in 
Cisco, officiated. Burial was 
at Scranton Cemetery.

Mrs. Leveridge died at 
5.30 a m. Saturday at Cisco 
Care Center after a brief il
lness

Born Sept. 28. 1906, in San 
Saba, she married John C. 
l>everidge Nov. 11, 1944, in 
B reckenridge. They 
operated a jewelry store in 
Cisco for many years until 
retiring in 1971 She was a 
longtime member of the 
Garden Club

Her husband died in 1976.
Survivors include a step

son, Jack of Breckenridge; a 
stepdaughter, Mrs. B.E. 
King of Challis. Idaho; a 
brother. Dean Munsell of 
Breckenridge; seven grand
children; and 15 great
grandchildren

Thursday, 
March 8,1984

Stock Show
S p e c i a l

Ropiers

7 9 ’ ®
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Moran News
By Mrs. Luke Hu8key

Bob Burton of Iraan 
visited with his mother, Mrs. 
Erma Elliott last Monday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Howard

P v I m m  N s w s

By Mrs. Taylor

We have wmter time again 
today a fter a week of 
wonderful spring weather. 
We are so thankful for the 
showers we had last week 
but as always we are ready 
for more rain, especially to 
fill the tanks. The grain 
fields look so pretty and 
green and the grass and 
weeds are beginning to show 
green. We hope that the 
fruit, especially the apricots 
were not all frozen. And its 
garden time! 1 can’t realize 
that spring is almost here.

Our community is 
especially saddened this 
week at the sudden death of 
Pete Knubben. Pete was the 
brother of Mrs. Bill Feeley of 
our community and had liv* 
ed at Putnam prior to mov
ing to I,ubbock several years 
ago where he was killed in a 
one car accident Thursday. 
Those of the family visiting 
with the Feeleys have been 
their two daughters, Mrs. 
Connie Tompson and Mr. 
and Mrs. Paul Hasse and son 
of Dallas; a sister, Mrs. Tina 
Boulder of Abilene; her son, 
Eddie of San Antonio and a 
daughter, Mr. and Mrs. West 
Thompson of Tulsa, Okla. 
Our deepest sympathy goes 
to the family.

We extend our sympathy 
to the family of Mrs. Ida 
Shrader of ^ ird , who was 
buried at Scranton on Fri
day. Mrs. Shrader was bom 
and raised at Scranton and 
was 93 years old.

Also to the family of Mrs. 
Clarice (Jobe) Sprawls who 
was buried at Scranton 
Saturday. Garice was the 
daughter of the late Mr. and 
Mrs. Will Jobe who lived 
many years in the Scranton 
and Zion Hill communities. 
Her husband was the late 
Maurice (Hap) Sprawls. 
They had lived in Fort Worth 
several years. She was the 
sister of Mrs. Wallace Mc- 
Carver of Cisco and Jobie 
Jobe of Fort Worth.

We are glad to report that 
Mr. Ix>ren Everett is home 
again from the hospital at 
cieI.eon.

Our sympathy also goes to 
Mr. Dale Wirt, whose sister 
died this week. I failed to get 
the name.

Mrs. K.C. Speegle spent 
Saturday with her daughter, 
the Milton Donaways. Mrs. 
Speegle is at present at the 
nursing home at Baird. Also 
visiting the Donaways were 
their son, L.C. and family of 
Albany.

Mrs. I,aFlore of the Cisco 
Nursing Home spent Thurs
day night with her daughter, 
the Kay Maxwell family.

Mrs. Ollie Burnam and 
daughter, Mrs. James 
Isenhower of Coleman 
visited the eye doctor at 
Abilene Monday.

Mr. and Mrs. Buford 
Green of Graham spent the 
weekend with his mother, 
Mrs. Mary King and father, 
Ray Green and other 
relatives at Putnam and 
Baird.

V is itin g Mrs. T ay lo r 
Saturday were Mr. Jobie 
Jobe and his son, Mr. and 
Mrs. David Jobe and two
daughters of Fort Worth.

The congregation of the 
Baptist and Church of Christ 
met at the community center 
Sunday for a pot luck lunch. 
About 30 enjoyed the good 
food and the fellowship. Both 
churches are doing exten
sive repairs and building on 
the churches.

Rainov« Unwanted Hoir by 
e Roglatarad Eloctrologltt.

Call for Privat* 
Appotntn>ont. No Obligabon-

Elit* Bsouty Shop 
442-1265 

Jonot Eaton

L

spent the weekend visiting 
their sons, Paul Howard and 
family in Monahans, Bill 
Howard and fam ily in 
Midland and other relatives 
in West Texas.

Gerald White of New York 
visited with Mr. and Mrs. 
Wayne White and other 
relatives over the weekend.

Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Boyd, 
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Boyd, 
Donnie and Tisha, and Mrs. 
Vale Turnbull spent the 
weekend in Refugio with Mr. 
and Mrs. Larry Breeden.

Funeral for Jinks Fite was 
held at Kimbrough Funeral 
Home in Cisco, Sunday after
noon, at 3 p.m. with burial in 
the Moran Cemetery. Mr. 
Fite was a life long resident 
of Moran and passed away in 
the Eastland Hospital, Fri
day morning. He was 74 
years old and a member of 
the Baptist church. He is sur
vived by his wife, Bernice, 
three daughters and two 
grandsons.

P'uneral for Henry Jones of 
Iredell was held at the 
Moran Cemetery, Wednes
day, at 2 p.m. Mr. Jones was 
a former resident of Moran.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 
Holland, Melvin and Russell 
attended the Houston Stock 
Show last week. Russell 
showed a steer and won 
fourth place from a group of 
51 calves.

PUBUC SCHOOL WEEK
The public is invited to 

visit the Moran School this 
week or next, in observance 
of Public School Week. The 
students are making exhibits 
in observance of the occa-
sion.

Man Taken To

State Hospital
A 40-year old Cisco man 

who was arrested by police 
in connection with a bam 
fire at the Rudolph Schaefer 
home last Thursday was sent 
to a state hospital for obser
vation after a hearing in 
County Judge Scott Bailey’s 
court last Friday.

Authorities said the man 
told them he set the bam fire 
“ because God told me to do
so."

Two medical doctors ex
amined the man and told the 
court they did not consider 
him mentally competent, 
authorities said. He was 
taken to a Wichita Falls 
facility Saturday morning by 
Deputy Sheriff John Mackey 
and Jail Administrative Aid 
Bill Green.

The Schaefer barn was a 
total loss. Damages were 
estimated at several thou
sand dollars.

~ ^ n t t h o 9 t f t  P t io tc

QuoSty • Snopshots 
Cameras & Supplies 

Fibns-An sizes 
And of Course 

Fine Photography 
Is Our Business.
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AARP Sponsors 

‘55 Alive’

Course Here

‘The Doctor, The Nurse’

The AARP is sponsoring a 
"55 Alive" or driver’s educa
tion course in Cisco on 
March 13 and 14. Classes will 
be at the Senior Center.

Both Tuesday and Wednes
day, the classes will be held 
from 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. Par
ticipants must attend all 
classes in order to graduate.

Cisco Man Gets 

Prison Term 

ForDW I Offense
A Cisco man was sentenc

ed to serve two years in the 
state prison Monday when he 
was tried in 91st District 
Court on charges of felony 
driving while intoxicated. He 
was also given a six months 
sentence in the county jail on 
a misdemeanor charge.

The man, Charles H. 
Sellers, 28, was arrested 
Feb. 21st by Officer Frank 
Thumseden in Cisco. He 
escaped custody briefly but 
was recaptured. The county 
jail sentence was for the 
escape.

T l »  court appointed At
torney Jim F a rra r  of 
Eastland to represent 
Sellers. He was prosecuted 
by District Attorney Emory 
Walton.

Tracie Owens 
Celebrates Her 
16th Birthday

Trade Owens, 16, of Cisco 
celebrated her birthday on 
March 3 with a birthday- 
slumber party Saturday 
night. Friends attended the 
party and her great-uncle 
Harold of Rockford, Illinois, 
took them skating.

Afterwards, they enjoyed 
cake and ice cream. A good 
time was enjoyed by all.

Her gran^other. Ruby 
Owens, of Cisco, honored 
Trade with a Sunday lun
cheon at the Colony 
Restaurant.

Dear Editor,
In the Abilene Reporter 

News recently there was a 
big news story, one column 
wide with four lines. The 
news story was relating to 
the fact that a contract had 
been let to widen Conrad 
Hilton Ave. < better known as 
Ave. DI from approximately 
12th street to 20th street in 
Cisco, Texas.

In October of 1983 there 
was a meeting at the City 
Hall in Cisco, Texas for con
cerned citizens to come and 
express their views about 
the widening of Ave. D. 
There was a good attendance 
at this meeting of those peo
ple who live on or have 
businesses on Ave. D and 
who would be effected by 
this expensive and worthless 
project.

This project is another ex
ample of the ruthless and ar
rogant attitude of the ex
treme liberal forces who 
would want to throw away 
the tax payer’s money 
regardless of the people it 
hurts most.

There was no one at the 
above mentioned meeting in 
support of widening Ave. D. 
except one councilman who 
said he thought it ought to be 
done because the money had 
been appropriated everyone 
else had an opportunity to 
express themselves, they did 
so with good and sound 
reasoning why this project 
should not be continued. Not 
one person who lives on Ave. 
D or has business on Ave. D. 
where the widening is to take 
place was in favor of this 
project, but all were bitterly 
opposed to the project.

Widening Ave. D. would in
crease the traffic both ways 
with higher speeds. It would 
leave no pairing space to 
some of the businesses and 
actually no entrances to 
some of the businesses. It 
would cause property values 
to be declined on every pro
perty owner where the street 
is to be widened. It will in
crease traffic going down to 
the center of town area 
where there will always be

traffic problems. To control 
the traffic after this project 
is completed there should be 
a traffic light at every street 
intersection from 8th street 
to 1-20.

There will be more traffic 
accidents, more people kill
ed and I sincerely, hope any 
of those people that will be 
killed will not be any part of 
the family of those who have 
promoted this project. They 
would die with a broken 
heart knowing they were the 
cause note the cure. Widen
ing of Ave. D. does not 
benefit anyone, but is very 
dangerous and harmful to 
everyone where the street is 
to be extended on land 
owners property.

The undersigned has an in
vestment on the corner of 
14th and Ave. D. The 
building faces Ave. D. This 
property with its contents 
has a minimum value of 
1300,000.00. Since the pro
moters of the project of 
widening Ave. D. feel it will 
enhance the value of all pro
perty on Ave. D. I will be 
happy to discount the value 
of this property and sell and 
let them make some money 
and be happy with the traffic 
it has created passing in 
front of the door, and 
perhaps into the front door. 
It looks as though there may 
be litigations, court pro
ceedings and dannage claims 
from several people even 
after the project is started 
and/or finished.

Sincerely, 
Stanley J. Pirtle 
Stanson Oil, Inc.

“ I know every bolt and
beam. Block

’s every 
deduction

and credit.”

“ Thi’rv’'  no room lor v\hon ii como t.! mv (axes.
riul’> w In I ;̂ o 10 HiScR Block. 1 hi\ fc.tllv ^ l̂nd K'hinJ their 
uork. .\nd ihix're .irounJ all ve.ir it 1 nei’J them. Si' when it 
lome» to takin;; care ol mv ta\e>. I take them t.> H6cR BKvk."

Peop le  w h o  know  their busint.ss go to

H&R BLOCK
Eastland

104 Com more*

Cisca 
207 E. 8fh 
442-4141

629-8121 9-6 .A-F 9-5 Sol.

U N W A N T E D  
H A IR

O N  FAC E AR M S an d  LEG S

R E M O V E D ]
QUICKLY and PERMANENTLY'

rastor John L.. Jones Presents

“A  Church Where

^  M iracles Really

Do Happen!”
Wednesdays: “ Word of Faith M essage” & 
7:30 P .M . “ Faith Service”

Sundays:
10:00 A.M . Sunday School 
11:00A.M. W o rsh ip *W o rd  
6:30 P .M . Worship & Word^

Fridays:
7:00 P.M .

“Fam ily Recreation 

Night”

>6 Miles South of 

Cisco on Hwy 183

by Vera Wheat
The dictionary defines 

doctor as a person licensed 
to treat diseases, physican 
or surgeon, to practice 
medicine.

The nurse is defined as a 
person who cares for the 
sick, injured or old people.

In dedication to the Doctor 
and the Nurse:

In the dedicated halls of 
learning.

In our college on the hill.
Students come to meet 

together,
To learn, to care for the 

sick, weak, old, and 
tormented.

To comfort, and to heal.
Forever praying it be 

"God’s" w ill!!

place.
All have one thing in com

mon.
Help heal their mind, and 

body.
"Go”  out, get well! be a 

trophy of "God’s " grace!!

While some will go into 
research,

All with the same aim, and 
one assignment.

Go now calls me, calls 
all!!

They met together, learn
ing, mingling,

With their student fnnds in 
one accord.

Working, studying, strug
gling, gaining 

Professional training, to 
help man kind.

To live, and serve the

Doctor, Nurse, do your du
ty, put your patient forever 
first.

Treat them of the power of 
prayer.

Tell them of their friends, 
in their church!!

" I » r d "

do

Each come from a dif
ferent back ground,

A different way of life, and

their
with

duty,
their

local news In bref 1
GRASS FIRF.S 

Cisco firemen extinguish
ed grass fires in l.ake Cisco 
Park and on the Dunning 
Ranch on Highway 203 south 
of town during the past 
week. The park blaze occur
red March 2 while the Dunn
ing fire was put out on March 
5. There was no property 
damage. Fire Chief C.W. 
Guthrie said.

Like the carpenter of 
Nazareth,

Called to 
while working 
brothers

Pray, it be the "Father's”  
will

All these men, and women 
striving

Their special calling to 
fullfill!!

The tools, they say are 
really faith, hope and love.

Their blue prints were in 
their training, and the word 
of the "Great Physican, 
God” .

The guide lines they must 
go by, are direct and simple.

To remember what they 
see or what they hear, it’s 
forever under a lock!!

When the studies were 
completed

They will go out, to heal 
their body,

Easi‘ them of their pain.

We can be the helpers, of 
the healers, aiding them in 
every way to reach their 
hearts, in each soul'!

By g iv ing  qf our 
knowledge, our prayers, our 
money,

So!! dedicated people can 
reach their goal.

TÍM  

( / f / if S f t f r í

Iho Oteo PioM Thursday, 
March 8,1984

IPOODLES A PALSGROOMING SALON
SpêdtMikig ki Grooming 
Poodhs A otkor Small Broods,

Co l for Appointiiioii^
619-1419

613 S.
T2&.

T r r

» » « IS  S S  IS

CONSUMER 
PRCF̂ ERRE D

SPONSOR
OF THE
WEEN

PUNWM-UR COWOlTKMHIC-HtATIIIC

R M PLUMBING CO.
H E A T IN G  6  A IR  C O N D IT IO N IN G  

W A TE R  P U M P S

442-4946201 t STH

, FEATURED ON YOUR .  
WHITE & GREEN PHONE 

.....«OOK COVER!

/ X n n o u n c i n g  t h e  \ e w  1 8  o r  3 0  M o n t h  

K e n e w a b l e  O p t i o n  C D .

I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I

OLNEY SA/INGS PRESENTS
A MAJOR ADVANCEMENT 
IN CD PERFORMANCE
YOU CAN BELIEVE IN.
The new Olney Savings 18 and 30 month 
Renewable Option CD ’s give you a more 
secure way than ever before to watch 
your money grow. The Olney Renewable 
Option works like this:
Make a minimum deposit o f $1,000 in 
either the 18 or 30 month Renewable

Option CD. Then, at the end o f the CD 
term, you have the option of re-investing 
your money at the same high interest rate, 
for the same term, no matter what the 
current market rate may be.
It’s simple. It’s sensible. It’s secure. And 
it’s available now only at Olney Savings.

10.92 * 11.19%
A N N U A L  Y I E L D A N N U A L  Y I E L D

An 18 month CD that pays 10.5% 
compounded quarterly (10.92% effective 
yield) with a minimum $1,000 deposit, 
and renewable at the end o f the 18 month 
term at the same high interest rate. 
Insured by the F.S.L.I.C. up to $100,000. 
Substantial penalty for early withdrawal.

A  30 month CD that pays 10.75% 
compounded quarterly (11.19% effective 

iela) with a minimum $1,000 deposit.y ie
and renewable at the end of the 30 month 
term at the same high interest rate. 
Insured by the F.S.L.I.C. up to $100,000. 
Substantial penalty for early withdrawal.

The Renewable Option CD. Something new for you to believe in from Olney Savings. 
Find out all the facts. Come see us soon. Or call and we’ll come see you.

O L N E Y
WINGS
Member F.S.L.I.C.

,r- p:
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For Sale

BUILDING M ATERIALS 
FOR SALE  - Lumber, 
plywood, siding, moulding 
and much more. Visit our 
sales office for prices. Hours 
8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Mon. thru 
Fri. Open Saturdays 9 a.m. 
til noon. Morgan Builduig 
Corp. Hwy. 69 North, 
Eastland, Tx.

FUR SALE - Antique Glass 
and Furniture, and other col
lectibles. 'We buy Estates.’ 
The House of Antiques 908 S. 
Bassett, Eastland, Texas 
Open Every Day. TF

FOR SALE  • N ice 
refngerator with ice maker 
and upright deep-freeze, 
G.E. washing machine and 
dryer, console T V. and por
table T V., 10 speed boy’s 
bicycle. Call 629-2804 T20

MOVING • MUST SELL - 2 
.sofas. 2 chairs, coffee tables, 
Ixiwery electric organ Call 
after 6 p m 629-1800. T21

FOR SALE: Golden 
Retriever puppies. 6 
females/3 males. Ex
cellent fam ily dogs, 
good oatured. Call 
442-4397 after 6 p.m. or 
weekends, p-tt_________

MOVING SALE: laving, bed 
and dining room furniture,
;iirtu:‘'s, l.inr)ps, appliances, 
clothes and etc. F’n, Sat 9-6, 
.Sun. 1-6, 501 Crestwood, 
t^.stland.

For Sale: one desk lamp; 
and I table lamp call 
442-1383. TF

\ lllu lliu li\C

FOR SALE: 4x4 Pickup 1969 
Chevy *^ton with ‘76 4-speed 
uihI transfer case. Big tires 
and chrome wheels. Good 
running truck. $2,500 Call 
442-2757 or 442-2244. P-9tfc

FOR SALE - 1980 Ford 
Granada 4-door Excellent 
condition. I.ess than 14,000 
miles. Phone 629-1116 or see 
at 497 Oakwood. 
h^astland T21

H )R  SALE: 196.3 .Mustang 
GT 302 H.O. 5 speed power 
windows, AM-I'M cassett tilt 
- cruise. Black with red in- 
tenor, 10,000 miles. $9,500 
See at 304 N. Dixie or call 
629«74 T23

Kiiiployiii(>iil

WE ARE NOW accepting ap
plications for LVNs and 
nurse aides, all shifts. Apply 
in person to 1405 W. Com
merce. T22

WE ARE NOW accepting ap
plications for nurses aids 
part-time or full-time, all 
shifts, apply in person at 
Valley View liOdge 700 S. 
Ostrom , Eastland,
Texas. T22

RN DIRECTORS of Nurses 
position available. Benefits 
iciude salary commensorate 
with experience, paid vaca
tion, medical and dental 
plans. Stock purchase and 
retirement plans available. 
Apply in person to 1405 W 
Commerce. T22

WANTED: Part-time driver 
with 4(1 ton or larger truck 
wanted for local deliveries 
See Harold at Morgan Sales 
office, Hwy. 69N Eastland 
629-2668. TF

( )pf>ortunide6

RESPONSIBLE PERSON • 
Wanted to own and operate 
candy vending route. Plea
sant business with high pro
fit items. Can start part- 
time. Age or experience not 
important. Requires car and 
$3788 to $12452 cash invest
ment. Call 1-800-328-0723. 
Eagle Industries, 25 years of 
Service. T20

■or Kent

FOR RENT: Furnished or 
unfurnished apartments. 
Royal Oak Apartments, 1304 
Royal l>ane, Cisco. Call 
442-3232 TC

FOR RENT - 3 bedrooms, 1 
bath, remodeled farm house. 
$200 month, first and last. 
$150 deposit. References. 
Call 817-246-3149 or 
303-794-8358. T20

APTS FOR RENT: 1 and 2 
bedroom apts., furnished, 
water and TV cable paid. 
Fontain Apts. Cisco. Call 
442-2320 or 442-3338. TFN

CENTURY 21-Eastco Inc. 
Several Houses for rent. 
647-1302 or 647-1635. TFC

KeuI K.stale

HOUSE FOR SALE - By 
onwer, 3 bedroom, living 
room, kitchen with built-ins, 
utility room and shop. 
Greenhouse, 18’ swimming 
pool. large lot with lots of 
trees and garden area. Call 
629-1413 after 4 p.m. T27

FOR SALE: 3 bd., 2 bath, 
fireplace, fans, under 3 acs., 
metal shop, paved road,« 
hookup for mobile home, 
assume V A Big Country 
Heal Estate, Office 442-1693, 
after 5 p.m , 442-3958. p-17tfc

FOR SALE • Choice building 
site; retail, industrial, com
mercial. Right in the heart of 
the action, just off East Main 
St., Eastland, Texas 76448. 
Contact site. Box 29, 
Eastland, Texas. TF

FOR SALE - 1 acre lots at 
lakeside Country Gub. City 
water some financing. 
653-2432 TF

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom 
house, 2 garages, trac
tor shed, 2 wells, tank, 
approximately 19 acres 
on Westbound Water. 
Located 14 miles south 
of Cisco on 183. Call 
442-1366. p-28

Mollile Homes

FOR SALE: 1982 14X56 
Wayside mobile home. 2 
bedrooms. 1 bath, with air 
conditioning. Excellent con
dition Call 653-2432 or 
629-2117 at night. T22

ELROD S MOBILE LOCK 
SHOP - Keys made, locks 
changed or repaired. Auto, 
Residence and commercial. 
Bonded Ixicksmith 423 W 
Mam, Ranger, Texas 76470. 
Phone 647-3444. TC

FOR SALE - Town and Coun
try M obile Home. 2 
bedrooms, excellent condi
tion, new carpet, central 
heat and air. $9,800 Call 
629-2387 or 829-1057 T23

EASTLAND SEI.F E ORAGE
In  P o g u a  In d u s tr ie  1 Pi

Available Space« 7Vi\7'z.....1ÓX10
10X15___10X20..... 10X30
Start at 26.50 and up.

Mm. Dale Maston, Manager
629-2102

We Also Have Boat And Recreational
Van Storage TF

Farm & Ranch

FOR SALE - 1T020 Ferguson 
Tractor. Good condition 
$1850. Can be seen at 
Lakeside Country Club. Call 
653-2432. TF

FOR SALE Round hay bales. 
Delivery available. Call 
629-2401 or 629-2446. T22

T o p o g r a p h i c

M APS

TELEGRAM

B u s in e ss  S e rv ic e s

O il Field

900 MINERAL acres on 2.636 
acres near EUistland. l.ease, 
sell or trade land or 
m inerals. Holton
912-432-9316. T23

REPORT OIL FIELD THIEVES 
CALL

1-800-01L-CO PS
1 800  645  2677 

TOLL FREE REWARD

HOME BURGLARY: 
CAUSE FOR ALARM! .

•One forcible rape 
every 6 minutes!

•One robbery every 58 
seconds!

•One burglary every 8 
seconds!

•An aggrava ted  
assault eve ry  48 
seconds!'

•One murder every 23 
m i n u t e s !

A Security System is a 
P roven  D eterrent 
Against a Home Intru
sion.

For info:
Call 817-442-4683 „ .
p-25

Noilhviaw Workshop 
Wood Croft Workshop 

Woodan Gifts and Toys  ̂
For Sol* 639-2634.

H u m Ñ f T O j í j t f l W
Blown In cellulose 
Fiberglass bath 

Accoustical ceilings 
Free estimates 

817-7254683. 74-tfc

M.H. PERRY 
Southland Life Ins. Co. 

offers protection 
•Life •Cancer 

•Hospitalization 
•Group Plans 

•Accident/Sickness 
IM N. Lamar -  629-1566 

Evenings: 629-1095

Business Services

The aothes Horse

Lots of jeans in small sizes 
612 W. 7th, Cisco

SCHOOLMASTER 
ANTIQUES 

639-2228 
Carbon USA

Buy Anything from Bells 
to Books

Beginners Ceramic Classes 
The Playhouse
CaU 647-1612

-  - t

PO R C E LA IN  DOLL 
CLASSES 

'The Playhouse 
Call
r-2E 647-1612

WE CARE  ABOUT 
YOUR HEALTH 

Specialising In physical 
ailments related to the 
spine and nervous 
system.

Dr. Geo. G. McPhaul 
Chiropractor 

Telephone 647-3821 
454 Pine Street Ranger 
Please Clip 4 jSave. TC

Jen Electric
i BiidutW

Wmw M r V m  H lflO T ilQ M l/

g SiC#

CdIJM k Taylor «47-5390
ÎC

SteirniHin Fencing
Commercial-Residential 

Chain Link-Wood-Farm-Ranch
WoUIni

Metal Bulldings-Car Ports-Corrals- 
Cattle Guards

No Job  Too Small or Too Large. ^

George Moving Company 
A Service You Con Depend On 

Reasonable 8.otes Free Estimates
40 Yrs. Family Tradition of Careful, 

Dependable Service
442-4911 Day or Night , P '

1908 Ave. E. George
P.O. Box 808 Owner-Operotor

U-Sove Pharmacy
Enjoy Our

D r i v e - I n  W i n d o w  S e r v i c e  

C o n v e n i e n t  C o l l  A h e a d  

G o o d  P a r k i n g

r

Opwi 8-6 W««kdayt 
8-1 $otwtlay

201 S. Daugherty 
629-1166

647-3197 7 T
or 653-2397

Doyle Squiers
Built up roofs and
shingles new work
guaranteed.

Roofing Contractor

C A L L U S m S T  
lot au aurUaa atada: 
TUCKER AUCTION CO. 

RL l ^ t  W Eaillaad, TX TSMt
IIT-m-IM 

CaU CaUacI

IDUSKE 4  SON DOZER 
I WORK, pita, tanks,I fence rows, land leveling. 
Is hour minimum. Call 

734-2111 or 8934136.

S M M E j
R M « i r , 1 a n i  

«47-14S1

' AVON Í 
I64S-3934I

|Ti« 4 ilw  fir  ar8ifci4 

uHm  JartNn.
te

>0000000 90 eeaei

Monriiig, Idging, 
TrM Trimming, 

Odd Jobs 
Col 647-1694

DESKS, CHAIRS. iUes. 
safes, cash and carry. 
Save 20-50 percent. 
Large selection. 9-5;30 
weekdays. Value City 
1030 Butternut, Abilene.

-  T m

S & S ENTERPRISES 
Water Conditioning 

Service
Can solve any water 

problem. l>-28
P.O. Box 648 Ph. 442-3709

WANT TO BUY used 
furniture. S4K Sales, j 
515 E. Main, Elastland. 
Call 629-8382 or 129-2241. ' 
TC

Bookkeeping and Tax Service TC

NOTICE: Dake Johoiaa 
Caalrarlnr-RriDMlallDi;, Caa- 
rrrtc, Elartrical, PlumblaR. 
Fearlan. Boat Dark. Hotur 
Lrvrliag. Call (47-lUZ ar 
M7-3ST«. TC

SMALL BUSINESS 
Bookkeeping and Manage

ment
Consultant 

442-4947 
Nelda Henson

T F

Ken Psrmck
205 E. Main. Rangor, 647-3022 

116 North Soomon Eastland 629-8641

INCOME TAX RETURNS
MONTHLY AND QUARnRLY

REPORTING FOR BUSINESS
Individual, Partnership, and Corporation Tax Returns

Smalley Fence Company
647-3873

A Fence For Every Need
Chain Link— Wood— Industrial— Farm—  

Docorative— Landscape— Wrought Iron—  
Ballparks— Tennis Courts— Dog Runs

And More

M a j e s t i c  T h e a t r e
Eastland 
629-1220

TRIMMING —  CORRECTIVE SHOEING

BUBBA P O G U E
HORSESHOEING

C ertified  Fa rrier — No. 696

Phone 629-1805 T-25

CISCO RADUTOR SiRVKK
207 E. 6th (Breckenridge Hwy.)

Cisco, Texas 817-442-1547
e  Claanlne-Rodding-Ropalrlng 
e  Auto-Trock-Troctar Rodlatora 
e Naw-Racorod-Rabuilt Radlotora-Haatort 
e Exchanga Rodlator« < •
e  Auka Goa Tonka Ropoirod

Opon Mondoy-Frlday 8:00a.m.-S;30p.m. *" 
O vT  35 Yaora Exporlonco Rodlotort Aro Our Businoat

On* Showing Only Each Evoning 
Opon 7:30 Show Starft At 7tS0 PJN.

F r i . ,  S a t .  &  S u n .

11ACADEMY AWARD
tndudng

W STP tC TU R C
Bant Dimetor

.lAMFSL BROCKS 
Bast Actraas

SNBLf.VM/wLAINE 
Bast Actraas
DtBHAWINGtH 

Bast Supporting Actor
Jfci’ ÜANIEIS 

Bast Supporting Actor 
JOHNLirHGOW 

Bast Supporting Actor
,jAr,K;jK;H :-o;j 

Boat Scraonplay Adaptation 
JAMLS L HHOjKS y  

Cinamatography 
ANORZEJ '-.'.(nKOWI/AK 

Film Editing 
RICHARD fAARKS ACE 

Art Okacbon
POLLY PLATT I ÎCOJCTION OLSIGNfcH 
HARfJl.D MICHL LSÜN ART DtRt CTOR 

TOf.T ^ÜGO ANTHONY IvONfDELL SET DECORATORS 
Costuma assign Original Scora

KRISTI ZEA MICHAEL CORE

R a n g e r  D r i v e - I n  
T h e a t r e

Ranger 647-3802
One Showing Only Each Evoning 
Open 7:30 fliowtimo 8:00 P.IR,

F r i . ,  S a t .  &  S u n

From  Mem
-N*s a grant audlanea partlelpatlen show?

—Vlnctnl Canby, Maw Nxk Tknas 
-Bneugh horror to waka tha dsad...BCW aRCr

—Archm  Winstan, Nam Vbrtr P ort

From  Loa A ngeloe:
-  TH B  evIL DCAD’ Is an Instant euN elaoale... 

probably tbs grtoHaat waN-mada mevla KVCRr
—Kmrin Thomas, Loa Angaáas Timas

From O etro lt:
-R*S a musi.. . ' —Aapr Rosa. Os<ro/r Maws

-TH E  EVIL DEAD” has soma 
ays pepping apadal oflaetsr

—ATTHEUOVieS

-v.ÿLtr.-'*’

£ 1 ^
"ÍAZS r**A w:Norji ímisuvTin»» or INCtARMtNI ( o •.TASRINT. IWK MTHClvn IWNNY t» VIK) ANO JOHN UTHCOW

___ SYMr MAU OCJHt SCRrENPl* BVJAI«FS I aWXKS ...KHaDurFDANrirjAFCTfD sy lAMis I. FiRirK.A A wFAMOum pcrun 4Ea

Starrin, BRUCE C AM PBELL F««>duc«I by ROBERT G.TAPERT 
Wriflan and Diraclad by SAM  RAIMI From N E W  LINE CINEAAA

THE PRODUCERS RECOMMEND THAT N O  ONE 
UNDEM 17 BE ALLOWED TD SEE THE EVIL DEAD

L
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I W H ^ t e r  Education Instructor V o l u i l t e e r S  N e e d e d

\

A recnent Texas Parks and Wildlife Department sponsored RIFLE,- 
SHOTGUN & HANDGUN workshops was completed by Bobby Mueller 
(left) of Eastland, at the Texas 4-H Center, Brownwood. The workshop 
certificate was presented by Darrell Holt, Hunter Education Coordinator, 
Austin. This specialized workshop will enable each instructor to utilize 
new and innovative firearms teaching techniques in future hunter educa
tion classes. Please contact Mueller for information on the next hunter 
education course. (Photo by P&WD).

High School Art Day Set
Texas Fine Art Associa

tion Region 17 High School 
Art Proltolio competition at 
A.C.U., March 20,1984.

What is it like being an art 
student in College? What 
courses does an art major 
take? What are some of the 
career opportunities in art?

The help high school art 
students with answers to 
these questions. The A.C.U. 
art department has designed 
March 20 as High School Art 
Day. Big Country high 
school art students are in
vited to spend a day at

A.C.U. Art faculty and 
students will provide guided 
-tours, art demonstrations, 
lectures and question and 
answer session throughout 
the day.

All activities will begin at 
9:30 a.m. and conclude at 
2;30 p.m. loich will be pro
vided on campus and hosted 
by A.C.U. art faculty and 
students.

For additional information 
please call or wirte; Dr. 
Brent Green, Department of 
Art, Box 7987 A.C.U SUUon, 
Abilene, Texas, 79699, (915) 
677-1911, Ext. 2097.

Fishing Report
Terry L .  Wilson

BASS CLUB REPORT
“ BUILD A BONANZA”
Fishermen the world over 

are aware of the presence of 
fish near and in heavy cover. 
First whey are these fish 
present: Heavy bush will 
collect and hold small 
microscopic food, which in 
turn will attract smaller bait 
fish. Combined with protec
tion and food source these 
bait fish can sustain a com
fortable life. When smaller 
bait fish arrive this in turn 
will attract larger game fish. 
Also providing food, shelter 
and ambush points these 
larger fish will remain until 
conditions may dictate 
otherwise.

Location of these fish at
tractors can play an impor- 
tand role. One should try to 
install an attractor for three 
primary times of the year. 
“ Spring the spawning". 
These may be applied from 
1’ to 20’ depths depending 
upon water clarity. The 
clearer the water, the deeper 
placement "Dog days of 
Summer” .^uring this time 
brush piles from 2’ to 20' will 
again depend upon water 
clarity. "Winter time holes” . 
Places these pilings in water 
from 4’ to 20’ . Our next uses 
we should dwell on the better 
location for these attractors 
to be placed, and also on add-

SEWinb MACHINE 
If you have good

ed attractors.
Saturday, March 10, we 

shall hold our March tourna
ment on scenic Lake Proc
tor. This impoundments has 
produced some fine str
ingers over the past years 
we have fished on it. Spinner 
baits and worms have 
always produced some fine 
fish, along with jigs and 
crankbaits.

I.«ts all keep in mind 
water levels are down very 
low, so take a few extra 
minutes getting to that 
honey hole, and wear those 
life preservers; it the wind 
season and it can happen to 
your. Dress a little over 
warm, cause you can always 
remove excess clothing.

Weigh in will be at the 
Poromotory Park at 3 p.m. 
Starting time will be at 6 
a.m., no one is allowed to 
cast until 6 a.m. Anyone who 
wishes to preregister may do 

by contacting W illso
Johnson in Cisco or Terry 
Wilson in Eastland. Good 
luck and good fishing.

credit, take over 
paymoito on a Singer 
Touch A Sew conoole 
model oewfaig machine. 
Original {nice |iSS.00, 
balance I1S8.M or $28.75 
monthly. CaU 4424584 
p44

COMPLETE AUTO 
SERVICE

...qualified mechanic on 
duty
...Transmission repair 
...air conditioner ser
vice
...Lubrication-polish-G- 
ulf tires
...Tire Distributor 
ROAD S E R V IC E  
PICKUP & DELIVERY 
Int. 20 at Carbon Hwy. 

629-8894
R U B E N ’ S IN 
TERSTATE GULF TC

D O I T

H &  R Lum ber &  
Hardware

715 W- Main Ilastland
629-2104

Receives

Degree

The Eastland County unit 
of the American Cancer 
Society has supplies and 
equipment for cancer pa
tients who need them, but a 
place to store them is needed 
along with volunteers to 
make them available.

Volunteers are needed in 
the individual cities in the 
county for this purpose and 
also for transporting pa
tients to receive medical at
tention.

The second week in April 
was set as Crusade Week by 
the Eastland County unit 
with a goal of $15,000 to be 
raised to assist local cancer 
patients and for cancer 
research.

Volunteers will also be us
ed to pack crusade kits and 
to deliver printed material 
door to door during Crusade 
Week.

Other announcements in
cluded that there is over 
$1000 in the county’ s 
Memorial Fund, that Dr. 
T im  Tannich has 
volunteered to serve as 
medical advisor, and that a

Dance-A-Thon will be held in 
Rising Star on St. Patrick’s 
Day, March 17, to raise 
funds.

Dr. H.J. Bulgerin spoke to 
the group and explained that 
less fear, such as is pro
moted by the media and 
helps individual doctors to 
make "a  killing”  on the 
stock market, and early 
diagnosis and treatment, 
which can result from 
regular check ups, can cure 
several types of cancer and 
save lives.

Some forms, especially 
lung cancer that is on the in
crease due to smoking, are 
more resistant, however.

He also said that a per
son’s diet seems to affect 
resistance to cancer and that

a high fiber diet aeems to be 
good, but that a person 
would have to eat tons of a 
food, that is puUicisied as s 
cancer cause, every day to 
get any ill effect from i t

Sunlight may affect akin 
cancers, but an excessive 
amount of radiation is re
quired for damage says Dr. 
Bulgerin, who suggests 
radiation treatment first, 
then surgery or 
chemotherapy for cancer.

Age doesn’t seem to make 
much difference anymore, 
everyone should have 
checkups and watch for 
changing moles, weight loss, 
knots or bumps, dark or 
bloody stool, and urinary 
bleeding in men as possible 
indications of cancer.

Rising Star Show, 
Fair Is Saturday

is

Charissa Schliep, of Van
couver, Washington, was 
recently awarded, with 
honors, a Bachelor of 
Science degree in General 
Business from the Universi
ty of the State of New York. 
(Jharissa earned her degree 
through an external degree 
program  that a llows 
students flexibility in choice 
of school and program. 
Charissa attended school 
from 1974 - 1983, during 
which time she attended San 
Jose S tate U n ivers ity , 
University of Maryland, 
European Division, Jackson
ville State University and 
Fort Steilacoom Community 
College, McChord Exten
sion. She also took cor
respondence courses from 
University of Iowa, Univer
sity of Wisoncsin, University 
of Sout Carolina and Texas 
Tech University.

Her degree was earned 
while accompanying her 
husband, Scott, a Captain in 
the United States Army, to 
Alabama, Germany, and 
Washington, and working as 
Credit Manager of Tacoma 
General Hospital. Charissa 
attributes her successful 
completion of her degree to 
“ hard work, support of my 
husband and my parents” . 
Charissa is the daughter of 
Roy and Venita Smith of 
Y e llow  Mound Road, 
Eastland and the grand
daughter of S.A. Ella Davis 
of Cisco; and Winnie Smith 
of Brownwood.

IS THIS 
WHAT YOUR 

KISSES 
TASTE UKE?

If you ̂ miAc cigareiiev 
you la^le like one.

Your clothes and hair 
cun smell stale and 
uiqileasanl. too.

You don't notice it. hut
JK-.
I 'I
smoke.

And ivm-smokers 
are the Itesi people to 
love They live 
longer

|«eo|ile close to you do. 
\|iecially if llieydim l

AMEMCAN 
CANCER SOCKTY

ihtY HJAi «  iiimtniMJtccl à 
im iH k  M ffV Ke

A special invitation 
issued to everyon e in 
Eastland County to come to 
the 4th annual Rising Star 
Livestock Show & Fair, 
Saturday, March 10. The 
event has grown tremen
dously in size in its young 
three years.

Rising Star 4-H & FFA 
members will be showing 
about 140 animlas -  broilers, 
rabbits, pigs, sheep, goats, 
and cattle. The Fair is open 
to all Rising Star community 
citizens. l.ast year, there 
were 150 entries -  Art, 
Photography, Hobbies & 
C ra fts , Need lew ork , 
Clothing, and Foods.

'•-I'p  plans to go to the

Southwest comer of your 
county and see what is going 
on in Rising Star.

RISING STAR UVESTOCK 
SHOW A FAIR 

Saturday, March 10,1984 
8:00- 10:00 Fair Entries 
A c c e p t e d
9:00 Livestock Entries in 
P l a c e
10:00 ______Fair Judging
11:00 Poultry A Rabbit 
J u d g i n g
11:30 - 1:00 Lunch
1:00 Livestock Judging
3:00 Fair Entries may be 
picked up

Entries in the Foods divi
sion will be auctioned during 
the afternoon.

Lone Star Title 
& Abstract Co. 

Jo e  B . K o o n ce , M g r.
101 W. Main

Eastland, Texas 7jB448 
(817) 629-8683 ,L> ,...

A U C T I O N
To Settie the Estate of B in . Johnnie B. Koonce

Saturday/ March 10, 1984 10:00 A.M .
Four Allies South of Desdenuma, Texas on Hwy. I I  
Then H  Bfile West of on dirt road. Signs w ill be posted.

■uttor M ows 
Croam  S o ssrato r 
le a  Tongs 
C o tton  Sca lo s 
Bu ck Saw  
G rartSa W o rt

Won ShoH w ith  S tvo lo d  M irror 
Ftgunrtoa. B ra ss .

O laos. Corom ics 
A ir CondH iorw rs. A sfn g sra tsdno. 220
C lo cka . Hum p back M antta 
aiYd A nn iversan r 
G la ss W ars F ia sta . O aprasaion 

O ccup iad  Jacian .
SicantanfH al Coakw  Ja r 

Push G artfan  Plow  
Te o lt
Coco  C o la Ham s
Lad w t H ankarchtafs
Schoo l D ask
Karosm a H aatar
M ission  O ak N ocking Chaw
W at O ry Vacuum  IB  gal B aars)

W hirlpool W sohsr A  O ryar 
17 c u .ft W hirlpool Aafngarator 
Larg s Ooarbom  Evap o rativa 

Aw Conditionar 
1 9 0 3  Zanith  2 9  in Color TV  
Zarwth S israo  
H oovar Upright 

Vacuum  C laana i 
W ards E lo ctrK  Saw irtg  M achm a
2 Pw ea Liv in g  Room  Surto 
Couch
Rocim ar 
Ertd T a b ist 
C o ffa#  Table
3 P laca  M odarn H aavy Oak

Badroom  Surta 
2 M apla Badroom  Sm tas 
M apla Dmmg Room  Su itas 

B C havs
Sm all W oodan 9 D raw ar Oask 
Law n  C h airs 
UtUrty C a rts 
Sam son ita Card Tabla 

and 4 Chaos 
G ato kns Law n  M ow tr 
Hartd Too ls 
Fiahm g Tack la  
Sm all Dogbouaa 
Coaco Stap  Sto o l

P rin ts and Pam totga 
Lam pa
E lactn c M war and SkW at
Pota artd Pana
P yrax and Com m g W ara
C lo ck s. M irro rs. ar«d Radios
Costum o Ja w a lrv
Largo O sianicy o f Knm m g Thraad
Krwtting NaatRos
Hom ar Laughhn Chm a. Voglm a Roso
9  gal M *  Can
C h ickan  Coopa
W agon W hoals
Puah Plow
Larga C vcu la r Baw  H ad as A BaHs 
M ohair and W ool Rack

Stap  Laddar I4 ft .) 
Gardon H oaas 
9  M tta l Panca Poats 
W ash Tuba 
Barrata 
W ork Tab las 
Ciryòar B loeks 
Lantarrw

iMM ilM kANI
H M W b M id M a

TIm n  m  MOf sHm i « mBB  Uso» B  bs sMHaM«. 
la n  M a TMs W k

fo r  In/ormêtion C a« -  f f à  T u c ^ t  
6 2 9  1 956  or Aan Aforns 6 J9  2 2 2 6

Tucker Auction Com pany
AUCTIONEERS:

E n d  T u c k e r ,  T X S - 0 8 4 - t t S 2  
K e rm  N o r r is ,  T X S - 1 0 4 - 1 0 9 6 a

SouM I Box 90 -  Cosbond. Two* 7A44S 
Phom S17-6S9-19SÖ

UCetSiD «NO BOND8D ™

AN N U AL PALL CLEA R A N CE SA LE
Clearance

Large Selection of 
Jeans A Levi Bendovers

^15®* P«r poir

9 West 
Shoes

»39.95
Avaiiablo in; 

White 
Natural 

Turquoise

All Remaining Fall & Winter 

Shoes *12,00 o Fair

ALL RBmaMiM
Foil A Winter 
Merchandise 
M O ® ®  P*r Ih M

\^ *U e^U a U 2 0  629-2272

Bavid & Quetta’s 
Interstate 20 629-8080

* | a M ) i i . &
Q o m f p y

UAlBTAn

628^1785 

6 IM 3 9 1
------  ----------------- HIGHWAY 80 EAST I

BaHsara Love, Inc. EAST’.rvn. Texas 76441

EASTUND
NEAR SCHOOLS,
Story 4 BR bath 
large fenced back yard.
El
SMALL HOUSE, small 
paym ent. Insulated 
siiUng, neat and coxy.
E2
LARGE FAMILY-small 
pocketbook? See this l ‘ > 
story 3 or 4 bedroom. E i  
NICE  BE G IN N E R S  
HOME, 3 BR, 1 bath 
completely remodelled, 
cen h/a. E4
NO Q U A L IF Y IN G , 
assume and move in. 3 
BR, 1 bath, central h/a.
E5
2CLOSE TO TOWN 
remodelled 3 bedroom 1 
bath frame with car
port. E6
CORNER LO T 2 
bedroom home with cen 
h/a, garage with 
storage. E7
GOOD LOCATION, 3 
BR 2 bath older frame 
home, possibilities. EM 
HOME AND POTEN
TIAL BUSINESS. 2 BR 
with 24 X 40 metal 
building. E9 
NICE 3 Br„ 2 bath Brick 
home with swimming 
pool.09
U PD ATE D  O LD ER 
HOME^(A>im drapes, 
fireplaS^ big lot, must 
see. E13
l o v e l y  h o m e  sur
rounded by stately oaks, 
large 2 BR, many ex
tras. E14
ALMOST NEW 3 BR ivy 
bath brick  home 
assumable loan, car- 
port/patio. E15 
CAREFREE LIVING in 
this like new 2 BR brick, 
small yard. E17 
NEW UNIQUE ROCK 
HOME in Oakhollow, 
energy efficient 3 BR 2 
bath. wet bar.
gam eroom , deck, 
skylites. E18 
m o b il e  h o m e  14 X 65 
bricked 3 BR Ivy bath, 
landscaped, patio. E19 
A L L  ^ . T  FO R
S E P ia ^ ^ iR ,  kids can 
walk r^KhooI, 3 BR, 2 
bath. E20
n e s t l e d  IN A WOOD
ED LOT, large home, 
fireplace, carport. E21 
T R Y  THIS FOR A 
STARTER! 3 BR, IVi 
bath brick, attached 
garage. EZt
NAME YOUR TERMS, 
choice of financing on 
neat 3 BR, central h/a. 
E23
l it t l e  c a s h  NEED
ED to move in this 2 BR, 
c «i. heat, fenced yard. 
E24
P R E S T I G I O U S

{Mivacy fenced. E25

OTHER
GORMAN, custom built 
3 BR, 2 bath brick on 2 
acres edge of town. 02 
GORMAN, energy effi
cient 2 BR with garage 
apt., large lot. trees. 03 
RANGER, 3 BR stucco, 
built-ins, on beautiful 
large landscaped lot. 04 
GORMAN, 2 BR with 
carport and stg. garden 
spoL fruit trees. 06 
GORMAN, 2 or 3 BR, 
beautifully landacaped, 
patio, metal bldg. 06 
LAKE LEON, 3 BR with 
den or 3 BR deeded lot, 
staff water, treat. 07 
LAKE LEON, 1 BR fur
nished cabin on rustic 
deeded lot, dodi. 08

HOUSE WITH 
A C R V â G E

BRICK VENEER 2BR 
IVy bath 4 yr. old home 
on 120 acres, FM 569. 75 
ac. cu ltiva tion , 45 
timber, 2 irrigation 
wells, peanut quota, 
min. HAl
CUSTOM DOUBLE 
W ID E with added 
den/dining, bricked, on 
one acre. HA2 
RU STIC  CO U NTRY 
HOME on 192 acres, 
Sabanno R iver runs 
thru bottomland pecan 
trees, minerals. HA5 
EXECUTIVE HOME, 
spacious 3 BR, game 
room, all amenities, on 2 
acres on Hwy. 8, Gor
man. HAG
HOME IN COUNTRY, 
3‘? m iles from  
Eastland, 12.9 acres 
coastal. HA8 
MORTON VALLEY 2 
BR frame home, car
port. cen. h/a, on 55 
acres. HA9

ROUK HOME. 2 BR 
Older home on 64.4 Ac. 
near Eastland. Tank, 
well, bam & garden 
HA3

ACREAGE
93 ACRES, toUl seclu
sion, just off Hwy. 6 
South, all heavy timber.
Al

N E IG K J )  R H O O D , 
lovei.W^- BR brick.

220 ACRES, FM2526, Ivy 
miles west of Carbon, 
road frontage three 
sides, good land, 
coastal, city water, 50 
ac. cult., minerals. A2 
97 ACRES, V4 mile off 
FM571, native land with 
creek, co-op water, 
m inera ls , hom esite 
w/utilities. A4 
26 ACRES, 34  miles SE 
of Eastland, fronts on 
FM570, WUl Tex. Vet. 
A6
12Vy ACRES, 9/11 mi. 
Seuth of Lake Leea 
dam, oa pvmt. Staff 
water. A7
71 ACRE S, near 
W ayland, Stephens 
County, 40 ac. field, 
timber. A ll
3S.15 ACRES, approx. 5 
miles West of Eiastland, 
Hwy 80 frontage. A12 
56.6 ACRES, NW of 
Eiastland, 2 tanks creek, 
some pecan trees. A13 
167.5 ACRES, 2 Unks, 
water well, fenced and 
cross-fenced, 70 ac. 
cultivation, creek. A14 
39.87 ACRES, FM571. 9 
miles North of Gorman, 
2 tanks, fenced and 
cross fenced, scattered 
trees. Al^

64.4 ACRES with 2 BR 
rock house, 3 tanks, 
well, scattered trees, 
close-in A3

COMMERCIAL
R E N T A L  IN V E S T 
MENT, 3 homes on 
large k>t, 100% occupan
cy, garage. Cl 
ID E A L  LO C ATIO N , 
Hwy. 80 East near 1-20, 
4  Ac. lot with building. 
C5
MAIN STREET LOCA
TION in Eiastland, retail 
outlet or office. OB 
B R E C K E N R ID G E  
B U ILD IN G , loading 
dock small office, also 
old service station with 
attadied building. C7

P R IM E  COM M ER- 
C IA L / IN D U S T R IA L  
SITE-64 Ac. 2 ml. East 
on pvmt. near 1-20, 
railroad spur C4

MsvlM to Eettleed Csst ŷ
U A A . Can TsR E xt

BARBARA LOVE 
647-US7

ELMER FOSTER

6D-1971

PBQG YE  SWAFFORD 
H A S L  647-1060 

UNDERWOOD
ROGER AUTREY
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H O S P I T A L  R E P O R T

Eastland
Memorial Hopyital ,

Jim Patton 
Wilma M. Gaylord 
Jessica Ann Gaeta 
Emil Winj?e 
Viola M. Lucas 
William Roy Arron 
Mary M. Isbell 
Adrian McCornuck 
Sandra Haines 
Brenda Harnson 
Harold Caffey 
Baby Girl Isbell 
Baby Boy McCormick 
Baby Boy Harrison 
Baby Boy Haines 
Romeo (Jason) Sarabia 
Kay Woods 
Mildred Dodrill 
Manon De IXMig 
Terry Wilson 
Ed Sargent 
Virgie Jarrett 
11a V liin t 
Opal W Moore 
Sidney Robertson 
Jewel Browning 
Delphyia Wiley 
Oscar Schaefer 
Eyvonne Howard 
Rose E. McCarty 
Anna Patterson 
Faye Overstreet

Graham
M rm orlal HM pltal
Patien ts in the E .L . 

Graham Memorial Hospital 
were listed as follows:

Maud Morris 
Eugene Morris 
Gerald Neal 
Esthloy Dickson 
Bradley Eggert 
Era Hale 
Ruby Petty 
Andrew McDaniel 
Margaret Peterson 
Robbie Henderson 
Jim Cooper 
Lucy Estill 
Rhoda l^wson 
Dorothy Spencer

Ranger
G e n e r a l  H o s p it a l

Patients in Ranger General
Hospital
George Norris
Ruby Weekes
Juanita Steddum
Ada Falk
Grace Grissom
Fred Gilbert
Clyde Pollard
D.T. l^we
Donny Reynolds
Hazel Johnson
Rita Vasquez
Dee Hill

\v()Rnofc;on
Parable ol Jeaua

becometh greater than 
all herbs, and shooteth 
out great branches, so 
that the fowls of the air 
may lodge under the 
shadow o' It.

And he said, Where- 
unto shall we liken the 
kingdom of God? or 
with what comparlsion 
shall we compare It?

And with many such 
parables spake he the 
word unto them, as 
they were able to hear
It

It Is like a grain of 
mustard seed, which, 
when it is sown in the 
earth, is less than all 
the seeds that be In the
earth :

But without a parable 
spake he not unto 
them and when they 
were alone, he 
expounded all things to 
his disciples.

But when is is sown. It 
groweth up, and Mark 4.30-34

Baker Core Services
24 Hour Hurting

LVNs - Akb - SHtors 
Homo or Hospital 

447-3970
Cowtywid« • fiptritiiftil ■ Ktfftwc*»

W

Sal's lor Less

W A L-M A R T

Hightower Is Speaker
Jim Hightower, Texas 

Com m issioner of
Agriculture, will be the 
featured speaker at the an
nual meeting and banquet of 
the Leon-Bosque Resourse 
Conservation and Develop
ment area (RC&D).

Paul Smith, Imperials

Will Appear In Breck,
Tickets are now available 

at Songs L  Psalms Bible 
Book Store, 116 W 8th st„ 
Cisco, for the March 10 ap
pearance of Paul Smith, lead 
singer for the Imperials, 
along with the Imperial’s 
Band

The concert will begin at 7 
p.m. at Bailey Auditorium in 
Breckenridge with tickets 
selling for $5 if j^rchased in 
groups of 25 or more; $6 for 
advance tickets or you may 
get your ticket at the door for 
$7. Tickets may be purchas
ed also by calling 442-3752, 
442-2168, 1-559-6114 or
1-559-3867

Smith, the son of Charles 
and Sally Smith, of 
Breckenridge, was born in 
Graham and moved to 
Breckenridge with his fami
ly at the age of four.

opera at Cisco Jr. College at 
the age of 10. Performing 
twice at Six Flags, he won 
the Christian Artist solo con
test in 1975. He sang in the 
boy’s choir in school at the 
age of 10 and graduated from 
Breckenridge High school 
later studying voice at 
Baylor University where he 
sang with the Chamber 
Singers and graduated from 
Baylor in 1971 with a degree 
in music.

He and his wife, Denise, 
live in Nashville, Tenn.

The event is sponsored by 
the Word of Life Ministries. 
According to Judy Caraway, 
another performance will be 
held at 9 p.m. in the event of 
a sell-out for the first perfor-

The meeting will be held 
March 14,1984 at the Proctor 
Area Recreation Center on 
Lake Proctor in Comanche 
County.

A fte r  winning hotly- 
contested prim ary and 
general election races in 
1982, Jim Hightower was 
sworn in as Texas Commis
sioner of Agriculture on New 
Year’s Day. 1983 He has 
since been named Chairman 
of the Democratic National 
Party’s Agricultue Council. 
Hightower has been working 
on agriculture policy issues 
since the early 1960’s. After a 
stint with the Congressional 
Research Service and work 
as Legislative Aide to U.S. 
Senator Ralph Yarborough, 
he founded the Agribusiness 
Accountability Project, a 
private reasearch organiza
tion which investigated the 
impact of monopolies on 
farm and food policies. Dur
ing his years as director of 
the project, 1970-75, he wrote

dozens of articles in national 
publications, tesified before 
congressional committees 
and authored two books on 
the food insustry: Hard 
Tomatoes, Hard Tim es 
(1972) Eat Your Heart Out, 
(1975). He continued his 
research and writing about

agriculture and the food in
dustry during his editorship 
fo the Texas Observer, and 
in 1979, was awarded the 
Texas Farm ers Union’s 
“ Outstanding Journalist 
Award.”  As President of the 
Texas Consumer Association 
in 1981, he worked to build a 
statewide coalition of the 
Texas State University with 
a degree in government and 
com pleted a yea r of

graduate study in Interna
tional Affairs at Columbia 
University.

The Leon-Bosque area 
covers Bosque, Comanche, 
Eastland, Erath, and Som- 
mervell Counties.

The public is invited to at
tend and information on 
tickets can be obtained at the 
local Soil Conservation Ser
vice Offices in the various 
counties.

Active Youth - The young people are putting their energy to good use in 
the Eastland County 4-H programs as they develop into tomorrow s 
leaders. They cooked and served the dinner at the Eastland County Pro
gram Building meeting as one of their projects.

Pictured are (back row, L-R) Barbara Majors, Stephanie Long, Jerry 
Long, Darla Cagle, Jamie Long, Albany Sargent, (front row) Karmen 
HaU, Jay HaU, Toby Long, Lee DeLeong, and Kyle Sargent.

USDA Asks For Comments

His career began as early 
as his junior high days and 
he sang the leading role in an

mance.
The group’s last event, the 

Mike Warnke performance 
last November, was a suc
cess and they are hoping the 
Paul Smith performance will 
be even more successful.

A limited time offer on the 
portrait deol of a lifetime.

(7X  I tostai! a
a t

•tTtcC K .iN ’a  c 'lm  in
¿A b ile n e  anb.
‘  U ^ ie l i i t a ' J ä l le ,

1

a.
9

10
i l

2-8 X 1 Os, 3-5 X 7s, 15 wallets
20 portraits for just

$ ■ 7 9 5
^  m  WITH 

m  C O U P O N
(Reg SI 2  95)

IICOUI»ONII
P'.s.nt tki* coupon to our pho- 
logropkw with 95c d.pont on 
your portroil collpction O n . 
coupon p.r family. No* volid 

with ony othw offw. $1 »itting (m  for «>eh oddifionol lubjtct in 
*om. portrait Sotiifoction olwoy* or your monty r«fund«l Offw 
volid only on dotw ond ot locations list«f

$5 O FF
I  These Days Only: March
■
■
■
■

Tues.-W ed.-Thurs.-F ri.-Sa t. 
6 -  7 -  8 -  9 - 1 0

Daily: 10 AJM. - 8"P31.
■
■

Hwy. 80 East 
EASTLAND

■

I .
W AL-M ART

To mah* your shopping spr$e th* 
bssi ever

2 Beautifully appointed rooms 
overlooking an atrium

3 Luxurious suites /Prices on request)
4. Indoor swimming
5. Children's wading pool
6. 'Nine-hole putting green
7. Shuffleboard 

Ping pong and pool tables 
Game Room with exciting video 
games
Exercise Room
Take off that extra pound or just 
relax in our sauna

12 Relaxing whirlpool
13 The Library ̂ ith  neh paneling and 

stained glass windows, fiintasnc 
seafood, fine cuts of beef, and flambé 
cocking

14 Sidewalk Cafe Friday night chicken 
fried steak and fried chicken buffet 
for only 14 95 per person

15 Saturday night Sidewalk Cafe 
Mexican buffet with live mariachi 
band only 16 95 per person

16 Kiva Club-A great fun spot /in 
.Wichila Falls a private club with 
memberships available)

17. Enjoy oysters on the half shell and 
shrimp on ice Saturday nights only in 
the Ktva Club /in Wkhita Palls a 
private chib with memberships 
available)
Enjoy our woodburning fireplace 
Shop in our unique gift shop 
People watch from  one o f our ciechi 
Enjoy watching your emaU ehiU rer 
play in their tpecial pkxy area

The U.S. Deaprtment of 
Agriculture today asked for 
public comments on ad
justments to loan and pur
chase rates of 1984-crop 
peanuts, accord ing to 
Everett Rank, executive 
vice president of USDA’s 
Commodity Credit Corpora
tion.

The proposed price sup
port differentials rates by 
type, sound mature kernel 
and sound split values -  
schedule to appear in the 
March 1 Federal Register -  
are based on the national 
average quota support level 
of $550 per short ton. Ad- 
justmets cover differences 
in peanut type, quality, loca- 
Uon and other factors. Rank 
said. ‘ * ■ ' ' '

The proposed changes 
are: (1) the extra large 
kernel premium for Virginia 
type peanuts would be reduc
ed from 45 cents to 35 cenU 
per percentage of extra 
large kernels in a ton, and 
(2) the 5-year average for 
determining the extra kernel 
quality factors would be 
reduced to 3 years.

The deadline for written 
comments is April 2.

Comments may be sent to 
the Director, Tobacco and 
Peanuts D iv is ion ,
ASCS/USDA, Room 5750-S, 
P.O. Box 2415, Washington, 
D. C. 20013. Comments will 
be available for inspection 
during regular business 
hours In Room 5750-S of the 
USDA's South BuiMing. •

Professionals Needed
Accepting applications for R.N. or 
L.V.N. Director of Nurses. Excellent 

salary and management benefits. 

Apply in person to Judy Chaney, 

Valley View Lodge, 700 S. Ostrom, 

Eastland Tx. T22

T H E  P O T T IN G  SHED
442-1249 1502 Park Dr.. CIm o  

Grand OpeningMarch 15-16-17

Greenhouse Garden Center
Trees & Shrubs Gift Plants
Bedding Plants \ ' Hanging Baskets

Open 8 a.m. - 6 p.m. Mon.-Sat. H

Count 
Onusto 
Help You

Summer Time at
Pam’s Hair Pin 

115 W. Main Eastland 629-8353 
Tan without a sunburn.

Ton year 'round in spite of the weather.
Get a fast, dark, economical tan.

Buy a single or get a package session and 
save money. T22

Call for appointment Monday • Saturdoy.

Our years of dependable service Is 
our best advertisement! Rely on us 
for all your pharmaceutical needs, 
and Gompetf.mtijrofesslonal advice.

Central
Drug

Iwfland 629-2681

18
19
20 
21

All The Above 
For Only

' ^ 4 S

per night

Family room rMc, Pralay Salurday aad Sunday 
ni(bu only Call •17.760.6000 Wichria PtUa or 
915«»S2ISO Abilm« or Toll Frae I400 M244M 
and aak for The Family Weekend Special 
Thu rate in a family rate and doei not apply to 
group rates

M O T O R  H O T E L  
aOI B ro n d .  S403 S
WiebMa Fala. TX AbUana

Weekend rate available ibmugb April Z». ise4

# # It's That 
Time Again# #

WEED { I f  
and ^ 

FEED 
SPECIAL W EED S

also feeds lawn 
for

deep green growth

ferti-lome
FEED MIUrlNCal
Mhee A

M l

nBDoimtiMDHini
fill M e...befon In u O  1»
Baal the O ow n tim . Demon at h is ow n gam«.

Prevent poss ib le  d o w n tim . d isasters w ith expert 
John D M re  service right now B efore  the season.

Our h igh ly tra ined service technic iqns are equipped 
w ith the most advanced tools and d iagnostic equipm ent 
availab le They II he lp  you rest assured you w on 't fall 
v ictim  to  the D ow ntim e Demon

Take preventive m easures now  Call us fo r an 
appointm ent today

Oon i Kcwpt ar>yt«ng lOM 
than John Omt* Mfvic«

OCLMA JOHNSON
203 NEEDHAM STREET 
COLEMAN. TEXAS 
915M2S-2126

V at- -*¿1- I
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B.C, Construction Keeps 

The Texas Tea Gushing

March Art Exhibit On Display In Eastland
evaluated each one on 
creativity, emotipnal im-

In Ranger, Texas, a 
family-owned construction 
company is clearing the way 
for oil exploration. When Sun 
Exploration company need
ed an expert in oilfield site 
development, they chose 
B.C. Construction to handle 
the job. By the 1990 comple
tion date of this 17 year pro
ject, an estimated 650 wells 
will have been drilled in the 
Eastland County, Texas, 
area.

Bob Carroll, president of 
B.C. Construction, has 
labored for this success. He 
began in the construction 
business 30 years ago, haul
ing gravel and sand.

“ I had a five yard dump 
truck and a number 2 
scoop,”  smiles Carroll.

Today, B.C. construction 
utilizes 75 pieces of equip
ment to complete oilfield site 
development projects, salt 
water hauling, asphalt pav
ing and general construction 
work In 1979, Carroll opened 
a rock erasing plant to meet 
the needs of the area. With 51 
dedicated employes, and 
wife l.ucillc as Vice Presi
dent, Con.struction is
the largest company of this 
type in the Eastland County 
area.

After he was approached 
by Sun Exploration, Carroll 
needed a piece of equipment 
that could effectively dig oil 
pits In a variety of areas.

‘ i f  a gcologLst says to put 
it right here, and it’s on a 30 
foot bluff, that’s where you 
put it,”  says Carroll. “ A 
standard pit is 45 to 75 feet 
long, 8 feet wide, and 4*'!i feet 
deep And, when you’re 
working for a large corpora
tion like Sun, those 
measurements have to be 
exact.”

Carroll purchased an 
International-Hough TD-12 
Crawler Dozer with nine foot 
Rockland blade to complete 
the Sun projects. The TD-12 
has a modular power train 
for simplified maintenance, 
and a one piece monlithic 
main frame for additional 
strength. The blade is 
designed to dig pits to 
specification. I’he dozer is 
utilized in digging oil pits, 
and reconstitu ting the 
acreage (Ml which the well is 
drilled.

Harold Keith, a two year

ft Í »
I ' l l *

i-i*. H .
: -> i

2,(H)Ü,U0Ü p e o p le  
f ig h u n g  e d n e c r .

AMBHCnN

veteran of B.C. Construc
tion, has clocked 298 hours 
on the four month old TD-12.

" I  like the TD-12” , says 
Keith. “ We can do about 
anything we want to do with 
it. The high clearance gives 
me better power in the pits.”

Carroll is pleased with his 
purchase, as well. “ This 
tractor (the TD-12) is well 
balanced,”  he said. “ The 
sprockets and mud guards 
are designed to shed rocks, 
dirt and gravel well.”

After the pits are dug, and 
the wells are completed, 
Carroll returns the land to its 
normal condition.

“ We want to conserve 
anything we can,”  says Car- 
roll. “ A lot of companies 
don’t want any of our com
pletion on their land. We do a 
little extra for them, and try 
to put everything back the 
way it was.”

The addition of the TD-12 
has not been without excite
ment.

Upon purchasing the 
TD-12, Plains Machinery’s 
David Paige convinced Car- 
roll to add a W-5-B Hyster 
freespooling winch to the 
machine. About two months 
later, a channel excavation 
project had the TD-12 work
ing on the edge of the water. 
Suddenly, the machine 
began sliding at 45 degree 
angle into the channel. As 
Carroll watched his new 
dozer slide, he remembered 
the winch. His operator at
tached the winch to a lone 
tree on nearby property, and 
the dozer was saved from the 
water with no complications.

In addition to the Sun pro
jects, B.C. Construction 
usually has five or six other 
projects in progress per day. 
For the past 16 years, the 
company has furnished 
shale to the Featherlite Cor
poration of Ranger, Texas, 
for use in manufacturing a 
lightweight agrégate. An 
estimated 3 million cubic 
yards of shale has been ex
cavated and delivered to 
Featherlite to date.

Carroll’s rock crushing 
plant is his personal 
fa vo r ite . B e fore  the 
establishment of this plant, 
native gravel was used for 
most area projects. Carroll 
began purchasing left over

materials from highway con
struction, and noticed a de
mand for the rock. He 
bought the crushers, began 
the plant, and now produces 
6 types of rock-from 2 to 4 
inch impact rock to agraline 
of facepower consistency. 
The plant also has the 
cabability to produce custom 
orders.

In addition, B.C. Construc
tion recently completed 
leveling and paving work 
around area restaurants and 
motels.

Though Bob and Lucille 
Carroll are on call 24 hours a 
day, they still find time to en
joy their Eastland ranch 
home. Bob Carroll raises 
longhorn cattle, and is an 
avid deer hunter. And Caroll 
can always find time to tour 
his three grandchildren 
through B.C. Construction 
projects

In planning for the future, 
Carroll hopes to initiate a 
profit-sharing program for 
his longtime employees, to 
reward then for their efforts. 
He hopes, one day, the 
grandchildren will decide to 
join him in the business, car
rying on the family tradition.

But, at the moment. Car- 
roll IS pondering the perfect 
gift for the grandchildren. 
After thoughtful considera
tion, Carroll makes his deci
sion.

“ 1 think I’ ll get them a T-D 
12.”

An exhibit sponsored by 
the Big Country Art Associa
tion is being shown during 
March at the Eastland 
Chamber of Commerce

Bond Sales

Up 23%

In Texas

L A W  w muva WITH
T *u i 0 «M>li»nnt ol euM« S»I«W

Sales of US. Savings 
Bonds in Texas during 198:1 
were $263,956,322, an in
crease of 22.7% over the 
same period a year ago, T.J. 
Morrow, District Director 
for the U.S. Savings Bonds 
Division in Dallas, Texas, 
announced today. These 
sales represent 117.5% of the 
state’s 1983 assigned dollar 
goal of $244,700,000.

In Eastland County, sales 
of Series EE Bonds 
amounted to $223,512 during 
1983, Jim R. W right, 
Volunteer County Chairman, 
.said Total year’s sales of 
$223,512 represent 144% of 
the County’s 1983 assigned 
dollar goal of $155,000.

Nationally, 1983 sales of 
Series F'.E Bonds totaled 
$3,897 million, an increa.se of 
almost 20% over 1982 sales, 
representing 111.3% of the 
nations $3.5 billion goal. 
D ecem ber 1983 sales 
amounted to $326 million, the 
highest sales for the month 
since 1979 Redemptions for 
the month were 10% below 
last years, and the lowest for 
any December since 1973. 
Savings Bonds held by the 
public amounted to $71.48 
billion as of Dec. 31,1963. In
crease in the amount 
outstanding in 1983 was $3.1 
billion.

And /  
S T O P ^ ^

! N. Conrad Hilton \ 
442-1188

ONE

Golf Cart Tiros 
3 for »79”  

incl. All Labor & 
Taxes. Pickup & Del.

Form Bureau, 
Michelin & Reynolds 

Tires Available Here 
At Competitive Prices.

We Hove MOVED 
to OUR NEW location In

Pogue Industrial Pork
from 506 E. Main 

MERCHANT'S FAST MOTOR LINES 
629-2440 Eostlond T2i

ONDULINEGOESUP 
ATCHURCHILLDOWNS.

m
__ _____^ ____ j

Bldg., 102 S. Seaman.
It includes 20 winning 

paintings from a juried show 
held last September in Col
orado City. Hours for view
ing in the Chamber meeting 
room are 9 to 12 noon and 1 to 
5 p.m. weekdays.

The Big Country Art 
Association has members 
from over a wide area of 
West-Central Texas, in
cluding a number from 
Eastland County.

The circuit of the pictures 
began in Colorado City, then 
went to Snyder, Sweetwater, 
Haskell and Breckenridge; 
and to Eastland March 1.

The paintings are varied in 
style and medium, and in
clude oils by Essme Glenn of 
Abilene, pastels by Paul 
Friske, watercolors by Judy 
Hays, and assorted work 
from other artists. Some of 
the paintings are impres
sionistic and abstract.

John Hillier of Odessa Col
lege, judge of the paintings 
chosen fo r the tour.

The public is cordially in
vited to stop by the Chamber 
of Commerce and view this 
unusual collection. When the

paintings leave Eastland, 
they will be placed on exhibit 
in Abilene, concluding the 
circuit. _________ _

“ Paterns of the Mind,”  a watercolors acrylic collage from Abilene ar
tist Suzanne Davis, draws the attention of Brenda Huffman. Chamber of 
Commerce Secretary.

pact, expressiveness, 
design, and the technical 
ability of the artist. These 20 
were selected from 150 en
tries.

Honey Bear 
Bakery

Septic Tanks Oeoned 3̂5** t  Up 
Tanks & Lines Installed 

Roto-Rooter Service 
Backhoe Service

B & H Sewer Service
6 n -J8 8 5 ® " 6J9-8733

Arriving Now 
Our New 

Spring 8i Summer
Merchandise

Sm  Us 
hr AH Your

Monograming..,
too Norfli SMMOTeEMfMeS29-S141

200 E. Main 
..ooated in Thrift Mart)

629-1667 Eastland
Open Mon.-Sat. 7 a.m. - 6:30 p.m. 

Sunday 7 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Full Line Scratch Bakery
Donuts, Danish, Coffecakes, Brownies, Jelly 

Rolls, Pies, Breads, Rolls, Cokes & Cookies

Come in and check out our 

Decorated Cakes, We have 
hundreds of Designs to choose 
from for that someone special 

in your life!

Phone Orders Welcome!
Check the Thrift Mart Ad for 

Our Weekly Specials. t23

Come On In & Say Hi!

m

Bill DRAPERIES
1706 W. Commerce Eastland

ACCfSSOBY SHOWROOM
629-1319

CUSTOM SEHVia THE B A a ROOM
Watson Upholstery & Drapes 

Rt. 1 Rongar 647-1005 
In Business in iasthnd County 

Since 1968
Drapes HousalioM Uphobtaiy
Mini-BKnds Car A Pickup

Curtahis R M u h ln g
Badsproadt laaipsliadts

Hand Sewn Draperies
Chandeliers 

Strass Glass 
( [.ighted )

Factory Outlet Goods 

Bed Spreads $20 & Up

Mini - Blinds
l.«volor - Kirsch

Easter Baskets Pillows &  linens

Vertical Blinds Glass Trees Bird Houses &  Feeders

Balloon Shades
Imported Onyx Tables

Variety Sizes & Colors
‘Stone Critters’

[---------No Cost or Obligation for Estim óte—
bi$¿óUNr óh b Lin d $/ía v e  o n  umTnIs

YE$ -  WE ARE OPEN ON $ATURDAV$
One Inch Binds Look Sharp, Operate Effidontly, And Insidato Wldh Compfimonting Any Decor. 
Whatever Window Treatment Tea HaveCan Be Accented WHh One Inch Binds, Easy Todean, 
Easy Te Operate, Offering Privacy, With Good Leeks And A Money Saving Insainthm Factor.

Introductory 
Price

25 sq. feet per sheet

ONDULINE PROTECTS 
HOMES SUFFERINGFROM 

EXPOSURE.

Per Sheet

— —  » r  • rt*

d H id u lin e '
Th« Lifetime Roofing

46" X 79" — 25 Square Feet Sheet — 
Corrugated Asphalt Roofing ond Siding

Ided for New Roofing or Reroofing
Insulates Agoinst Heat
Quieter Than Metol
Won't Rust or Corrode
Stronger and Eosler to Install than Shingles
Goes Up Fast Like Metal 
U ghtw ^ ht Sheets

uFmva
UMTIED

VINW AVrt

Brown, Red, and White color In stock

Cisco Lamber & Supply Co.
110 Eomler $qnara 

Cisco 4 4 M 3 »

• - i s : '
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C o u n t y  N e w s  B r ie f s
Bowling 
Report • • •

Gordon Spot
Goviaty Eattdistlofs A sd»t

EASTLAND
CoMtniction o< the new Firet Baptist Church on South

Seaman S t is nearing completion. Pastor Jim Hooten has an
nounced that the congregation will worship in the old building 
for the last time on April 15, and have dedication services in 
the new building on Sunday, April 29. Former Pastor Melvin 
Ratheal will preach the morning service, and immediate 
past Pastor Hasten Brewer will preach the dedication ser
vice at S p.m. that day. A week long program will follow, with 
Dr. W.A. Criswell of Dallas speaking at 7 p.m. Monday, April 
90. The public is invited to attend all the dedication pro
grams.

RISING STAR
Clinton Crisp has Joined the ambulance crew of REACT, 

the Rising Star Volunteer Ambulance Service. Crisp has had 
experience driving an ambulance, and driving record of fifty 
thousand miles a year with El Paso Natural Gas over a 
period of years with no accidents. Residents of the area ap
preciate someone like him being willing to help. The am
bulance service makes runs as far out as to nursing homes 
and hospitals in Brownwood, Eastland, Cisco and other 
olaces.

The 4-H County Project Show will be held March 15,1964 at 
the old concession bam at the county show grounds. All entry 
sheets are due by March 9 at 5 p.m. at the County Extension 
office. A number of categories are open to 4-H’ers, covering 
many fields of interest. Judging will begin at 10 a.m. on the 
15th. The top two winners in each category are eligible to 
enter the state 4-H competition.

Lights From Ih e  
Christian World

The current standings for 
the Tuesday Morning Ladies 
are: l.W.W. Gate A Panel, 
2.Citizens, 3.Tim Russell 
Const., 4.BRACE, S.Nell 
Pardue Oil, B.Elder Welding, 
7.Die Hards, O.Bussell Con
st., 9.Smile Makers, lO.Flat 
Tires, ll.Sorell W. A R Ser
vice, 12.Gutter Dusters.

High individual game: 
l.Flo Welch - 201, 2.Cristy 
Aldridge - 194, 3.l^retta 
Elder -192

D«Marqi8ls Gordon

by Josephine Cleveland

The American Cancer Society in Eastland has announced a 
number of services available to cancer patients without 
charge. There is loan equipment such as hospital beds and 
wheel chairs, and expendable items such as dressings and 
hospital gowns. “ These are all in addition to our basic infor
mation and referral services," said County President Ann 
Justice. “ We also have several rehabilitation programs.” 
More volunteers are badly needed to help furnish these ser
vices locally. For more information call Nancy Clark at 
629-1753.

The Eastland County Bass Club will have a tournament on 
l,ake Proctor on Saturday. March 10. Registration and 
weigh-in will be at the southwest camp at Promorty Park on 
ihe north side of the lake. Hours will be 6 a.m. to 3 p.m. Three 
money places are guamteed. For more information call Will 
Johnson at 442-1539 or Terry Wilson at 629-3255.

RANGER
The Robert E. Howard Memorial Writing Contest, an an

nual event sponsored by Alta Ray Moms and Ranger Junior 
College, is again open to all creative writers in the area. 
There are three entry categories: high school, college and 
community. Two types of literature are eligible - short fiction 
and poetry. Material must be submitted at the main desk in 
the Ranger Junior College library on or before April 20.1984 
at 1 p.m. Awards wil be announced on the night of April 27 in 
the Ranger Junior College auditonum.

CISCO
The nth annual Folklife Festival is set for May 5-6 this 

year. The parade is Saturday, May 5, at 10 a.m., with en
trants being handled by Cisco Chamber of Commerce. There 
are some spaces left for arts and crafts booths. If interested 
contact Cisco Qvic l.«ague. Box 411, Cisco, Texas 76437. Fid
dlers are also invited to participate in a contest during the 
festival.

I commented to a Chris
tian friend who often visited 
in our home, " It  is such a 
cloudy day."

He replied, “ Yes. it is. But 
remember that the sun is 
shining somewhere and it 
will shine again here.”

Clouds of distress may 
hang heavy over you, my 
Friend. At this point in your 
life you may Ittve beoame 
weary. You think, “ Is there 
hope for a better day? Or 
must I always endure the 
trouble that now confronts 
im T

David, the great warrior 
and King of Israel was deep
ly concerned over attacks of 
the enemy. Yet he said. “ The 
Lord is my rock, and my for
tress, and my deliverer, the 
God of my rock; in Him will I 
trust. He is my shield, and 
the horn of my salvation, my 
high tower, and my refuse. 
When waves of death com
passed me, the floods of 
ungodly men made me 
afraid; The sorrows of hell 
compassed me about; the 
snares of death prevented 
me. In my distriss I called 
upon the Lord, and cried to 
my God; and he did hear my 
voice out of His temple, and 
my cry did enter into his 
ears." II Samuel 22: 2,3,5-7.

There were dark periods in 
David's life. He discovered 
that God was his refuse. He 
was convinced that the Lord

was a lamp to him. The Lord 
would lighten his darkness. 
“ For by thee I have leaped 
over a wall. As for my God, 
his way is perfect; the Word 
of the Lord is trieid; He is a 
buckler to all them that trust 
in Him.”  II Samuel 29-31.

Friend, the sun is stoning 
somewhere. It wiU shine 
again for you. Even as King 
David encountered troubles 
he found that the Lord 
lightened his darkness. He 
will do the same for you as 
you wait upon Him.

The current standings for 
the Tuesday Nite Early 
Birds are: I S A G Drilling,
2. Jay-W ay Jan ito ria l,
3. Herrera Signs, 4.Greer’s 
Dept. Store, 5.Eastland Na
tional Bank, 6.La Mancha 
U k e  Ranch, 7.B A W Clinic, 
B.Gusher, 9.Victor Cornelius. 
lO.Jody’s Audio.

High individual game: 
1.Sandra Holloway - 207, 
2.1.a Verne Stafford - 193, 
3.Doyle/Grisham -192.

The 1984 peanut produc
tion recommendations will 
be discussed in a program 
for growers Monday night in 
Rising Star High School 
Agriculture Class room and 
will begin at 7:30 p.m.

County Extension Agent 
DeMarquis Gordon says the 
program is planned to help 
growers reap maximum pro
fits from uieir 1984 peanut 
crop.

Four Extension Service 
Specialists w ill discuss

peanut production recom
mendations. Dr. Ashley 
L o ve ll, Extension
Economist-Management, 
will discuss skip-row plan
ting versus solid row plan
ting and crop insurance. Dr. 
George Alston, Agronomist, 
will speak on the subjects of 
soil fertility, varities, and 
weed control. Dr. Chip Lee, 
Plant Pathologist, will talk 
about recommendations for 
disease control. The fourth 
speaker will be Dr. Jessee

Cocke, Entomologist, who 
will discuss the latest Insect 
control recommendations.

Peanut growers from  
throughout EJastland County 
are encouraged to attend 
this meeting.

Educational programs 
conducted by the Texas 
Agricultural Extension Ser
vice are for people of all ages 
regardless of socio-econoinis 
leve l, race, color, sex, 
religion, or national origin.

«MEMCAN

is the Time of Year When
Need Extra Insulation, Carpet
Your Floors and Save Energy.

U SD A -C C e
Rates Down

Commodity and farm 
storage loans disbursed in 
March by the U.S. Depart
ment of Agriculture’s Com
modity Credit Corporation 
will carry a 9-7/8 percent in
terest rate, according to CCC 
Executive Vice President 
Everett Rank.

The new rate, down from 
10 percent, reflects the in- 
terst rate charged CCC by 
the U.S. Treasury in March, 
Rank said.

The current standings for 
the Tuesday Nite Owls are: 
1.Golden Destiny, 2.Modem 
Barber Shop, 3.Baker’s Care 
Services, 4.Greenwood Auto 
Parts, 5.KVMX-Good Vibra
tions, 6.Austin O il, 
7.Eastland County Bowling 
Center, 8.Janie’s Beauty 
Salon.

High gam e: 1.Juanita 
Grisham -190,2.Reba Moore 
-169, 3.Shirley Abies -163.

for Your Carpet, Tile or Linoleum,
Floor Covering SpoeiaBst.

Boyd Corpets
1100 W. Central 

Comondie, Texas 76442
915-356-3813 T f

Goodfom's Pre-lmeutOTY

Advertising
Pays

We C lo se  F o r  Inventory  
M arch  13th. Until Then, 
You H a ve  A  S p e c ia lYou H a ve  A  ^ e c / a i  
Opportunity j o  S te p  Up  
To G o o d y e a r... A n dTo G oodyear.

D rive Out With Sa v in g s

$ M iE
ON CONVENTIONAL 

ECONOMY TIRES

P o w e r  S t r e a k  I I
Sif* OiachmaM

Prtca
WHitawuM

Prie«
A78X13 »24 95 »26 95
B78X13 »25 95 (27 95
D78X14 »27 95 »30 95
E78X14 »28 95 (31 95
G78X15 »34 95 »37 95
H78X15 »35 95 »3995

C u s h i o n  B e l t  P o l y g l a s
D78X14 Whitewall (33.95
F78X14 Whitewall »37 95
G78X15 Whitewalt »41 95
H78X15 Whitewall $43 95

O ftie r S i/o s  A v a ila b le  a t S a le  t r ic o t  

NO TRADE NEEDED

S

S A V E
ON ALL SEASON 

RADIALS

PU5 0ON13 
B>acti«ai>

A R R IV A
SU« SkfmwBii PRICE

P165/75R 13 Whitewall $46.25
P 185/75R 14 Whitewall $57.40
P205/75R 14 Whitewall $64.05
P 205/75R 15 Whitewall $65 65
P225/70R 15 Whitpwall $75.95

A V E
ON STEEL 

BELTED RADIALS

P17b/80R13
W m  WhHewaii

Custom  P o lystee l
sum P9UC8

P185/75R 14
P 195/70R 13
P 205/75R 15
P 215/75R 14
P 225/70R 15
P235/75R 15

Whitewall
Whitewall
Whitewall
W hitewall
Whitewall
Whitewall

$54.80
$57.00
$65:40
$63.70
$72.60
$74.30

NO  T R A D E  N E E D E D .

TIRE SHOPPERS:
VIVA Glass Baltmd Radial

Compare Our Everyday Low Prices 
On These Double aeltei

P155/80H13
Whitewall

$IM SWteall PRICE
P176/75R13 Whitewall $44.10
P185/75R14 Whitewall $49.35
P195/75R14 Whitewall $61.95
P205775R15 Whitewall $67.15
P215/75R15 Whitewall $69.95

' Tiead aetign and rid couni ,ar, dooendinq on sua

Ited Radiais!
TIEM PO All Season Radial

P155/80R13
WhilewaH

Sita SMtwall pmcE
P185/75R14 WNiewall $53.70
P195/75R14
P205/75RÌ5
P2Ì5/75R15

Whitewall $58.60
Whitewall
Whitewall

B H a
L l i l iJ

FO R LIG H T TRUCK & RV O W N ERS
S a ve  O n  R ib O r  Traction Treads 
Rib Hi-Milar I Traction Sure-Qrip

*52 700-15 *58 750-16 r s 8  700-15 *66 750-16

9 f i t l

c«,du,t, U.S. w "  I ISYOURCARDUeFORAMAUGimiBIT?

*19WHEEL
ALIGN M EN T

S e t  front o r re a r  w h e e l caste r, c a m b e r  
a n d  t o e  o n  c a r s  w ith  a d iu r t a b le  
s u s p e n s io n  C h e v e t t e s .  lig h t t ru c k s  
c a r t  r e q u ir in g  M a e P h e r s o n  S t r u t  
c o r r e c t io n  e x t ra

Coma Onin And 
’•Say Hallo Id Vdetor"

A
Goodytit s iwwt̂

Ml Ssason iM il  II I  
high lach. Mgh trier'

At atttot 
OtyapM'TV CtvtriM

hiÿi mlletge lire wHIl 
urilgu« crlttcro ii Irtt

N EW ! Credit card conven ience for eutom otive needs. Sign  up now  at your nearby Goodyear retailer.
• U t e  T h e  S i lv e r  C a r d  n a t io n w id e  at p a r t ic ip a t in g  Q o o d y a a r  re ta il o u t le t i  • E n |o y  c re d it  c o n v e n ie n c e  w h e n e v e r  
y o u  tra v e l

VOUft INOCPCNDCNT DEALSN POfI HIE PfIlCS AND CW EDa TERM S, PR ICES  AND CRED IT TERM S AE SHOWN AT OOODYSAR AUTO SER V ICE CEN TER S  IN ALL COMM UNITIES SER V ED  BT THIS NEW SPAPER AUTO S ER V IC ES  NOT AVAILABLE AT STARRED LOCATIONS

Evtristo JimtiMz 
Manofltr

U S U I M I 629-2662
7t90-S Sot.
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The Oil Belt News WANTED: S lw t^  gM  
wells, gas preWictts «  er 
expüiag gas caatraets.

Thursday, March 8, 1984

Drilling Bits
At a location seven miles 

northeast of Cisco, Trinity 
Exploration Co. of Ft. Worth 
has finaled a new oil pro
ducer in Eastland County's 
Trinity Field.

The well is designated as 
the No. 7 Bar-H-Bar, flowing 
oil at the rate of 89 barrels 
per day on a 18/64 choke.

Location is in a 40-acre 
lease in the H&TCRR 
Survey, Sec. 56, Blk. 4. Bot
tomed at 4,010 feet, the well 
will produce from perfora
tions 3,911 to 3,958 feet into 
the hole.

planned by Sun Exploration 
St Production Co. of Abilene 
at a drillsite six miles 
southeast of Ranger, 
Eastland County. The loca
tion is in a 550-acre lease in 
the B. Damzey Survey, A-80. 
Well's designation is the No. 
1 F.W. Allen Heirs.

R idge Oil Co. of 
Breckenridge has filed first 
production figures on a new 
oil well in the Rebecca 
(Marble Falls) Field. The 
No. 4 Higginbotham showed 
potential to pump 64 barrels 
of oil and 110,000 CF gas per 
day on an open choke.

The operator has 440 acres 
leased, with drillsite in 
Eastland County's H&TCRR 
Survey, Sec. 5;i, Blk. 4, nine 
miles northea.st of Ci.sco.

The well will produce from 
an interval 3,625 to 3,645 feet 
into the wellbore. Total drill
ing depth was 4,125 feet.

Michael D. Brown of Ft. 
Worth has filed for permit to 
drill the No. 1 Jacobs, a 
1,500-ft. wildcat well one 
mile northwest of Rising 
Star. l,ocation is in a ten- 
acre lease in Eastland (Joun- 
ty's ETRR Survey, A-1457.

The No. 1 L.S. Ross has 
been finaled by North Ridge 
Corp. of Duncanville.

It is a developmental well 
in the REB Field, four miles 
north of Eastland. Drillsite 
is in a 160-acrc lease in 
Ea.stland County’s H&TCRR 
Survey, A-752, Sec. 10, Blk. 4.

Daily potential of 58 bar
rels was posted with the 
Railroad Commission The 
well went to a 3,585-ft. bot
tom. Production will be from 
perforations 3,451 to 3,471 
feet into the wellbore.

A 4,100-ft. wildcat well is
A new wildcat producer 

has been brought on line in

F o r  l-Xon welding Rig.
Long wheel base, power steering 
and brakes, air, 4-speed transmission, 460 
engine, stereo. 11 foot poles, 8,000 pound 
winch, 250 amp diesel welder (LirKoln), all 
steel welding bed and Victor cutting rig.
For information, call (817)442-3721.

P-18tfc

Serving Hie Fort Worth

WM A Fel Line
Of (MfieU Chemiedt

P.O. i:$2 S lr iw ii, T\. 76475

8 1 7 / 6 7 2 - 5 3 1 9
Yard! In Stiawn, Midland, and Big Ltka

[ASnAND
DRILLING

INC
I17/6294S12 

24 Hour Number

3 Rotary Ri{|s
Diahl 4*rlk fram IMXT «• MOV 
AM ligt Rtdie Equipped whb 24 br. 
n wetbn tenrict p^ phone patch.

Gory Snapp, Vice President A Operations 
Mgr.

Ret. Phene IT7/647-3416 
23 Tre. OWeld Experience

Eastland County with Ad
vance Exp loration  of 
Abilene as the operator.

I.x)cated two miles nor
theast of Eastland, the well 
is in a 57-acre lease in the 
H&TCRR Survey, Sec. 11, 
Blk. 4. It is designated as the 
No. 2 Hogan.

On an open choke, it will 
produce 60 barrels of oil and 
119,000 CF gas per day

The well bottomed at 1,390 
feet and will produce from 
perforations 1,639 to 1,696 
feet into the hole.

A new producer has been 
brought on line in the 
Eastland Regular Field, 
with R.D. Caraway of Cisco 
as the operator.

I,ocated five miles nor
theast of Desdemona, the 
well is in a 142-acre lease in 
the E.H. Thornton Survey.

On a two-inch choke, it 
pumped SIX barrels per day.

The well bottomed at 1,822 
feet, and will produce from 
perforations 1,584 to 1,590 
feet into the hole.

At a location eight miles 
south of Ranger, RAW 
Energy Corp. of Weather
ford has finaled a new gas 
producer in Eastland Coun
ty's Fair (Marbel Falls) 
Field.

The well is designated as 
the No. 3 Blackwell “ B” , 
flowing at the rate of 201,000 
CF' per day on a one-inch 
choke. The absolute open 
flow rating came in at 
210,000 CFD.

I>ocation is in a 995-acre 
lease in the Mclennan Coun
ty School Survey, A-369. Bot
tomed at 3,400 feet, the well 
will produce from perfora
tions 3,307 to 3,318 feet into 
the hole.

S n o w  
O il Plaza

Pipe A Supply

Drilling Corp.

Well Service

Oft (817) 629 0521

Undo Nelson
R»$ (817) 629 8123

One Thing After Another -

. . . .  can and may happen to land titles in the passing of 
moments. During the time it takes you to read this ad, 
■nniPthing could happen to your title that would change 
your whole financial structure, or indeed it could alter your 
piann ffnH aspiratlons for generations to come. The 
abstracter, in a sense, is your land title guardian, for he 
keeps the records day by day as you or others make them. 
Advise with him often about your title.

Rn»tlnnd County Abstract Company

112 W. Commerce, 
Eastland, Texas

I t P a t m ik r Annelle B. Miller
TC

has designated the ventures 
as the Nos A-1 thru A-5 Roy 
Adams. Drillsite is eight 
miles west of Cisco.

forations 3,818 to 3,240 feet 
into the wellbore.

The Southeast Gordon 
F'ield saw a good producer 
come on line when the No. 2 
James F, Houx was finaled 
by Enserch Exploration Inc. 
of D allas two m iles 
southeast of the Gordon 
townsite.

It flowed at the rate of 
929,000 CF gas daily on a 
quarter-inch choke. On ab
solute open flow, It was rated 
at 1,246,000 CFD.

The well is in a 160-acre 
unit in the Gibson Survey. 
Halo Pmto County. It bot
tomed at 3,610 feet and will 
produce from a set of per-

Chester R. Upham Jr. of 
Mineral Wells has filed first 
production data on a newly 
completed gas well in the 
Mineral Wells Field.

l^ a ted  three miles east of 
the Brazos community, the 
well flowed 432.000 CF gas 
daily on a 1-in. choke. It 
came in at 1,030.000 on 
calculated open flow.

The well is designated as 
the No. 2 Parks-Gilbert. It is 
situated in a 320-acre lease in 
the Allen Williams Survey. It 
probed to a 2.507-ft. bottom 
and will produce from per
forations 2.380 to 2,385 feet 
into the hole.

W ill buy m inerals, 
royalty, overrides and 
producing wells. P.O. 
Box 11193, Midland, 
Texas 79702 or 
9154824191. p-37

FASTIAND ELECTRIC SUPPLY. INC. 
. 400 S. Seaman 629 3315

Reach for the Stars...
AUCTION

Open Consignment • 
March 10

Farm  equipm ent, 
trucks, tractors, cars, 
trailers, furniture, oil 
field equipment, pipe, 
etc.

Consignments should 
be in on or before March 
1 to be listed on sale 
biUs.

Auction to be held 3*, 
miles West of Cisco on 
1-20 at Alfred Green's 
(TXS-014-014S) Call 
817-442-2304^

COMPLETE SATEUITE SYSTEMS 

Boginniog At...

$ ^ 9 9 5 0 0

1 0 0 %  f í n a n t í n g

Avaihblê
Installed & Serviced by Electrical Personel

Five 2 ,000-ft. developmen
tal wells are planned by 
Pend Oreille Oil It Gas Co. of

miles southwest of Cisco. 
The location is in a 200-acre 
lease in the H&TCRR 
Survey, Sec. I l l ,  Blk. 3. 
Wells designations are the 
Nos. 9, 18, & 20-22 C.W. 
Srobel. They are in the 
Eastland Regular Field.

Midwood Petroleum Inc. 
of Brownwood has revealed 
plans to drill five 550-ft. 
developmental wells in the 
Eastland Regular Field. The 
operator has 137 acres leas
ed, with drillsite in the 
GC&FRR Survey, A-1662 and

PAT MAYNARD REAL E5TATE
629-8568 EASTUND INT. 20 E. NORTH SIDE 442-1880 CISCO

In Eastland, 2 lots, one on comer, $7,000 for 
both. *

4  acre lots, located near Eastland '.ake, 
approx. 24 miles from town. Owner will 
finance' at 12% with $1,500 down. $5,500.

Reasonable priced lots in the exclusive 
Oakhollow addition: $5,000 to $5,500. New 
homes, custom built. Call for appointment.

We have a real nice 3 bedroom, 2 bath. 
Mobile home, like new. $14,500.

3 bedroon, 1 bath frame home, particially 
remodeled. Owner may finance. $19,950.

A perfect starter home, this 2 bed. has been 
remodeled, real nice. $26,000.

A remodeled 2 bed-1 bath with breakfast 
room, carpeted, a nice (dace. Only $23,000.

3 bedroom, 1 bath with ceiling fans, refrig, 
air, big oak trees and nice garden 8[X)t, plus a 
large workshop. $25,000.

3 bedroom, 1 bath 2 story frame hone, 
se(>arate living and den, large master 
b ^ o o m  and kitchen.. $27,500.

A nice 3 bedroom, 2 bath home, car()et, 
dishwasher, (^H/CA only $36,500.

A 2 bed home, could be 3, with two small 
rent houses included. Would make good in
vestment property, all for $34,500.

In Ranger, a beautiful stucco, 3 bedroom, 1 
bath home, detached garage, storage 
buildings. $35,000.

Has been remodeled, this 3 bed ^home, 
carpeted, [»neled, some built-ins, CH/CA and 
fenced back yard. $45,000.

Extra income from an apartment included 
with this extra nice 3 bed home. Situated on 
two lots. $45,000.

3 bed, 1 bath home on 24 lots, carpeted, 
paneled, greenhouse, and fruit trees. $40,000.

In Ranger, a nice 3 bedroom, 14 bath brick 
home with carpet, drapes, CH/CA, fenced 
backyard, storage building. $40,000.

Like new! 3 bedroom, 1̂ 4 bath brick home 
with carpet and many extras. Only $51,000.

Comfortable 2 bedroom frame home on ex
tra large lot just outside Eastland City limits. 
Well insulated, fireplace with heat-o-later, 
storm windows, all new plumbing and wiring. 
$55,000.

like new! A 1550sq. ft., 3 bedroom, 1*4 bath 
brick home in exclusive area. Custom drapes, 
fireplace, and a large area for a workshop. 
$61,500.

A large 2 bed home on 24 lots. Has been 
elegantly remodeled. See to appreciate. 
$55,000.

Desirable Crestwood addition, a nice 3 
bedroom, 1*4 bath brick home with large liv
ing area. Fireplace, beautiful lot. CH/CA 
$77,000.

3 bedroom. 1*4 bath, brick home with ap
prox., 1725 sq. ft., separate living and den, 
custom drapes and other extras. $75,000.

An attractive 3 bedroom. 1*4 bath brick 
home with approx. 2200 sq. ft., two living 
areas, each with fireplace, breakfast area, 
ceiling fans, built-ins, CH/CA. large corner 
lot. $82,500.

Prestigious 2-story rock home on one of 
Eastland’s finest streets. This is an excep
tional home with approx. 5,000 sq. ft. and has 
all the extras inclucling CH/CA, all built-ins, 
intercom system. 2 car garage with electric 
door opener, fenced yard and more. Definite
ly a quality place.

I Osco Homis And Lots
2 bedroom, 1 bath frame home on 2 lots. 

$9,500. Could be residential or commercial.
Outside of town, residential lots in new sub

division, Restricted to brick homes. Starting 
at $2,000.

2 bedroom frame home on 2 lots, $12,900; 
owner financing available.

PAT MAYNARD

AIM0A3

WAYNE CHANDLER 
Assocun 

-2713

4 lots, residential, will sell all or separately. 
$2,500 each. Located near some nice brick 
homes.

4 residential lots, $6,000.
Nice 2 bedroom, 1 bath home. New carpet, 

large rooms. Nice trees and shrubbery. 
Owner financing at 10%.

A nice 3 bedroom, 1 bath home, CH/CA, 
carpet, large rooms, also has a small apart
ment and storage building. Situated on 2 lots.

3 lots with a|)prox. 20 pecan trees. Fenced 
with water. $10,000.

Large 2-story with 5 bedrooms, 2 baths, den, 
.separate dining and breakfast rooms. 
Ix)cated on 2 big comer lots. Also nice roomy 
apartment attached. Beautiful landscaped 
yard with lots of trees.

Nice 3 bedroom, 14 bath brick home in 
good neighborhood. Has CH/CA, built-ins, 
fireplace, fenced yard, double garage and 
other extras.

Assumable loan, large 4 bedroom, 3 bath 
brick home, car(iet, drapes, CH/CA, fenced 
backyard, dobble carport with storage. 
$65,000.

A new 4 bedroom, 3 bath brick home, 
caipet, drapes, CH/CA, fenced backyard, 
double canwrt with storage. $65,000.

New 3 bed, 14 bath, 2 story appox. 2000 sq. 
ft., lots of extras with this one. $85,000.

SomI  Aertoga WHh Hooms

10 acres northwest of Cisco with city water 
and mobile home hook-up. Assumable loan. 
$ 12 ,000.

In Carbon, 3 bedroom, 14 bath, rock home 
on 4 acres, shop, bam, fruit trees. $31,500.

5.3 acres near I.ake liCon with a 2 bedroom 
mobile home (14X70) with special house type 
features, storage building and city water. 
$33,000.

Outside Cisco, approx. 17 acres with a nice 3 
bedroom, 14 baths, double wide mobile 
home. I.,arge carport, big front deck. One 
water well and two tanks, 4  minerals. Owner 
financing at 10%. $49,000

Close in, approx. 25 acres with a nice 3 bed 
home, carpeted, paneled, CH/CA, small barn. 
$69,500.

2 bed, 2 bath, stone home on 2 acres. Water 
well, fireplace and some minerals. $85,000.

Nice 3 bedroom, 14 bath stone and brick 
home on 4.38 acres. Carpeted, CH/CA, 
fireplace, bookshelves, screened porch, and 
many other extras in this 2150 sq. ft. home. 
$83,000.

Close in to Eastland, a new 3 bed, 2 bath 
home on 10 acres, outbuildings, trees, very 
nice. $160,000.

Very pretty place, a large 4 bedroom, 24 
bath home on approx. 10 acres. Ixicated south 
of Cisco. 2 irrigation wells, good fences, big 
shop and bam. $130,000.

A 3 bedroom 24 bath, 2-story, approx. 3,000 
sq. ft. brick home, only 4 years old and 
situated on 10 acres close to Eastland. Unique 
pertrified wood fireplace. Some mineral 
rights. $105,000.

In Gorman, 2 bedroom, 1 bath Home on 1 
acre, storage, shop and barn. Water well, 
storm cellar and fruit trees. $37,500.

Bargain! 3 Bedroom approx
imately 2 acres $34,000.

Forait And Rondiai
80 acres near Carbon on FM 2526. 60 acres 

in cultivation some minerals. $600. per acre.
80 acres on Hwy. 183, near Romney, A 

remodeled 2 bedroom home, bam, pens, 
water well, coastal and minerals. $80,000.

71 acres in Pioneer area. New fences, near
ly all in brush and trees. Mobile home hook- 
uip. $650. per acre,

2 acres close in to Eastland. Would make a 
pretty homesite. $13,500.00

ANN WNilAMS 
ASOOAYE 

443-1110

ONDYEPOITR 
ASSOCUn 
43Mm

We have some small tracts of land, 20 to 30 
acres, $800. per acre, $2,000 to $2,500 down, 
owner financed.

40 acres off FM 2526 out of Carbon, nearly 
all in love grass, some minerals, $900. (>er 
acre.

40 acres located south of Cisco on Hwy. 183, 
native pasture with scattered pecan trees, 
one well and tank. $42,000.

Near Eastland and I^ke Leon, 49.6 wooded 
acres with six tanks and spring, on F'M 2214, 
good place to hunt and fish, assumable loan. 
$55.000.

Near Ijike lieon, a 20 acre tract of land. 
Some cultivation and good hunting area. 
$30,000. Owner financed.

120 acres with a 3 bed livable home, close in j 
to Cisco. Good hunting, all wooded. $56,000.

131 acres southwest of Cisco with 2 1 
bedroom, 14 bath frame home, cultivation 
and timber, 4 water wells, bams, some | 
minerals. Owner financing. $160,000.

160 acres off of Hwy. 183 eight miles south of ] 
Cisco, 100 acres cultivation, remainder trees. 
$660. per acre.

116 acres east of Cross Plains with large 
brick home. 90 acres cultivation, several out | 
buildings, stock tank, (4) water wells. 
$186,000.

116 acres east of Cross Plains, 90 acres 
cultivation, bam, corrals, st(x:k tank and 
water well. $72,000.

120 acres south of Cisco on 206 and 569, 2 
bedroom, 14 bath brick home, hay bam. cor
rals, storage buildings, 2 irrigation wells and 
pipe, 11 pecan trees, 4  minerals. $115,500.

299 acres near Union Onter, six pastures, 
some in coastal. Minerals on part, will owner 
finance with 30% down. $750. (>er acre.

Qose in to Elastland, 320 acres with good 
fences, 4 tanks, a pretty place. Owner will 
finance. $650. (>er acre.

320 acres located between Carbon and Gor
man. Some cultivation but mostly wooded. 
Good fences and hunting, some minerals in
cluded. $500. per acre. Owner financed at 9%.

640 acres approx. 17 miles northwest of 
Breckenridge with 2 bedroom 1 bath frame 
house, 175 acres cultivation with remainder in 
pasture. Some minerals with leasing rights. 
$583. per acre.

Close to Eastland, 1213 acres with good 
farm land. Bams, corrals, multi-cross fences, 
good hunting and fishing, 3500 pecan trees, 2 
miles of river. Will run 1 animal unit to each 5 
acres with no extra feeding. $750. per acre.

la s te d  near downtown, a large 2 story, 50 
X 100 building. Only $36,500.

Ixicated near downtown, an older building 
that would make a good location for a 
business. $35,000.

In Eastland, a new metal building, 2400 sq. 
ft. with dock area. $28,000.

Valuable 1-20 property. Approx. 4600 sq. ft. 
building, very versatile, easy accessability. 
$77,500.

For commercial use only. 1 to 5 acres with 
1-20 frontage.

Located on Main Street, a 10,000 sq. ft. 
building. Ideal location for a business. Extra 
lots go with this one. $135,000 and owner will 
finance with good terms.

WE BUILD NEW HOMES ON YOUR LOT OR
OURS.
WE HAVE OTHER HOME. LAND AND 
COMMERQAL LISTINGS.

WE APPREQATE YOUR BUSINESS!

RAY RAUT 
Assocun 

A 3 ^ 3 M S «3M1M

7 *
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Courthouse
Report

MAKRIAGF. UCEN^S 
Jota Brewer Lanhart and Jud> Gail 

Maalon
Donald Wayne Hughc! and Sancy 

Latgh Nutto
Garry Lytui Brown and Sandra 

larene HuKhea
Johnny William Stewart and Amber 

Grace ¿irneCt
INSTRUMENTS Kll-ED- CO 

a E R K  SOFFICE 
Abilene Nall Bk To Roland Raao - 

Abatract of Judg
Abilene Nall Bk ■ To Enerio Dev 

Carp others • Abalract of JudK 
Abilene Natl Bk To Geolbennal 

Enerity Dv 4 others • Abstract of

JudK
Abilene Natl Bk ■ To Dawreme 

Drlg Co. 4 others • Abstract of Judg 
Abilene Natl Bk - To Santa Fae 4 

others ■ Abstract of Judtl 
Abilene Natl Bk • To Strictly Up

town Inc 4 others 
Allied Bk of Dallas - To Diamond 

UrlB Co . Rel of Lien 
Jenaise .Allison 4 husband • To .Mor

rison Enertiy Co. - Rel of Lien 
D D Atwood ■ To The Public • Unit 

Asree
David lee Adams - To Tommy E 

Blackwell • Warranty Deed 
Bill C Bums ■ To C G Orem • Asijn 

(JHR Int

Now Open
QUALITY T.V. SALES & SERVICE 

Authorized Quasar Dealer 
•  Televisions # Microwave Ovens

Full-line Television Repair 
SPECIAL12 " B&W Quasar: ONLY *69”

603 W. S a d o s a ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^  629-8043 
Robert Webb, Manager t f

All Leother Boots 
Lodiet' a. Men's Stylet

* 7 1 * *  *9 4 **
Now Avoiloble ot

B & H Trading Post
311 N. Seomon 

Eosttond 629-2885

CXPCRT
G R O O M IN G  * BRTHING

DOGS — ALL BREEDS
Specializing in Poodles

Goldci) D cstipy
West Highway 80 
Open Mon. - Fri. 9 - 5 

629-8492 629*8194

Operated By: 
lattrraine Lester

Factory Direct ond Save

6 X 10 Economy Building
SALE PRICED 

Hwy. 69 North 
EASTUND  
629*2668

^399*
Open 

Mon.-Eri. 
t «  5 :0 0  

Sot. 9-Noon

INVITATION
TO A SINGLES WORKSHOP

WHEN: Eoch Thursdoy at 7:00 P.M.
WHERE: Comp Inspiration

PURPOSE: FoHowthip ond Study 
Concerning Life as o 
Single

FOR WHOM: Singles ond Single 
Parents

TOPICS: Friendship 
Money 
P a r e n t
DeoRng with broken 
relationships
Dating, etc.

For more ca l after 6:00 p.m.
.  629-8796

V i » —

Bk

In-

To

F P Brashier Jr. • To Sun Eaplor 4 
Prod Co - R/W Agree 

Truman Bacon and othen • To 
Adobe Dll 4 Gas Corp • OGL.

Bend Arch Chi 4 Gaa Ltd • To Morru 
R Greenhaw • Asgn OGM 

Bettie W Butler 4 others - To Victor 
ITulders 4 others • Int Quit Claim

R E Baggett - To Enserch Corp. • 
E&mt

Msry Jsiw R Brown Rec, No. 30.146 
■ To Eastland Petroleum Serv ■
OG.ML

Ruben E Beck and wile - To Billy 
Dewaytie Carlton and wife • W/D 

Allen Boland - To Liberty Nall Bk - 
Mortage Sec Agree F/S and Asgn 

Ronnie Boland ■ To Liberty Natl Bk 
• MorUgeSec Agree F/S and Asgn 

Oma Boland ■ To Liberty Natl Bk - 
MorUgeSec Agree F/S and asgn 

Ray Boland - To Liberty Natl Bk ■ 
MorUgeSec Agree F/S and asgn 

Wynelle Brown and husband ■ To 
Morrison Energy Co • UGL 

John E Begley and wife ■ To John 
Carl Begley and wile ■ Warranty Deed 

Robert E By me - To Michael P Ed
wards Asgn OGL 

Charles V Bowlus. dec d - To The 
Public - C/C order 

leigh V Bowlus, deed ■ To The 
Public • C/t Probate 

Jimmie Bell and wile - To Ross Dod- 
vm and wife - Warranty Deed 

James I. Cox - To 1st City Natl 
of Ft Worth - D-T F-S 

H D Caraway To Gearhart 
dustries MMI

Virginia J J Clark and others 
J K Conner ■ OGL 

Jasper W Cook • To Day ton Stevens 
Warranty Deed
Marion F Dennis, dee d • To Wayne 

Chandler and wife • W/D 
Davis Transport Inc. - To Central 

Mud Co Inc - Rel A/J 
Mary E Davenport • To Gene M 

Snow • OGL
Neil M Day Fjt dee d - To The 

Public Proof of Heirship with will 
Roy C Duruway and wife • To Olney 

Sav Assn. ■ Warrsnty Deed 
Ross Dodson and wife • To Oiney 

Sav Asan Deed of Trust 
D4A Oil Co • To Gene M Snow - 

Asgn OGMI.
laivemc Defibaugh - To The Public - 

Unit Agreement
Pearl Dreinhoper Est dee d and 

others - To Betty laiuise WhiU • Power 
of Atty

Eustland Petroleum - To Pengo In
dustries Inc ■ MMI. affd 

F.astland Petroleum - To Pengo In
dustries Inc - MMI. affed 

Eastland Natl Bank - To Richard M 
Little and wife - Rel of lien 

Michael P Edwards • To Robert E 
Byrne - A-sgn OGL.

First St Bk of Abilene • To Sid T. 
Gregory dba • Rel of Lien 

First National Bk - To L H Jon«, 
trustee - Rel of note 

First SI Hank - To C R. BaldiUei 
and wife - Rel. D/T.

First St Bank - to Buster R. Gray 
and wife - Re) i^ lien 

Katheryne T Fee - To The Pubbe - 
Affd

1st Natl Bk Gorman - To Stephen- 
ville Prod Cr Asan ■ Transfer of lien.

Kinanceamenca Cr. Corp. - To 
Richard C. Bruae - Appointment of 
SubAruatec

Eastland Forney - To West Texas 
(hlfield Fxjuip Inc - Contractor s laen 

Farmoutor - To Farmotle ■ Formant 
Agree

First Natl Bk, Gorman - to B.C. 
Townsend and wile ■ Rel of Lien.

Gen Elec Cr Corp - To 
Motiwmakera Finance Ser. Inc. - Asgn 
of Ijen

l>nes Resources Inc. • To Trinity 
Exploration Co Inc - Mem notif oper 
agree

GoMen Gate Joint Venture • To Mor
ns P Greenhaw - Asgn OGM Int.

Thelma Greehaw and others - To 
Ensearch Corp. - Elsnit 

R.T Goodwin and others - To Ronnie 
luve aiKl wife - W/D 

Carmen Gene Grimahaw and wife - 
To Hunter Bros - OGL.

Genex Resources, Inc. - To 1st. St. 
Bk . Abilene ■ M/d/l Sec Agree 

Nora Blackwell Green - To Atwell 
Oil Co Inc.-OGMI.

Peggy G Gray, deed - To The 
Public - Proof of Heirship 

E H Hill and wife ■ To Veteran’s 
lifeBd W/D

Jimmy Hawkins - To The Public - 
Proof of Heirship

Tom Hardin and wife - To Mary 
Terry Mullins - Rel D/T.

R.C Hedlumd and wile - To William 
D Reddell and others • Con of Min. 
Int

Ricky S Hogg - To Erath Co Elec 
Corp - Eanit

Hamilton Nall Bk - To L.H Jones, 
trustee • Rel of Note 

John 1. Henley and wife - To Peggy 
M Shotwell - Warranty Deed 

.Susan Hilgenfeld - To Pete 0 
Johnson ■ Asgn

Aaron E Henslee and wife ■ To Ray
mond Anderson and wife - Quit CUun 
Deed

Myrtle Higgins ■ To Morrison 
Energy Co. - OGL 

Robert E Hariullon and wife • To 
W B Norton and others - OGL 

('.erald Ingram - To H J Pippen 
Asgn of Part Int OGL.

W L. Jones and wife - To Sid T. 
Gregory dba - Rel of luen 

I. H Jones ■ To F'armers 1st Nall Bk 
- Deed of Trust

Ardith A Hirst Jones ■ To Johnnie A 
WatMin - OGMI.

E C Johnston and others - To 
Enserch Corp ■ Esmt 

Ooyle Johnson ■ To Erath Co Elec 
Corp Assn Esnut

JO Jackson Jr and uile ■ To 
Thomas H Birdsong III • Coir W/D

J.O. Jackson Jr. and wife - To 
Thomaa H Birdsong III ■ Rel of lien.

Joyce Johnaon • To J E. Conner • 
OGL

Jack Kiacr • To Kris Brown • Asgn 
ORR

John A Kley.dec'd-ToThe Pubbe • 
Aid of death cert

J Z Unebarger and others-ToOpal 
MrC'lane • deed

Ronme Love and wile • To Farmers 
4 Merchants Bk DeLeon - D/T.

Richard M Little and wife ■ To 
Walter Allen Parsons • W/D 

Ethel Lovell • To Morrison Energy 
Co - OGL

Melva l,ove and wife ■ To C.B Haiel 
Inc OGML

lamesa Natl Bk . Truste - To 
Puckett Farm 4 Ranch Co. - Rel of 
Lien

l/iuisana Crude Oil 4 Gas - To La 
Magnum Resources 

t J  Crude Oil 4 Gas • To U  Crude 
Oil 4 Gas. a Partnership ■ Asgn 
OGMI.

1.S Crude Oil 4 Gas ■ To l,a 
Magnum Resources Aagn OG.ML 

Iji Crude Oil 4 Gas - To I j  Crude 
Oil Gas Partnership Asgn OGML 

l/iuisana Crude Oil 4 Gas Inc • To 
Eastern Drlg Part - Asgn OGML 

Ixiuisana Crude Oil 4 Gas Inc • To 
Monroe Gas Galthering. 1973 - Asgn 
OGMI.

IxMUsana Crude Oil 4 Gas Inc. ■ To 
Tucker Lae Partn A "-Asgn OGML 

Dean Madison • To Howard E 
Worley Jr • Asgn OGL.

William Graves Moore - To Reba 
IXHS Moore • Warranty Deed 

Reba L ois Moore • To Willum 
Graves Moore - W/D 

Anna Kalhryn Moffett - To Pete 0. 
Johnaon ■ Asgn

Charles D Miller - To Neldon L 
MilUr ■ Power of Atty.

Wilbam A Mitchell - To HE 
Weatherly - Asgn OGMI 

Dean Madison - H J Pippen - ParUal 
Asgn OGL

Mary E McNeley - To Billie M 
Stevenson - Warranty Deed 

Sam McCaU - To Gene M Snow • 
Asgn B/S and Conveyance 

David Glenn McCoy Est, by guard - 
To Icland Carter • IX5L.

Scott McEwen and others - To Gene 
M Snow • Asgn B/S and Conveyance 

Chester B Norvell and others • To

Norene E Blanchard and husband ■
W/D,

Warren Norwood • To Avo Moore • 
Asgn Part. Int OGL.

Warren Norwood - To Gerald In
gram • Asgn Part UGL 

Maple Norru • To Opal Holliday and 
others - W/D

Warren Norwood • To Eugene 
Millican - Par Asgn OGL 

Warren Norwood • To H J Pippen • 
Par Asgn OGL

OUtey Sav Asan - To Danny Joe 
Pierce and wife - Rel of lien 

Oleny Sav Asan • To Paul J Smith 
and wife ■ Rel of Lien 

Olney Sav Asan - To Rayneal 0. 
Bate and wife ■ Rel of Uen.

Petroleum Diversified - To C W I C 
Inc.- Asgn

Hugh S Parnell - To Eastland Natl 
Bk • Deed of Trust 

Walter Allen Parsons and w ife • To 
Eastland Natl Bk ■ Deed of Trust 

Puckett F'arm 4 Ranch ■ To The 
Public - Resolution 

Puckett Farm 4 Ranch - Tu l,amesa 
Fed Sav 4 Ln Assn - D/T.

P4R Oil Inc ■ To Tim W Tannich - 
Asgn OGL

P4R Oil Inc • To Oscar Tannich - 
Asgn OtiL.

lilia E Pittman and others - To 
Eastbind Natl Bk - Deed of Trust 

Cleatus Rattan and others • To Mrs 
CH RatU Sr ■ Asgn of Par. Int 
OGL

Fred W Rodgers • To Cnu R 
Baldillei and wife - Rel of Uen.

Cleatus Rattan and others ■ To Jeff 
Pippen - Asgn of Par Int OGL.

Tommy Roberts and wife - To Tony 
Anderson and wife • W/D 

Sebum William Rainey, dec'd, by 
Ind Exs • To Truman Powers • Quit 
Claim Deed

Wendell E Scarlett - To New Weal 
Exploration Inc. • OGML.

SUte of Texas • To Target Inna Inc • 
StaU Tax Uen.

State of Texas • To Wayne Ikonen • 
State Tax Lien.

SUte of Texas - To Ullun W Kun- 
brough • SUte Tax lien.

SUte of Texas ■ To Bakker Funeral 
Home Inc. • Rel of Uen 

SUtus F'latus Joint Venture - To 
Moms R. Greenhaw - Asgn OGML 
Int.

Mrs G .C SUcy • To Erath Co Elec 
Corp. Assn • Esmt

Best Western Motel

Terrace Inn
Restaurant

Buffet Daily
Soup and Salad Bar

Except Saturday

R&R Carpet 
Cleoning 11

Randall Rogers, Owner

FOR FREE ESTIMATE
Coll 629-1121 

Over 8 years
service in this 

area.

Carpet Cleaning
Hot Water Extraction 

The Ultimate in 
Corpet Cleaning

Soil Guord Deodorizing
Installotion Repair 8i

Restretch 
Free Estimates

Jerry Wilson Cisco
442-1177 Texos T20

Sale Every Day At 
Eastland Direct F actory

Outlet Mobile Home Sales

Peggy M Shortwall • To Soulheri 
Sav 4 Iji Asan • Deed of Trust.

Addle F SUughter • To Jones Co. - 
OGML.

John Sixelan and wife - To Kenneth 
Heilachmtdt and wife • W/D.

sute of Texas • To Central Mud Co 
Inc. - sute Tax Uen 

sute of Texas • To Central Mud Co 
Inr - sute Tax lien 

sute ol Texas • To Ulun W Kim
brough and others ■ SUte ol Texas 

Lucretia K Small • To Neldon U 
Millar - Power of atty 

Gene M Snow • To J. 4 W Energy 
1990-2 - t'orr Asgn ORR 

Gene M Snow • To Neal D. Tankers- 
ly and wife ■ Asgn ORR 

Gene M Snow - To larry Milrany • 
Aagn OGML

Gene M Snow - To M4 W Production 
Co, • Asgn OGML

Gene M Snow ■ To Virginia K 
Carter • Asgn OGML 

Gene M Snow ■ To Herbert Drew • 
Asgn OGML

Gene M Snow - To Dan G Poland • 
Asgn IX'iL

Gene .M Snow • To Ronnie Coulson - 
.Asgn OGML

Gene M Snow - To Irene Cromer - 
Asgn OGML.

Gene M Snow • To Jerry Sprinkle - 
Asgn OGML

Gene M Snow - To M Clifton Max
well • Asgn OGML 

Gene M Snow - To Tom Dran.xfield - 
Asgn OGML

Gene M Snow ■ To Vaughn Ray ■ 
Asgn OGML.

Gene M Snow • To James W l.ittle- 
)ohn • Asgn OGML.

Gene M Snow ■ To Weldon Ward - 
Asgn OGML

Three Way Energy Inc - to Frances 
Jo. Burks - Asgn ÜG Int 

Three Way Energy Inc. - to Joe R 
Condron Jr • Par A-xgn OGML 

Ruth Eliubeth Turner • To Erani-es 
Jo Burks - Asgn OGL Int 

DorisB Turner-To Gordon M Gnf 
fin Inc - M/D

B E Turner - To B E Turner, 
trustee • OGML.

T 4 M Petroleum - To Ted Adkins - 
Asgn OGML

B.C. Townsend and wife - To James 
M Fisher. Jr - Warranty Deed 

Tony Thomas and wile - To Charles 
Underwood - MMI.

B.B Townson and wife - To Tri
Mark Div Inc. • MMI 

United sutes of America - To David 
W. Court and wife - Rel D/T 

Veteran's 1x1 Bd of Texas - To 
Weldon CTaboum Hill - Con of sale and 
purchase

Jena E Vmcenli - To Pete O

Doable Wides & Single Wideo 
Mobile Home Insurance

Mobile Homes Palled & Releveled ^

Home 
6 2 9 -2 1 1 7

FHA VA&
Conventijil 
Financing

I

^  i
i t  . *

Johnson • Aagn.
Helen Gist Webb - To Bobby E. 

BUckwell and others - Warranty

Num B Wright Jr and others • To 
Trinity Explor Co. • OGL.

Howard E White - To H.N Ihppen - 
Aagn Par Int. to OGL.

Homer E White • To Enserch Corp. • 
F:smit

Howard E. Worley Jr. - To H.J Ptp- 
pen • Asgn Par Int. OGL.

Kathy White • To Pete O Johnaon • 
Asgn.

Addle lx)U Wilbama • To John Earl 
Willuims and others • C-C Asgn.

Paul T Wilbams and wife - To John 
T Howard and wife • W/D 

Paul T Williamson and wife - To 
Waller J Williams and wile - W/D.

OleU Wade and husband - To Jones 
Co - OGML

OleU Wade and husband • To Jones 
Co. -(.XIML

SUcy Watson - To Jeff Pippen - 
Asgn

91st DISTRICT COURT 
Michael Donohue ■ Speeding 
Stella J McCarty - Speeding 
Jack Guy Clawson • Theft over 

%y>0 00 and under 750.00 
G W Barber ■ DWI 
Kenneth Wayne Idwe - DWI 
Dwain Burton Felton • DWI 
Jeffrey Don Schkade - Poss ol mari

juana. less than 2 ounces 
Michael Shane Clement - Posa of 

marijuana, lesa than 2 ounces 
Charles Roy 1 oggains • Appeal • City 

ol Rising SUr CompUiint.
Kelly Moore Paint Co a Tex. Corp. 

vs Alsup Const, a Tex Corp. - Suit on 
Ai-eount

Peggy Finch vs Darrel Finch 
Uniform Recriprocal Child Support 

Petrolero Explor Inc v 1 ^  S. 
.Prows • IX'bt.

l/iflon"Melvin Ixuicelord v Mane 
Joyce Luiweford - Divorce 

Brenda Sears vs Bobby Gene EUiolt 
• Uniform Hecijiroi'al enfori-ement of 
Support

Brenda Ann Huffman vs 
Christopher Cole Huffman • Divorce.

C W Williamson vs Trinity Univer- 
u l Ins Co. of Kansas. Inc. - Damages • 
Auto

F,astland Natl Bk. Eastland. Tex 
VI. Bruce N. Miller • Promissory Note 

Brown Foundation Repair 4 Con
sulting VI. R.D Carroway • Judge
ment

Joan Verne vs. Uiwell Stewart • 
Uniform Recprocal Enforcement of 
support

Conoco, Inc. vs O.C. Wilcoxen and 
Wills Jo lairkin - Suit on Account

Bill Clark dba Pronto Pipe 4 Bit Co 
va. Otta Drilling Inc. • Suit on Account 

Oyde Petroleum Financial Ud and 
(Tytle Oil 4 Gaa, Inc. va C.C. WeaUr 
man and G. V^ayiie WeaUrmaii Inc as 
partners in Weaterman 4 Son • 
Damages for Breech of Warranty

NEW VEHICT£ REGISTRATION 
Donald Kinnalrd - Merc. 2 dr. - 

Eastland
Bobby Boudreaus - Chev. Pu - 

EasUand
Oilfield Express • Ford Pu - 

Graham.
Allen Sentenfitt - Dalaun Pu - CJaco 
R W. Daskewich - Dodge Ram 

Charger • Hanger.
Don Knox ■ Pont 1 dr • FlaatUnd 
Mrs. K W Jameson • CMC Pu - 

Ranger.
Bobby E. Moore ■ Buick 4 dr - 

Moran.
Cheater E Ervin Jr. • Merc 2 dr. ■ 

Desdemona
F:d Duncan - Ford 2 dr • EasUand. 
Wilma Sybesma • Pont. 2 dr - 

Ranger
HT. Wilson - Chev 4 dr. Sw - 

Eastland
Robert L. Carroll • Cad. 4 dr. • 

Fxistland.
Ijtpe Herrera • Chev. 2 dr. - Ft. 

Worth
Johnny Eaves • Chev. Blazer • Gor

man.
Hanging Tree Hanch - Honda Mrt 

Bike - Eastlamt
Heritage Earnis Inc. - Ford Flat Bed 
tTebum.
BUnch 1,. Preston - Chev Sub. • 

Saldadu
Johnnie 1. Wood - Chev 4 dr. • Big 

Spniig
Robert Johnson - Chev._2 dr • Waco 
Miles Moore ■ GMC Sub ■ Eastland 
Willard Liles - Ford Pu • Eastland 
Wallace McDaniel • Ford Pu • Car

bon
Vickey Burns • Ford Pu • Baird 
G M and Kay MeWharter - Chev 

Sub - Collegr Sta
Dale Brooks • Pont. 4 dr. • Kaufman 
larry B Erwin - Dodge Caravan - 

Ranger

.M ake th^

Ccxinectton

FREE *100
SAVINGS BOND

When you purchase a Tarketi 7500 or 6700 Series no-wax vinyl floor. 
Each floor comes in a wide range o f patterns and colors, offers Quiet-Cor “ 
cushioned comfort, 12' widths for seamless beauty, and is asbestos free. 

See these beautiful floors and others at

J & D Girpets
Locat§d in PogM Imfvsfriaf Park 

Eastland
629-1672 Tarkett 629-8401

th f  World's Most txiHTiencfd Flooring Company.
IjrkvM  I m . l ' O  H.U 2M. ««»I I irtii»*’» lla /a  rarsippany. SlinW Q  HM

WE WANT YOU...
To Have The Best Made Trailer In Texas!

(or any other place for that matter)
AGj\IN w e  o f f e r  YOU; I.argest Selection or Best Quality or Smallest F*rices

6‘k’xl6’7000 lb. Cap.
While Supplies I.ast*7 9 5

COMPARE TO OTHERS
(Because we manufacture, there’s no Middleman. We Sell Direct To You)
WE STILL OFFER: The Tongue Brace, 1000-2000-5000 lb. Jack, Heavy Duty Ramps, New 
Tires, Hubcaps, No. 2 Grade 2x10 Floor, Unpainted, Painted, Painted to match your Vehi
cle, Pin Striping, Electric or Hydraulic Brakes, Regular or Deluxe Ramp Rail, Regular or 
Tear Drop Fenders, Spare Tire Mount, Bumper Pull^ Goose Neck, 5th Wheel, Fender Backs 
U”  Thick Cross Bracing, Single, Tande.m, Triple or Dual Axle, 4 leafs per Spring. 
Remember We Wire Weld our trailers and it’s Better.

'Because of the Nature of this Sale and the Superior Quality of Our Product, all orders must 
be paid in full. Allow 3 to 6 weeks delivery.

p-28
M ETR O  (817) 477-3700
if Busy 47340M

DISCOUNT TRAILERS
M ANUFACTt RING ,\ND SALES INC. A TEXAS CORPORATION

K i. 3, B o x 7 3 -B  rk I I • I .X J.a «. X. ^ „  Uealere Inquires Invited
Mannfield. Tx. 7 6 0 6 3  ^

'Í

1=



S p o t lig h t s  &  
S id e lig h ts

J u l U W s r t h j r

TE X AS  IN 
DEPENDENCE.. . .SOMEW

HAT
When I began thinking of 

Texas’ own Declaration of 
Independence on March 2, 
what I had in mind was a 
more-or-less pedestrian 
documentation <rf historical 
facts.

So far, I am not anywhere 
near Washington-on-the 
Braxos where the momen
tous event took place. I'm 
s till snagged on 
“ independence." It is not as 
clear to me as 1 thought it

was.
"Pend" is the root word. It 

comes to us from Latin 
usage as “ pendcre,”  an in
transitive verb meaning 
“ hang."

The English language 
must hold the world’s record 
on using words from other 
nation’s parts of speech. We 
borrow  at w ilt and 
unblushingly alter the word 
to fit the whim of the mo
ment’s meaning.

"Pend," the intransitive 
verb becomes "pendant," a 
noun, as well as "Pendant,”

and adjective. "  Pending, 
pendulous, and pendulum" 
also we owe their roots to 
“ pend” , and the basic mean
ing of all of them is that a 
tangivble, such as a locket, 
or an intangible, such as a 
dec ision , is
“ hanging’ ’-loose? Maybe.

The thought does occure to 
me that possibly some of the 
lesser lights at the conven
tion on the Brazos may have 
needed hanging, but on the 
trail of “ independence,”  I 
refuse to be sidetracked.

"D e" is a prefix with four 
definitions, and my dubious 
choice for this purpose is 
“ reverse the action of.”  Now 
we have come to “ depend," 
next section  of 
“ independence.”  The intran
sitive verb, “ depend,”  has 
acquired three definitions by

KINCAID REAL ESTATE
100 S. Seomon 
EostlfMid, Texot 76448 629-1781

RESIDENTIAL COMMERCIAL
l.«Hak<l in Olilt n, liriik :i iK'dnioiii 2 
liiiUi IWMKsq. ft. Ilnim- on 1 acre,
OwruT Finance.

I '.xcellenl Conuiiemal Buildinu located 
on Ave D. in Cisco. Approx 8000 sq. ft., 
(ileiily of parkinu. $90.000.

|{eiiHMleled fraiiu' home liK-aled in Car- 
Ixm, 8 acres. It iKMiriMiiiis. 1 bath, uood 
lank and feiicnnt. $55,000. ACREAGE
Frame It iK-driKim, 2 lialh, l!NKi sq. ft. 
fenced yard and sloraue. Assumable 
V.A. I.oiin and some owner fiiiaminu, 
$ 4 9 , 5 0 0 .

5 Acre Traci localed in Olden, waler 
and uravel road lo land. Owner 
Finance, $10,000.

Fraiiii' 4 iH’drooiii. 2 tialh, 1500 sq. fl. 
home complelel) remodeled $25,000. 
Owner Finance Will consider renliiig.

Velerans - l>el Kincaid Real Eslale faid 
you your land on the Velerans l.and 
Hoard Program.

5 Acres & IT.'̂ iO sq. fl. Frame home 11 
Ix-droom, 2 Isilh, in Morion Valley. 
Owner's Finance, $59,500.

26li Acres. 10 miles N. of Cisco, 100% of 
minerals on 160 acres. 80 acres in 
eullivation. $25,000 Down and owner 
finanee al $600/acre.

10411 Acres. 9 lanks, uotxl hunlinp in 
Jack County. $425/acre.

’H eb ert M . K in caid  

(B rek e r )

G«y KbicaM 
(817) 629-1804 EOUAl IM U|M  

ITIMirktorfORTvan

Ontuo;̂
-texïL... iri ZÌ
Eostco, Inc.

¡112 Railroad Avo. Ranger 
Bill Griffith-Broker-Pre«. Eostco, Inc. 647-1302
Hwy 80 East, 3 Bdr., 2 Bath. CH/A, 
FHA Appraised.
Younj; Addit SOLD * Bath. FHA 
Assumable Ivmo.
Bargain Priced, 2 Bdr., 1 batii, close to 
downtown.
Owner Fin."gQ'\jD 'H 2 Bdr., I bath.

Completely Remod»‘ ''xi, 3 Bdr., 1*2 
bath. FHA a § 0 1 ^ .  very good loca
tion.

Nice brick 3 bedroom, 1*2 bath fenced 
back yard, carport CH/CA 
Energy E r ^ U j  Bdr., 2 bath. CH/A 1

corner lot.
Meadoarbrook Addition, 5 Bdr., 3 Bath, 
fireplace, basement, CH/A.
Oakhill Subdivision, Beautiful Brick 
Home, 3 Bdr., 2 bath, 1 car garage, 
CH/A.

New 3 bedroom, 2 bath, kitchen with 
all built-ins - including microwave, 
dishwasher, disposal 2 car garage 
located on 3.9 acres.
Pine Street. Very nice 2 Bdr., 1 bath 
with greenhouse.
Beautifully l.andscaped. stucco home. 3 
Bdr., 1 bath, patio deck.
Oakhill Subdivision, Brick. 3 Bdr., 1 
b.4th, CH/A with 1 car garage.

Hodges Oak Park Addition, 3 Bdr., 2 
bath, comer lot, fenced backyard, 
fireplace.
A very attractive brick, 3 Bdr., 1*4 
bath, fireplace, CH/A, Privacy fence on 

[, large lot.
Nice Home, 3 Bdr., 1 bath on approx
imately 2 acres.

I Attractive Bdr., 1 bath,
j fireplace, ceiA^Jii 6 lots.
I FHA Appraised, Hwy 80 West, large 3 
I bdr., 1 bath house.
I Elnergy Efficient, 2 bdr., 2 bath, C ^ A .
I Fantastic Deal, Large 3 Bdr., 1 bath,
I den, fenced backyard with commercial 
I lots.
j Assumable, FHA Loan, 2 Bdr., 1 bath,
I large den with fireplace, priced to sell.

Gose in 30 acres, large oam and sh- 
I ed, tank, good well

Commercial Pronr ty. Interstate 20 at 
exit ramp. §QV*V,uilding on approx
imately 1*4 acres.
167 acres, some coastal, horse cor

rals. horse bams, city water, electrici
ty, 3 tanks, creek in Northwest area, 
fenced, cross fence

100 Acres, Hwy Frontage, fenced, 
water well, stock tank, older home. 
Good locaUo*« k 3 bedroom. 2 

bath large li 8 0 ^ ” - . CH/CA. fenced 
yard
160 Acres. Beautiful "building site with 
lots of oak trees, abundant deer, turkey, 
and other game. Large Spring feet 
tank. Good investment.
In Eastland, good location brick 3 

bedroom, 2 bath, large living area with 
fireplace, large lot, privacy fence 
Large Commercial warehouse, ac- 
ceaaable to railroad.

I Shirley Griffith 
M7-1S3»

Larry Armstrong 
628-1683

Each OfBce la lndap«idently Owned and Operated

r v »n .  utnwaa availabue

647-un OMtarr n  M ortfafa Corporatloa-8% down

Kenneth Grice 
647-6137

Thursday, March 8,1984
now. We not only are word- can’t fix it... the lisle can go

car garat.'
Close to downtown, 4 Bdr., 2 bath, pric
ed to sell.
l.arge Frame, 3 Bdr., 2 bath, on large 
lot.
12x60 Mobile Home, 3 Bdr.. 1*2 bath. Cn 
on 4 lots.
Lake I.eon, Mobile Home on 2 Deeded 
lots.

Nice home on 7 acres, 2 bedroom 
CH/CA, sun room, sheds 
Three Good businesses. Ranger, 
Eastland, Cisco.

In Eastland completely remodelled 
3 BR. 1 bath, fenced back yard. P’ HA 
appraised.

24.69 acres on Hwv 80 East m Hanger

snatchers, we use them for 
three or four, if not more, 
different meanings!

But we are not sticking to 
the verb form. We add 
“ -ence,”  and come up with 
“ dependence”  See? We are 
getting closer. I’d say we are 
well below the Clear Fork 
and the Salt Fork of the 
Brazos -maybe as far as 
Possum Kingdom Lake in 
our journey toward 
Washington-on-the-Brazos.

Of the three choices given 
for "dependence,’ ’ it seems 
to me “ reliance (on) for sup
port or aid”  is closest to our 
need.

on and on.
Yet, I can live without 

phones, cars, radios, TV’s 
and the water line and sewer 
system.

But I don’t want lo go back 
to walking, to boiling drink
ing water, and putting lime 
in a privy. Nope, that's more 
independence than I care

fo i, but 1 applaud the action 
taken by the delegates to 
Washington-on-the-Brazos.

I ’m glad that they did not gat 
embroiled with aamantica 
but stuck to politics. Othar-

wiaa, we might have 
HMUon to calabrata the 
cood of March aach yaar.

no

biG COUNTRY REAL ESTATE
sati. Mh m

C H «  Tm o ì  76497 t3

Your Houto 
Your Homo

^pAlva Nolm«

We no longer wished to be 
looking to Mexico City for 
support or aid in the affairs 
of Texas. Opinions differ as 
to how much attention we got 
in the first place. Distance 
did not “ lend enchantment to 
the view," and Mexico had 
hardly been independent of 
Spam long enough to be com
fortable with the pushy set
tlers north of the Rio 
Grande.

To describe the status 
des ired , we take 
"dependence,”  a word which 
already has its root meaning 
somewhat skewed with a 
prefix and a suffix, and slap 
another prefix on it to come 
up with “ independence”  

“ In," from Latin, means 
“ no, not, without, non-, or 
lack of.”  Mr. Webster’s han
dy little volume says that in
dependence means 
“ freedom from control of 
another.”

So far as national govern
ment is concerned, we made 
our Declaration of In
dependence from Mexico at 
Washington-on-the-Brazos, 
and we made it stick.

What nags me is how real 
is independence?

How independent are you? 
Until 1 put in some time 
thinking about the matter, 
I ’d unhesitatingly have 
declared myself as indepen
dent.

But I ’m not, and I ’m not 
alone. When my car refuses 
to start. 1 can’t make it. 
When the phone has fits, I

Q: I like the look of several 
prints together, but I don't 
know how to combine them 
or choose them to mix right. 
What should I look for?

A: When you are combin
ing a variety of patterns, 
such as prints, they must 
have something in common. 
At the tup of the list is the 
same color group.

The same color can go 
from a lighter to darker 
shade as long as there is only 
one main color.

Second, the style oC the 
prints must be compatible. 
Soft traditional roses don't 
mix well with distictly con
temporary stylized flowers.

Third, scale should be con
sidered. Very large prints 
take more skill in coor
dinating than small or 
medium size ones.

These guidelines wilt help 
you achieve the professional
ly coordinated look you 
desire.

Questions about your 
home decorating problems? 
Write P.O. Box $69, Cisco, 
Texas 76437.

HOM ES
HDD REPO 405 West 13th -  Call fot moie details.
3 BO 2 Bath Buck -  fireplace built-ins and gaiage 
3 BD Brick, covered patios fireplace garage 6 apartment. GIANT trees!
3 BD FRONT STREET large private lot garage workshop. XTRA NEAT.
3 BO Cent H A spacious living dining room with fiieplace. fenced yard.
3 BD home near Primary school, paved street fenced yard. $18 500
4 BD 2 Bath on 3 lots GREAT master bedroom-bath combo, only $32.500  
2 BD BULLARD. Spotless remodelled on 2 large lots.
2 BD FIX UP formal dining room large lot. Owner carry. JUST $7.500  
2 BD Frame formal dining loom needs work Only $11 500 $1 500 Down 
2 BO. large shady corner lot parquet floors. Great location 
MOBILE 2 BO on 2 lots Cent H /A garden spot Only $10 500 
MOBILE • 3 BD 2 Bath built on living room, storage 2 lots $14 000  
RISING STAR ■ 2 BD 1 Bath, with carport only $10.500

LOTS A N D  A C R E A G E
Plus Ac Nimrod 2 mobile homes horse barns well improved, mmevals.
Ac 3 BO 2 Bath w /oftice fireplace, pool many X-tra features & m m etils  
Ac lenced out buildings, carport, lovely 2 BD home with room to expand 

Ac Southwest of Scranton All minerals ONLY $30 601 
Ac with 3 BD home needs some finish work Owner carry $3.000 down 
Lots, ready for Builder - Restricted to nice homes Priced to sell 
Lots on West 14th $4.500

COMMERCUL PROPERTY
Comercial building in EXCELLENT LOCATION, residence included
PRIME DOWNTOWN LOCATION • 2 Homes ideal for Business or Rentals $42,500
CONRAD HILTON BUILDING Approximately 3.000 square feet partially remodelled

O F F IC E  44M803
If no answer caU44^39S8 Dana Goom i^ Braker

Penny A. Reay 44M707 Jeffery W UtesM e 144S4129
T E M P O R A R Y  O F F IC E  H O UR S 1-5 p.m.

Advertising Pays

OFFICIAL
ADDRESSES

STATE
State Rep. Jim Parker 
P.O. Box 762 
Comanche, TX 76442

State Sen. Bob Glasgow 
P.O. Box 1250 
Stephenville, TX 76401

Gov. Mark White 
P.O. Box 1708 
Austin, TX 78767

FEDERAL
Sen. Lloyd Bentsen, 240 

Russell Bldg., Wash., D.C., 
20510; 202-224-5922 \

M A N

K ING  INSURANCE AG ENCY R E A L  ESTATE
207 MAIN RANGER Phone: 647-1171

THREE STWIY brick building, includes 2 o«ices (now 
rented) Four furnished apartmento and plenty of space 
for business expansion. Owner will finance.
NICE 3 bedroom dwelling, 2 oaths, gariinc and storage. 1 
bedroom mobUe home, aU on 3 lots with beautiful oak

^OMMERCUL BUSlfilEaS; 8 mobile homes and 2 
apartments on 746 fenced lots. All rented and 

good income. (X)ME SEE US!

N1CE 3 BR, den, living room, dinlng area, r»ew carpst. In- 
sulatéd. 2 car garage and new patio. All on 7 plus M s, 
dose in. ( » . " •

RANGER- L.R. 2 Bdrm.'Kitchen 1 Bath 2 strage Room, 
cellar, all on 3 lots $12,000

THREE BDK., 1 bath, combined dining area and kitchen, 
carpet, panelled, chain link fenced yard on 5 lots. $20,000. 
LAKE PROPERTYL 3 hr, 1 bath, living room, built in kit
chen, paneled, wood burning vented stove, grocery store 
building, gas station, 5 minnow bathes. 585 ft. of lake 
front, staff, city and lakewater, all on 7.42 acres. $57,500.00 

RANGER- L.R. 3 Bdrm., 1 bath kitchen, carpeted $27,506 
Pay Some Elquity pick-up payments.

RANGER- 2 Story, 3 Bdrm., Den, L.R. CHliA, kitchen 
Built-ins- 2 car separate Garage Baantifal Country liv in g
on 9 ac. 4 miles E of Eastland oaLike Rd.

EASTLANIMIree bedrooms, two baths, cafyt,^M fflty. 
newly decorated. Gose in on good neighborhood, o w -  
pletely fumiAed. $40,000, owner wiU finance.

VERY NICE 2 stury, 3 bdrm., 2 bath, knotty pine kitchsn 
cabinets, built in dishwasher and oven, central hast, 
refrigerated air conditioners, ceiling fans, carport and 
garage, storm windows, 100 x 200 lot, good locstion.

STRAWN - Neat 2 br„ large bath, living room, dining 
room, kitchen, utility room, carpet, paneled and in
sulated, asbestos clad. $12,000 Owner will conaidarfinao-
cing.

TWO BEDROOMS, living-dining room, kitchen, • ne . 
utility room, on 11 lots, needs repair. Als<. 
decorated small one bedroom, living room, kitcl in bai 
AU for $23,500 - Financing AvaUable

L.R. 4 Bdrm. Kitchen, 1 
remoldeted $32,500

bath, IVk Lots- 2 car carpot

STRAWN - 2 story $ Bdrm. - L.R., Fireplace, 4 attk' 
closets kitchen, 1 Bath, some carpeted owner Bnanced.

Mrs. Opal C. King 
647-1510

Lee Russell 
«47-1383

Don Adair  
«{»4848

Sen. John G. Tower, 142 
Russell Bldg., Wash., D.C., 
20510 ; 202-224-2934

Rep. Charles W. Stenholm, 
1232 Longworth  B ldg., 
Wash., D C ., 20515; 
202-225-6605

Senate Majority Leader 
Howard H. Baker Jr., 4123 
Dirksen Bldg., Wash., D.C., 
20510, 202-224-4944

House Majority Leader Rep. 
Thomas P. O’Neill Jr., 2231 
Rayburn Bldg., Wash., D.C. 
20515 ; 202-225-5111

IJ^ James W. Ratliff Realtor-Broker
••All») ; i l l  E. Main St. Ranger, Texas

Office 647-1260 Home Phone 647-1667
Three bedroom, brick, two baths, central heat and 

air, corner lot and a half. Two woodbuming fireplaces, 
one in living room, o i ^  the den. Furniture goes with 
this nice home. Wa.^S?dryer, refrigerator, wall oven, 
cooktop, disposal, double carport with storage, fenced 
back yard with several pecan trees.

Two story home with three bedrooms, two bath^on 
two comer lott. Uvlng room, den, kitchen, sewii. 
room, drapes, carport, storage room. Priced to aeU.

Three bedrooms, one bath, living room, kitchen din
ing room. This house is on ten acres of land with bam 
and pens.

Three bedrooms, two baths, living room, kitchen, 
storage building, this house is on IS lots or approx. 5 
acres of land.

Business Property Ranger

President Ronald Reagan, 
The White House, Wash., 
D C. 20500 ; 202-456-7045

Banking, Housing 6c Urban 
A ffairs Committee, 5300 
Dirksen Bldg., Wash.. D.C. 
20510 ; 202-224-7391

Joint Committee on Taxa
tion, 1015 Longworth Bldg., 
Wash., D C . 20515; 
202-225-3621.

Two large bedrooms, one bath on a comer lot. Very 
clean house tvlth utUity room, Uving room, dining 
room, kitchen, garage and storage building, storm

ceUar.

Two story brick buildi''>i’' Main Street with appart-iiiajo a h  main
> dOMusineasr

$25,000.

Three bedrooms, brick, two baths, Uving room, kit
chen, central heat and air, Oak HiU Addition.

Two be dr. jrua, one bath, large dea, living room, kit
chen, utility room, fenced back yard with garden spot, 
storage building. Vented heater in Uving room. This is 
a clean, neat, in good condition.

Two lots on Main street next to above listing, $$,000.

cres of unimproved land
OUT OF EASTLAND

Ju.st Dut of city limit 
$10,000

Sue's Fabrics
42S Main 

Fabrics, Nttarns, 
Notamt

MacMnas
Owaart Sat Alsap

One of the nicer homes in Ranger. Brick, central 
> heat 6c air, on comer lots, three full baths, two large 
1 bedrooms, large den, Uving room, seperate dining 
I room, two storage buildings, beautiful yard with pecan 
 ̂trees and red oaks. This is one of the nicer homes in 
I Ranger.

OUT OF GORMAN
195 acre* of land in Comanche County, about half in 

cultivation and coastal, half in native pasture.

LAKE LEON

Very nice two bedrooma. three hatha, large liviag
room, game room, e c r e y ^  pweh, two 
buUdlngs, garage, ca .T ? (;

Large spacious home with two bedrooms and bath 
I upatairs, two bedrooms and bath downstairs, Uving 
I room, dining room, and garage, close to down town.

_____ ,,_______ _ „  _ . fenced front yard. TMa
piaceisem a doeM lot on Uw bottw part of Igke.

Three bedroums, oid tA«:f., iu  mg r oom, »ec> met . .I clien with lota of cabincu, dishwasii«r, range, three car 
; garage, cellar, eight pecan trees. This place ia on 2 
acras of land. $36,000.

Large lake houae with tfaraa bedroaons. Mt- 
chan, Uvingroom with make down bads, geulkoe*
with aavaral bunk bad̂  an the fiBidlara faai widi MM
houae.

16 loUiuKoffofLakaLaoii.'nMMlBtiartMCXM

i'.Ts.. .
■ ■
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Track Teams To Einter Meets
The track teams of the 

Ciaco Public Schools will 
enter invitation meets Satur
day as theu- first outings for 
the new season, school of
ficials reported Tuesday.

The varsity boys and girls 
teams will go to Stephenville 
on Saturday to compete with 
several other teams in an in
vitation meet. Both squads 
ha'’ :  a large number of par-

Cisco Country

ticipants and are expecting 
to make goixl showings in 
competition this year Ron 
Mouser is the varsity girls 
coach, and Russell 
Mcl.eskey coaches the varsi
ty boys.

The junior high boys and 
girls will go to Winters on 
Saturday for an invitation 
meet. Joann Rust is the girls 
coach while Doyle Walker 
coaches the junior high boys

Tax Law Is Set Up For Pay-As-You-Gk>

Western Music

Set Saturday
The Cisco Country 

Western Musical will be 
Saturday, March 10 at the 
Corral Room on Conrad 
Hilton Ave.

All musicians are invited 
to come and take part. Al 
Anderson will be Master of 
Ceremonies

The concession stand will 
be open.

Ranger Man Is 
Arrested Here

A 24-year old Ranger man 
was arrested here Monday 
on charges of public intox- 
K ation and was due to ap
pear Tuesilay in City Corpor- 
tation Court, Police t ’hief 
Billy Rains reported It was 
determined that the man 
was also wanted to answer 
DPS charges filed in Wichita 
Falls

The man was taken to the 
county jail to await a court 
appearance.

Po lice took a young 
u'lman to E.l,. Graham 
Memorial Hospital after she 
was seen Saturday night 
near Highway 80 east with a 
cut on her arm She said she 
wa.s injured when she tried 
to break a window to enter 
hei home She was released 
after treatment

r  ce took a local man to 
the Hospital Monday after 
being informed that he took 
SIX pills in a suicide attempt 
After treatment here, he was 
transferred to Hendrick 
M em oria l H ospita l in 
\bilene.

Airman Cecila K I.obs- 
tein, daughter of Clara M. 
Lobstein of 206 Ave K. 
Cisco, Texas, has been 
assigned to Lowry Air Force 
Base, Colo., after com
pleting Air Force basic 
training.

During the six week.s at 
l,acklancl Air P'orce Base, 
Texas, the airman studied 
the Air Force mission, 
organization and customs 
and received special train
ing in human relations.

In addition, airmen who 
complete basic training earn 
credits toward an associate 
degree in applied science 
through the Community Col
lege of the Air Force.

The airman will now 
receive specializd instruc
tion in the supply field

She IS a 1978 graduate of 
F.astland High School, 
Texas.

When lawmakers set up 
the tax law, they made it a 
pay-as-you-go system. If you 
have a job where taxes are 
w ithheld from  each 
paycheck, based on the 
number of allowances you 
claim, there is likely to be no 
problem But if you have 
other income of $500 or 
m o re - fro m  self-
em ploym ent, in terest, 
dividends, capital gams, or 
rents for example- where 
there is no withholding, 
there may be a problem, the 
Internal Revenue says.

Generally, you may be re
quired to pay estimated tax 
if you expect to owe $400 or 
more in tax for 1984, and you 
either expect to have $500 in 
income not subject to 
withholding or expect your 

gross income to be more 
than;

$20,000 if you are single, 
and head of household, or a 
qu a lify in g  w idow or 
widower, or $20,000 if you are 
married, entitled to make 
jo int estim ated  tax 
payments and your spouse 
has not received wages for 
1984, or $10,000 if you are 
married, entitled to make 
jo int estim ated  tax 
payments, and both of you 
have received wages for 
1984, or $5,000 if you are mar
ried and not entitled to make 
jo in t estim ated  tax 
payments.

Generally, when all is said 
and done, if you owe $400 or 
more in taxes for 1984 you 
might be in for a surprise-a 
penalty for not making 

estimated tax payments or 
for not paying enough 
estimated tax. The penalty 
for not making estimated tax

payments, or for not paying 
in enough estimated tax is 16 
percent a year from January 
l,to June 30,1984, and 11 per
cent a ^ear from July 1,1983 
to June 30, 1984, and the 
penalty cannot be abated. 
However, you will not have a 
penalty if;

-you had no tax liability 
last year, were a U.S. citizen 
or resident for the entire 
year, and your taxable year 
was a taxable year of 12 
months.

80 percent of the tax on your 
annualized taxable income, 
for 1984 for the periods from 
January 1,1984, to March 31, 
or August 31,1984, or

-the amount of your tax 
withholding and estimated 
tax payment for 1984 is equal 
to or more than 90 percent of 
the tax on your actual tax
able income for 1984 for the 
periods from January 1, 
1984, to March 31, May 31, or

August 31, 1984.
If you believe you should 

be making estimated tax 
payments and you also have 
wages from which income 
tax is withheld, you may be 
able to fill out a new Form 
W-4, ‘ ‘ E m p loyee ’ s
Withholding Certificate,”

and have more withheld 
each pay period instead of 
m aking estim ated  tax 
payments.

For more information con
tact the IRS for the free 
Pub lica tion  505, “ Tax 
Withholding and Elstimated 
Tax.”

11 
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•the amount of your in
come tax withholding and 
estimated tax payments for 
1984 is more than would have 
been due on your 1983 in
come using 1983 rates and 
personal exemptions, or 

•the amount of your in
come tax withholding and 
estimated tax payments for 
1984 is equal to or more than

\T/̂ '
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SEEDS FROM  
THE SOWER

Michaal A. Guido. Mollar, Qaorgls

Check Out Tax Preparers

A little boy approached 
Santa Claus at a church 
party. He had waiU’d all 
year for this privilege. In 
his hand he carried a list of 
everything he wanted; a 
bicycle, a wagon, a chem
istry set, a train, a football, 
a portable radio, a small 
television set, and roller 
skates. He read it off to 
Santa.

"That’s a long list." said 
Santa, "r i l  have to check

Army National Guard Fh t. 
Tommy R Richardson, son 
of R.D Proctor of Rural 
Route 2, Cisco, Texas, has 
completed basic training at 
F'ort Knox, Ky.

During the tra in ing, 
students received instruc
tion in drill and ceremonies, 
weapons, map reading, tac
tics, m ilitary courtesy, 
military justice, first aid. 
and Army history and tradi
tions

He is a 1982 graduate of 
Cisco High Schoo.

With the income tax 
deadline growing nearer, the 
idea of simply having a Lax 
preparer do the job becomes 
more attractive each day.

But. as with any service, it 
pays consumers to in- 
ve.stigate before they select 
a Lax preparer, says Nancy 
G ranovsky, a fam ily  
resource m am agem ent 
.speH-ialist with the Texas 
Ai-M U n iversity
Agricultural F.xtension Ser
vice home iH'onomics pro
gram.

Granovsky suggests the 
following guidelines for 
choosing an income tax 
preparer:

• Look for a tax prepera- 
tion business that is open all 
year, rather than just the 
few weeks before income lax 
time. You may need to con
tact the preparer later if you 
are audited

• Beware if an income lax

preparer o ffe rs  a 
“ guaranteed refund,”  sug
gests you under-report your 
income or create non
existent deductions. You are 
s till liab le  fo r any 
misrepresentation on your 
tax forms.

• The preparer should be 
willing to explain how your 
return was prepared, both to 
you anr the In terna l 
Revenue S erv ice . The 
preparer should also explain 
how your return will be 
checked for accuracy; will it 
be examined for problems in 
tax law interpretation or just 
for math errors?

• The tax preparer must be 
willing to sign your return, 
and should not ask you to 
sign a blank return.

Since taxpayers are 
responsible for the accuracy 
of their returns, it’s impor
tant to choose a trustworthy 
tax preparer with training

S A V E  O N  ENERGY-EFFICIENT 
C A S  A P P L IA N C E S

Save $190 On This Kenmore 
Extra-Capacity Laundry Pair

Save $90
2-Speed, 8-Cycl« Washer

Color
Wo» 0 0 0 9 9  »'0

489 9V M of»

' Automoticolly sot» woter tomporotuf* 
’ Water level adjusts to any lood size 
■ Bleach and fabric softerser dispensers

Save $100
Solid State Sensor GAS Dryer 

429 99  O i K Y

Color
S10
More

Heat shuts oH at dryness level you set 
Wnnkle Guard»I helps prevent Keot-set 
wnnkles.
Drum Light 
Easy loader door

FE75821

MR72331

Cut $100
Konmor* GAS Rang*

37999Wos 
479 99

• Continuous cleonirtg oven
* Pilot-free ignition
■ lo-temp oven control

WN35325

Cut $130
Kenmore 30-in. Drop-In 

GAS Range
Wos 

729 99
59999

• Pilot tree ignition
• Continuous cleaning oven
• Lo-temp oven control
■ Reversible color parrels

J Ê U

iL MR33434 
30-gol Size

Cut $20
Power Miter S Water Heoter

Low
As

14499
1-ln thick polyurethorre foam insulation 
provides 175®« more msulotirrg effective 
ness than insulation in our stondord «voter 
heoters. _____  ______

Each of the«# itemt it readily available for tale at odvertited. Prices ore catalog; shipping, delivery ond inttollotion ore 
estro. Prket refitted from the 'VfN", ‘TE" and "MR'' catalog jupplement Sears hot a credit plon to tuit motf every need

1 Color it extra' Kenmore dryers and ronges require connectors, extra

Phone
4 4 2 -2 6 0 1

Most merchandise available 
for ptck-up within a lew days

Satialsction Quaranteea or four i^oney Bacx

621 Conrad Hilton
s tA o s  n o ca u cx  a n o  c o

and experience, says 
Granovsky.

“ Enrolled agents”  are cer- 
tiHed by the IRS after having 
worked five years as a tax 
auditor or having passed a 
federal exam. Enrolled 
agents, certified public ac
counts and attorneys may 
represent taxpayers before 
the IRS. The qualifications 
of other tax preparers may 
vary w idely , says the 
specialist.

Whether you actually need 
a tax preparer or not may 
depend more on the com
plexity of your financial 
situation than your income 
level. Unless your financial

situation is complex, she 
says, you may be able to get 
along simply by calling or 
visiting an IRS office, using 
IRS publication 17, or pur
chasing one of the many in
come tax books on the 
market.

If you use the short form, 
the IRS will complete most 
of it and figure your taxes for 
free.

In addition, you may 
qualify for other sources of 
help, says Granovsky. Many 
senior citizen centers and 
public service organizations 
o ffe r  free  help in tax 
preparation for the elderly, 
handicapped, non-English 
speaking and others.

to see if you wen* a gooil 
boy."

"Don’t check. Santa, 
please don’t check," cried 
the boy. "111 lie satisfied 
just to take the roller 
skates."

Not many of us can stand

a checking, can we?
But when God sent His 

priceless Gift on that first 
Christmas morning, it was 
not because of our merit, 
only His mercy; not because 
of our labor, only His love. 
And He dealt with us, not 
merely in pity, but plen- 
Uxiusly; not grudgingly, but 
graciously; not as man. but 
as Gixl.

The Bible says. “ For God 
so Io v ih I  the world, that He
gave His only liegotten Son, 
that whosoever believet h in 
Him should not perish, but 
have everlasting life.”

G(xi loved; He gave. VVe 
believe, we have. Could 
anything be simpler!

d n iv o

The Cisco P re u
Thursday, 

March 8,1984

ALL NEW IMPROVED
FRIGIDAIRE TOTAL 

PERFORMANCE 
WASHER AND DRYER

4k ax • ft r

o
See a D em onstration  

TO D A Y!

HEAVY-DUTY 
FRIGIDAIRE LAUNDRY PAIR
• 18-lb. Capacity • 2-Speed Washer
• Regular and Permanent Press Care
• Improved Heavy Duty Washer Transmission
• Exclusive Halo-Spray Fill • Powersurge Agitator 

and Tri-Action Wash System • Variable Water Miser 
Control • Automatic or Timed Drying with 4 Dryer 
Temperature Selections

W E S T  T E X A S  U T IL IT IE S  C O M P A N Y

A ti4 ÎK# Cemial and South System

IlFRIGIDAIRE. HERE TODAY, HERE TOMORROW.j
W IT H  Q U A L IT Y  D E P E N D A B IL IT Y  A N D  T H E  B E S T  IN  F A C T O R Y

T R A IN E D  A P P L IA N C E  S E R V IC E _______________________
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